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tax

freeze
The Tuscola County Board

of Commissioners voted Tues-
day to seek a freeze on farm-

— land and residential property
tax valuations for 1978.

The board's resolution
seeking 'the freeze cited the
amount of crop losses in the
county due to bad weather
conditions. The resolution
also pointed out that farm-
land valuations have never
been increased by the state,
which indicates the county
has been assessing at 50 per
cent of true cash value.
Accordingly, it felt the valu-
ation on farmland was as high
or higher than in adjoining
counties.

Even though approving the
resolution, the board ac-
cepted the equalization study
presented by Equalization
Director Donald Graf, which
showed an overall 15.02 per
cent increase in the county for
farmland -- higher than the
10-12 per cent reported two
weeks ago - and 5.53 per cent
for residential.

The board accepted the
study but recommended the
increases not be used.

"We just can't see taxing
these family farms out of
business," commented
county board Chairman May-
nard McConkey afterwards.

The equalization depart-
ment had no choice other than
to follow State Tax Commis-
sion (STC) guidelines, he
explained.

One example cited in seek-
ing the freeze was that valua-
tions on farmland in the
flatland portion in the west-
ern part of the county show an
increase of 20 per cent and
more in some instances. The
increase, however, is based
on a study of only 10 sales.

Setting of final valuations.
McConkey said, will now be
up to township supervisors
and boards of review. Once
the final figures are in for'
each township, the county
totals will go to the STC,

Please turn to page 5

In area schools

i choir voices sing out in
celebration of the'glorious Christmas

season, we lend our own with

praises to Him and to all men of good will.

May your holiday be filled with good cheer.

BEST WISHES FOR
A HAPPY HOLIDAY
from the Chronicle staff and correspondents.

JOANN ASHER

BETTY BALL

MARY DAMM

JACKIE DAVIS

MIKE ELIASOHN
MELVA GUINTHER

JOHN and DOROTHY HAIRE

BILL HEIDGER

DIANE McALPINE
JAMES MOORE
MARILYN SCHRINEL

Owendcde likely only village
with election contest

Owendale is the only area
village assured of any ballot
contests during village elec-
tions March 13. Gagetown
may have a contest for clerk,
depending on whether the
challenger to the incumbent
is eligible to run.

No primary elections will
be needed.

Tuesday at 4 p.m. was the
filing deadline for nominating
petitions in all area villages
except Cass City. Candidates
in Cass City have until Dec. 30
at 4:30 p.m. to file.

GAGETOWN

The one possible contest
will be for clerk, where a Re-
publican filed to run against
Democratic incumbent Made-
line Sontag.

The woman is not regis-
tered to vote and state laws
and the village charter re-
quire candidates to be "quali-
fied electors," according to
Mrs. Sontag. She said the
village attorney is checking
the laws to determine wheth-
er "qualified elector" means
the person must be registered
to vote.

Mrs. Sontag also file.d to run

Early copy
During the holiday season

the Chronicle will be closed
Saturday and Monday. Be-
cause of the lost production
time it will be necessary to
have all copy in early.

Advertising should be sub-
mitted Thursday or Friday.
News copy should be turned
in as soon as possible after it
occurs to assure publication.

Your cooperation will be
appreciated.

I will be at
the Cass City State Bank
Friday, Dec. 23, to collect
taxes. Elkland township
treasurer. 12-22-1

for treasurer, a position she
also presently holds.

Others filing, all incum-
bents, were president, Wil-
liam Downing, and trustees,
Fred Sullivan, Tom Reehl,
and Charles Wright. Downing
and Mrs. Sontag are Demo-
crats, the rest Republican.

KINGSTON

A treasurer, assessor, and
one trustee will have to be
elected by write-in vote as no
one filed to run for those
positions.

The three incumbents run-
ning are Arlo Ruggles, presi-
dent, and Patricia Soper and
G. James Peter, trustees.

The third trustee whose
term is expiring, Kenneth P.
Boileau, filed for clerk. The
present clerk, Mildred E.
Parrott, decided not to seek
re-election. She has served in
the position since 1973 and
was treasurer for several
years before that.

The other incumbents not
running are treasurer Eliza-

School open
house draws
over 300
More than 300 parents and

other visitors attended the
annual Christmas open house
Tuesday evening at Deford
Elementary School.

The audience watched "A
Christmas Fantasy" pre-
sented by all the students.
The program included Christ-
mas carols, dancing candy
canes, parading toy soldiers,
a waltzing doll, and a trip
down Lollypop Lane.

The youngsters in grades
K-3 sang the carols while
those in grades 4 and 5
presented the rest of the
program.

In addition, the visitors
toured the rooms and hallway
which were decorated by the '
students.

beth Phillips, who was ap-
pointed to the position last
February, and assessor Rob-
ert Peter.

Mrs. Parrott wasn't sure of
the party affil iation of Mrs.
Soper. The rest of the candi-
dates are Republican.

OWENDALE

Incumbent President Ar-
nold MacCallum, a Republi-
can, will be challenged by
Democrat Donald Dorsch.

The other race will be for
. trustee where four people are
seeking the three seats. Three
are incumbents, Martin
Blondell (R), Robert Ricker
(R), and Walter Howard (D).
The challenger is a Demo-

crat, Michael Mandich.
Running for clerk is Wil-

liam Putnam; treasurer, Lois
Blondell, and assessor, John
Abbe. All are incumbents.

UBLY

Everyone running is an
incumbent. They are: Presi-
dent, Earl Longuski; clerk,
Chris Tyll; treasurer, Flor-
ence Schrader; assessor,
Henry Krug, and trustees,
William Bailey, Donald
Wright, and Bruce Brown. All
are Republicans except Tyll
and Wright.

Running for the non-parti-
san library board are incum-
bents Lilian Eveleth and
Josephha Lenton.

Parent demand key to

birth control classes
By Mike Eliasohn

As of fall, 1978, teaching
about birth control in public
schools in Michigan will be
legal.

If such information is
taught in area schools, it will
be up to parents to demand
that it be done, say area
school superintendents.

The superintendents hedge
on the question of whether
such instruction is needed in
the public schools. Profes-
sionals more closely involved
with the problems of teenage
pregnancies feel that at a
minimum, such instruction
can do no harm and may
prevent some unwanted preg-
nancies.

THE LAW

The law, signed by Gov.
William G. Milliken Nov. 30,
marked the end of a more
than 10-year struggle in the
legislature. Louisiana is now

the. only state in the nation
that prohibits teaching about
birth control.

Although it takes immed-
iate effect, the law doesn't
become operational until
guidelines are approved joint-
ly by the state social services,
public health, and education
departments. They have six
months to do so, so teaching
birth control education won't
start before fal l , 1978.

The law allows - but does
not require - school districts
to teach reproductive health,
family planning, human sex-
uali ty and the treatment and
prevention of venereal
disease.

A board of education decid-
ing to offer such instruction
must appoint an advisory
board including parents,
teachers, students, commun-
ity health professionals, and
clergy.

Parents of students can
review course materials and
teaching methods and can

request that their child be
excused from taking the
course.

The state education depart-
ment will prepare require-
ments for teachers teaching
the course.

The law specifically prohib-
its teaching about abortion as
a means of family planning
and the distribution of birth
control drugs or devices.

Courses including the
teaching about birth control
must be elective, not re-
quired. The law precludes a
teacher of, for instance, bi-
ology deciding on his own to
include a study uni t on birth
control.

SUPERINTENDENTS

Cass City School Supt. Don-
ald Grouse remembers what
happened several years ago
when the administration
wanted to include a film
series on sex education as
part of health classes. (Sex

Intermediate school offers
alternative program

Girls as young as 14 have
been enrolled in the Tuscola
Intermediate School Dis-
trict's alternative program
for pregnant students.

And of those who have been
enrolled in the program since
it began in the spring of 1975,

.:ijmost all have chosen to
1 keep their babies, as opposed

to putting them up for adop-
tion.

Local statistics are hard to
come by concerning teenage
pregnancy and illegitimate
births. Hills and Dales Gen-
eral Hospital sends notifica-
tion of each illegitimate birth
to the Michigan Department
of Public Health but keeps no
cumulative figures.

Area school superintend-
ents contacted by the Chron-
icle, of those who would say,
said "a few" or at most, three
or four girls in their school
become, pregnant each year.

Statewide, according to the
state health department,
teenagers gave birth to 10,489
illegitimate babies in 1976. Of
those, 5,979 were born outside
of the metropolitan Detroit
area, a 63 per cent increase
from 10 years ago.

Gayle Green,'coordinator of
the Tuscola program for
pregnant students, said of the
13 girls currently enrolled,
only two are married.

The program serves the
nine local districts in the
county, each of which pays
the cost for any of its students
in it. Most girls return to their
regular classroom after giv-
ing birth, Mrs. Green said.

Since it started, 85 girls
have been enrolled.

The coordinator has seen

girls as young as 14 (eighth
graders) in the program,
sometimes two or three at a
time. Presently, other than a
couple of 10th graders, the
rest are juniors and seniors.

Mrs. Green feels that most
girls in school who become
pregnant are aware of the
program, although some may
choose to drop out of school.

She has no idea how many
school-age girls in the county
become pregnant, however. If
16, a girl may choose to drop
out of school, without telling
authorities why.

Although she has various
authorities talk to the stu-
dents about adoption proced-
ures, Mrs. Green knows of
only one student enrolled in
the program who chose to put
her baby up for adoption.

Pressure from fellow teens
and from parents are among
the reasons why most of the
girls keep their babies, she
said.

In addition to academic
work, the girls also receive
prenatal and child care train-
ing. Besides Mrs. Green,
other staff members in the
program are a teacher, regis-
tered nurse, and social work-
er.

Though most girls plan to
keep and raise their babies,
Mrs. Green has found that
often it is the young mother's
mother who ends up assum-
ing responsibility for taking
care of the infant .

As for the law allowing
teaching of birth control in
schools, she feels doing so
"would be a positive step."

Huron county has no alter-
native program for pregnant

students.
Ubly Supt. David Lander-

you said his district has no set
program. Alternatives in-
clude independent study with
the girls in school only one or
two hours a day or having
them take the general educa-
tion development (GED) test,
equivalent to a high school
diploma.

Owen-Gage High School
Principal James Barr said
the situation with each preg-
nant student is handled on an
individual basis.

Some choose to drop out of
school, some come only to
pick up assignments from
teachers, without attending
classes, and some have con-
tinued to attend class up until
2-3 weeks before giving birth.

In the four years he has
been principal, he said as
many as three girls have
become pregnant in a year.

School districts in the state
no longer can force a preg-
nant student to drop out of
school.

education was not barred by
state law then, only teaching
about birth control.)

Parental reaction was so
strong that the film series
was never used.

"I haven't seen any signs
that they want it (sex educa-
tion) this time," he com-
mented. If feelings have
changed since then, he added,
"hopefully people will let us
know."

Although the superintend-
dent isn't convinced that
teaching about birth control
will cut down on the number •
of teenage pregnancies, his
personal feelings about the
need for sex education
haven't changed since the
controversy several years
ago.

"There should be some
factual source young people
can go to in terms of the
development of their bodies,"
he said, though he doesn't feel
that should necessarily in-
clude instruction about birth
control.

The superintendents of the
Owendale-Gagetown, Kings-
ton, and Ubly school districts
all made similar comments,
that if birth control is to be
taught in their districts, the
pressure to do so will have to
come from the community.

HEALTH DEPARTMENTS

If a girl wants to obtain
contraceptives and doesn't
want to go to her family
doctor, presumably her only
alternative is to go to the
health department.

The Thumb District Health
Department (Tuscola and
Lapeer counties) and Huron
and Sanilac County Health
Departments have similar
policies, with the exception
that the Thumb district is
starting a family planning
clinic.

All three units require writ-
ten permission from parents
before referring a minor to a
doctor for family planning
services.

The Thumb District depart-
ment, according to Director
of Nurses Carol Hrycko, does
not require written permis-
sion for a teen obtaining infor-
mation only from a public
health nurse.

If the teen wants to obtain
contraceptives and is reluc-
tant to ask her parents for
permission, the nurse will

Please turn to page 5

Crashes send
2 to hospitals

CHRISTMAS FANTASY - Among the participants in "A Christmas Fantasy*
presented Tuesday night at Deford Elementary School were these snowflakes (in rear
on both sides of Santa), toy soldiers, jack-in-the-box, tiger cat and mouse, and Santa
Claus. All were fourth and fifth graders.

Shelia R. Reinelt, 20, of
Harrison Road, Kingston,
was reported in satisfactory
condition Tuesday afternoon
at Marlette Community Hos-
pital where she was taken
following an accident at 7:48
p.m. Monday.

Sheriff's deputies said her
car was struck by an east-
bound vehicle as she ' was
turning from westbound M-46
onto Phillips Road. She was
cited on a charge of making
an .improper turn.

The driver of the other
vehicle, Paul D. Peruski, 20,
of Minden City, sought his
own treatment for minor
injuries.

Margaret A. Crane, 17, of
Caro, was reported in good
condition Tuesday afternoon
at Caro Community Hospital
following an accident shortly
after 11 p.m. Friday.

Huron county deputies said
she was southbound on M-142,
just south of Pigeon, when her
car skidded on icy pavement,
went off the west side of the
road, and rolled over twice. It
landed on its wheels.

The passenger in the car,
Sherry Lynn Periso, 17, ,of
Deford, was treated and re-
leased from Scheurer Hos-
pital in Pigeon. Miss Crane,
who reportedly suffered back
injuries, was taken from
there to the hospital in Caro.

OTHER ACCIDENTS

Charles W. Herbst, 23, of
7858 Deckerville Road, De-

ford, was reported as having
possible injuries following an
accident at 2:20 a.m. Friday.

Deputies said he was west-
bound on M-81, east of Ringle
Road. As he approached the
top of a hill, he saw an
oncoming vehicle in his lane.
In swerving to avoid a colli-
sion, he went off the south
side of the road and struck a
mailbox.

Linda M. Wehner, 29, of
Bad Axe, sought her own
treatment following a 1:05
a.m. accident Saturday in
Ellington township.

Caro state police reported
she was on M-81, northeast of
Akron Road, when she
swerved to avoid an oncom-
ing car which crossed the
centerline. Her car went off
the road into a ditch.

The driver of the other
vehicle, Gerald F. Wells of
Saginaw, was cited on a
charge of driving left of
center!

Dawn R. Raymond, 18, of
3453 Pine Road, Kingston,
sought her own treatment
Wednesday, Dec. 14, after an
accident on Riley Road, west
of English Road.

Deputies said she lost con-
trol of her car in the 8 p.m.
accident while eastbound and
it went off the south side of the
road into a ditch. The acci-
dent occurred at 8 p.m.

A Reese man sought his
own treatment) for injuries
after a three-car collision on
M-81 at 6:45 p.m. Sunday.

Please turn to page 5
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Novesta church Hills and Dales

conducts General HosPital
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annual meeting
The annual meeting of the

Novesta Church of Christ was
held Dec. 13 with election of
church and Bible school of-
ficers highlighting the meet-
ing.

Elected church officers in-
clude: Chairman of the
board, Keith Little; Elders,
Ray Peasley, Bruce Holcomb
and Albert Englehart; Dea-
cons, Kenneth Nye, Ralph
Zinnecker and Ron Speirs,
and Junior deacons, Dean
Little, Skip Speirs and Jeff
Hartel.

Others are Trustee, John
Luana; church clerk, Ron
Speirs; church treasurer,

--Mrs.-Arthur Pratt;- Mission-
ary treasurer, Mrs. Ray
Peasley; Missionary secre-
tary, Mrs. Lois Binder; chair-
person of deaconesses, Mrs.
Frances Justin; music chair-
person, Mrs. Helen Little, and
publicity chairperson, Mrs.
Thelma Pratt.

Bible school officers elected
were: Bible school superin-
tendent, Harold Little, with
Lee Hartel, assistant; treas-
urer, Kenneth Nye, and secre-
tary, Mrs. Lee Hartel.

Cradle roll superintendent
is Mrs. John Luana and
Junior Bible school superin-
tendent, Mrs. Jack Hartwick,
with assistant, Mrs. Charles
McConnell.

Flower chairman is Mrs.
Marie Peasley and Bible
school pianist, Suzanne Little,
with Mrs. Donald Englehart,
assistant. Junior Bible school
pianist is Linda Arroyo and
Rob Hartwick, assistant.

BIRTHS:

Dec. 16 to Mr. and Mrs.
Jerold Little of Cass City, a
boy, Jeffery Alan.

Dec. 17 to Mr. and Mrs.
Wilbur Norrington of Stock-
bridge, a girl.

Dec. 18 to Mr. and Mrs.
John Matt of Cass City, a girl.

PATIENTS LISTED MON-
DAY, DEC. 19, WERE:

Michael Francis, James
King, William Donnelly, Mer-
rill Friske, Harvey McMuI-
len and Mrs. Theresa Windy
of Cass City.

Ralph Hodder of Kingston;
JVIrs. Wilford Smith, Mrs.

Douglas Thane of Deford;
Donald Pomeroy, Mrs. Ed-

ward Adams of Decker;
Thomas Beadle of Case-

ville;
James Ashmore Jr., Mrs.

George Flint of Caro;
Mrs. Harold Phelps and

Barbara Leffler of Snover;
Peter Seibel of Gagetown;
Harold Deeg and Mrs. Law-

rence O'Connell of Owendale;
Walter Hartner, Mrs. David

Scharich and Allen Sullivan of
Unionville;

Mrs. Edward Schmidt of
Bad Axe;

Mrs. James Simmet of
Sebewaing.

Cass City Social and Personal Items Mrs. Reva Little

Phorie 872-3698

Eleven members of the Art
club and two guests were
present Dec. 14 for a dinner
and Christmas party held at
Veronica's. Election of offi-
cers for the coming year took
place and there was a gift
exchange.

Mr. and Mrs. Clarencs
Merchant, Mr. and Mrs. Walt-
er Goodall and Mrs. Paul
Craig attended a Christmas
party in Caro Thursday eve-
ning for Fair Board members
and their wives. Thirty-two
attended.

WE'VE LOWERED
THE COST OF
CARPET CLEANING

NOW RENT

CARPET CLEANING
SYSTEM AT NEW

LOWER
RATES

Do-it-yourselt
and get professional
results

$3 9 9 -4 Hours

GAMBLE STORE
Cass City

Marriage Licenses
Philip D. Hayes, 20, Reese

and Lori K. Greenia, 18,
Reese.

Rody J. DeMott, 22, Otter
Lake and Marcia L. Standen,
18, Otter Lake.

Howard C. Opperman, 26,
Millington and Susan K. Snid-
er, 28, Millington.

Harley E. Kelley, 30, Caro
and Judith L. Randall, 16,
Caro.

Graydon L. Spencer, 23,
Cass City and Christine M.
Vargo, 20, Cass City.

David L. Carter, 29, Mil-
lington and Karen 0. Luttrell,
19, Millington.

Gary Petro, 21, Plymouth
and Mary C. Blossom, 20,
Vassar.
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Mrs. David Kurd had her
family with her Sunday for an
early Christmas dinner in-
cluding Mr. and Mrs. Ray-
mond Cummins of Sebe-
waing, Mr. and Mrs. Jack
Viney, Mrs. Margaret Lynch
and children, Levi, Tammy
and Todd, and Mr. and Mrs.
Russell Bradley and children,
Gary Lee, Juanita, Dawn
and Brad.

Mrs. Paul Craig joined
teachers and other personnel
from the McComb Elemen-
tary school in Caro Wednes-
day afternoon for a Christmas
party at the home of Mrs.
Paul VanAllen at Caro. Fifty-
five attended.

Charles Tuckey and Pam
Gallagher, students at Alma
College, came Friday ,to
spend the holidays at their
homes here.

Women of Salem UM
church who are involved in
crafts met Dec. 14 at the
home of Mrs. Charles Tuckey.
Noon lunch was served by the
hostess, Marge Johnson and
Jane Ryba.

Mr. and Mrs, Lyle Louns-
bury will have as Christmas
Eve guests, Mr. and Mrs.
Floyd Wiles, Mr. and Mrs.
Arnold Taylor and children,
Mr. and Mrs. Dean Tuckey
and Mr. and Mrs. Alvin
Hutchinson and family.

Mrs. Tom Becker, the
former Susan Brown, was
guest of honor Saturday after-
noon at a pink and blue
shower given by Mrs. Cecil
Barriger. Fifteen ladies at-
tended.

Mr. and Mrs. Lyle Louns-
bury visited Dean Tuckey
Sunday. He is a patient in the
Saginaw Osteopathic Hos-
pital.

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hutchin-
son and family of Freeland
and Mr. and Mrs. Grant
Hutchinson will spend Christ-
mas Day with Mr. and Mrs.
Frank Hutchinson.

The Hamilton Co. Realty
last week announced the ad-
dition of Marvin J. Hobart to
its staff. In the listing of his
family, his wife, the former
Marilyn Keast of Caro, was
inadvertently omitted.

hOOOQOQOOCXa 3H

ENTIRE STOCK

Women's and Girls'

WINTER
JACKETS

25°/<
Off

Mr. and Mrs. Lester Ross
and Dr. and Mrs. E.C. Fritz
were among Gavel Club
members and friends who
were in Detroit for the week
end to attend the Vikings
Lion§ game.

Mr. and Mrs. Roger Reid
and son Ryan of Marquette
will come to spend Christmas
with relatives here. They will
be part of the family of Mrs.
Helen Little who will spend
Christmas Eve with Mr. and
Mrs. Murray Caister and
children in Carp,

The Harmony Farm Bur-
eau group met Tuesday eve-
ning with Mr. and Mrs. Leslie
Lounsbury.

Mrs. Lyle Lounsbury enter-
tained the "Sunshine Gals"
Wednesday evening. Thirteen
enjoyed a Christmas party.

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Stine
of Standish visited his par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Harrison
Stine, Saturday. Mr. and Mrs.
David Stine and children of
Saginaw spent Sunday here
and attended the Christmas
candlelight service in the
Fraser church.

Members of a confirmation
class, which was taught by
Rev. Byron Hatch, pastor of
Trinity UM church, were
received into church mem-
bership during the Sunday
morning worship service. The
group included James Baker,
Ronald and Terry Czekai,
Dan Dickinson, Crystal Gal-
la way, Michelle Jones, Carrie
Lautner, Jerry Nichol and
Kris Proctor. Also received
into membership by transfer
was Rob Alexander. The rite
of baptism was administered
to Carrie Lautner. The group
was honored at a reception in
the church lounge following
the worship service. Punch
and coffee were served.

Mrs. James McMahon went
Sunday to Midland to spend
until Dec. 28 with her daugh-
ter and family, Mr. and Mrs.
Ron Brookens, Dan, Tom,
Mary Beth and Barbara.
Plans are for Mrs. Dale Bock
of Lansing and her mother,
Mrs. Emma Kettlewell of
Brandon, Fla., to visit Mrs.
McMahon and Mrs. Brook-
ens, Dec. 27.

Mrs. George Krause of *
Snover was a luncheon guest
of Mrs. Bruce Kritzman Tues-
day, Dec. 13.

Symphony
to appear
in Bad Axe

The Detroit Symphony Or-
chestra will present a concert
at Bad Axe Jan. 6.

Gery Bertini, founder of the
Israel Chamber Orchestra,
will conduct the orchestra
during the Bad Axe concert in
a program of Debussy and
Brahms.

The orchestra will perform
Debussy's "1'apres midi d'un
faune" (The Prelude, The
Afternoon Of A Faun) and
"La Mer" (The Sea) and
Brahms' Symphony No. 4.

Last year, the DSO played
for a crowd of over 1,000 at
Harbor Beach.

The Jan. 6 performance will
begin at 7 p.m. in the gym-
nasium at Bad Axe High
School.

Tickets to the concert are
available at the Old Wood
Drug Store in Cass City.

The concert is being spon-
sored by the Thumb Council
for the Arts.

KRITZMANS'

Miss Janet Perry of Chi-
cago is to come Thursday to
spend Christmas with her
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Harold
Perry. Other Christmas Day
guests will be Mr. and Mrs.
Neil Holt and sons, Brian,
Bradley and Allen, of Lansing
and Mr. and Mrs. John Perry
and son Troy.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Perry
attended the annual Christ-
mas concert in St. Michael's
Lutheran church at Richville
Sunday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. Keith Murphy
" a~n~d sdnsT Scott a nil Patrick,"

had with them for an early
Christmas dinner Sunday,
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas O'Dell,
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Mur-
phy and Paul and Mrs. Bruce
Kri tzman.

Mr. and Mrs. Dale Buehrly,
Larry and Chris will have as
Christmas Day guests, Mr.
and Mrs. Lawrence Buehrly,
Don and Esther Buehrly,
Mrs. Elsie Anthes, Francis
Elliott and Edward Buehrly.

About 30 were present Mon-
day evening when Mr. and
Mrs. Dale Buehrly enter-
tained the Campus Life group
at a Christmas party.

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Wilson
and family and Mr. and
Mrs. Dale Buehrly, Larry and
Chris and Joe Kapala were
among 45 relatives who at-
tended a family Christmas
dinner Sunday at the home of
Mr. and Mrs/Joe Senopole at
Sterling Heights.

Mr. and Mrs. Ernest
Beardsley expect to spend
Christmas with their daugh-
ter and f a m i l y , the Rev. and
Mrs. Richard Beach at Alto.

Twenty-three members of
the Up and Atom Farm
Bureau group and three
guests attended the Decem-
ber meeting, Monday eve-
ning. Held at the Caro Golf
Club, the meeting started
with a seven o'clock dinner
followed by a gif t exchange.
Hosts for the meeting were
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Janks.

Mrs. John West left Sunday
for Royal Oak and will spend
Christmas with Mr. and Mrs.
B.F. Navin and family .

Eighteen members of the
Hohby club met Dec. 12 for a
Christmas party at the home
of Miss Caroline Garety..The
committee in charge of the
program and the refresh-
ments were Mrs. Donald
Reid, Mrs. Basil Quick and
Mrs. Frederick Pinney. In the
business meeting, members
voted a $10.00 contribution to
CARE. Each member
brought a stamped Christmas
card to be mailed to members
of the Girl Scout troop which
the club sponsors.

The annual pre-Christmas
dinner for children, grand-
children, and great-grand-
children of the late Mr. and
Mrs. Elmer Butler of Cass
City was held Sunday, Dec.
18, in the Good Shepherd
Lutheran church hall. About
52 persons took part in the
potluck dinner and gift ex-
change. Those attending were
from Cass City, Oxford, Or-
tonville, Lapeer, 'Sandusky,
Akron, and Saginaw.

There will be no Awana or
Sparks club meetings during
Christmas vacation. The
clubs will resume meeting on
Thursday evenings, instead of
Wednesday, beginning Jan. 5.

Dorothy Chaffee held her
annual Christmas party
Thursday afternoon, Dec. 15,
in her Main Street apartment.
Guests were Mr. and Mrs.
Jim Bauer, Tom Proctor, and
Bill Kritzman. Ice cream,
Christmas cookies, and coffee
were served.

Mr. and Mrs. Harrison
Stine will have with them
Christmas Day, Mr. and Mrs.
Dennis Stine of Standish and
Mr. and Mrs. David Stine and
children, Marc and Lori, of
Saginaw.

Miss Li]liari~Dunlap"of Cairo
was a Friday supper guest of
her sister, Mrs. Bruce Kritz-
man, and also visited her
brother, John Dunlap, who is
a patient in Provincial House.

Mr. and Mrs. Ed Hunt and
sons, Jim and John, of Li-
vonia will come Thursday to
spend unti l New Year's with
her mother, Mrs. Lilah Wil-
helmi.

Elwyn Hartwick of Vassar
spent Sunday with his par-
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Clayton
Hartwick. Other Sunday eve-
ning guests were Mr. and
Mrs. George Baranic and Mr.
and Mrs. Leo Seurynck of
Gagetown.

The children of the Cass
City Church of the Nazarene
had a Christmas party with a
gift exchange at the church
Saturday and presented the
annual Christmas program at
11 a.m. Sunday. Adults of the
church had a coffee and gift
exchange at the church pre-
ceding the program.

Forget the past—the future
holds plenty to worry about.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Lorent-
zen and Mr. and Mrs. George
Jetta were Saturday evening
guests of Anne Marie Lorent-
zen in Saginaw.

Mr. and Mrs. Theron Es-
ckilsen will have their family
Christmas dinner Christmas
Eve. Expected are Steve
Esckilsen, home from college
in Kankakee, III, Mr. and
Mrs. Bill Egerer of Saginaw,
Mr. and Mrs. Kim Hopper of
Caro and Mrs. Hazel Rusch.

Seventeen students from
Cass City High School's Stu-
dent Council visited the
Frankenmuth High School
Wednesday, Dec. 14, to com-
pare school systems and gain
new ideas. Those who visited
included Jill Kapala, Alesia
Hoag, Tammy Tibbits, Ter-
esa Scollon, Rusty Hoag,
Anne Esau, Libby Hartel,
Lori Comment, Carol Little,
Doug Erla, Barb Herron,
Frances Kozan, Susie Asher,
Paul Kerbyson, Shane French
and Terry Hoag. Cass City
will host the Frankenmuth
student council when they
return the exchange in Jan-
uary.

Mr. and Mrs. Roger Karr
and children, Scott and Kim-
berly, of Midland will come
Friday to spend Christmas
with Mrs. Karr's parents, Mr.
and Mrs. Francis Fritz. Mr.
and Mrs. Tom Fritz and
daughter Lisa of Mayville will
join the family Sunday eve-
ning and return to Mayville
Monday.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles
Wright entertained at an an-
nual Christmas dinner Sun-
day. Guests were Mr. and
Mrs. Albert Jones, Mrs.
James Mclntosh and Mrs.
Theda Seeger.

Mrs. Theda Seeger will
spend Christmas with Mr.
and Mrs. Ken Sweet at La-
peer and with Mr. and Mrs.
Ed Heintz at Berkley.

sjsxjoo^^

Cass City

SO OUR EMPLOYEES CAN

ENJOY THE HOLIDAY SEASON

CASS CITY'S NEW
CAR DEALERS WILL BE

SATURDAY, SUNDAY, MONDAY
DEC. 24-25-26 and Dec. 31, Jan. 1-2

Auten Motor Sales
Ouvry Chevrolet-Olds., Inc.
Rabideau Motors, Inc.

Mrs. Garrison Stine and
Mrs. Carmack Smith went to
Livonia Wednesday, Dec. 14,
because of the death of Cecil
Petzold, cousin of Mrs. Stine.
Thursday, Mr. and Mrs. Stine
and sons, Ivan, Scott and
Randy, Mrs. Ken Marker of
Unionville, Mr. and Mrs.
Roger Nicholas of Kawkawlin
and Mr. and Mrs. Dean Stine
of Rockford attended the
funeral.

Mr. and Mrs. Garrison
Stine and sons, Ivan, Scott
and Randy, will be Christmas
Day guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Ken "Marker "of Unionville.
Other members of the Stine
family who will be present
are the Dean Stines of Rock-
ford, who will be here for the
week end. and Mr. and Mrs.
Roger Nicholas and children
of Kawkawlin.

Mr. and Mrs. |C.R. Hunt
leave Christmas Day to spend
the winter months at Bonita
Springs, Fla. Mr. and Mrs.
Dick Hunt will drive them
there.

Mr. and Mrs. Michael
Murphy entertained relatives
Saturday evening at dinner
and a Christmas party. Pres-
ent were Mrs. Patricia Toner
and daughter Kathleen, home
from CMU, Mt. Pleasant, ,',nd
son Jerry Toner, from Lans-
ing where he attends MSU,
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas O'Dell,
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Murphy,
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Murphy
and sons, Scott and Patrick,
and Mrs. Bruce Kritzman.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Hool and
family of Windsor, Ont., and
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Forthun
and children of Ann Arbor
will spend the week end in
Cass City with Mr. and Mrs.
C.R. Hunt before the Hunts
leave for Florida.

Dr. and Mrs. E.C. Fritz
expect to spend the Christmas
week end with Mr. and Mrs.
Michael Fritz and children in
Beverly Hills, Mi.

A progressive dinner was
held Saturday evening at the
homes of the Arnold Nie-
boers, Gary Jones-, Gary
Christners, Roy Wagg Jr. and
Roger Marshalls, and was
attended by 27 young adults of
Trinity UM church.

CASS CITY, MICHIGAN

Evergreen
announces
honor roll

Following is the second
marking period honor roll at
Evergreen Elementary
School. A + indicates all A's.

FIFTH GRADE

Lance Asher, Corey Har-
mon, Becky Severance, Julie
Smith, Rhonda Smith.

SIXTH GRADE

David Dietzel+, David Dor-
land, Susan Dudde. David
Mackowiak, Paula Mclntosh,
Deanna Nichols -f, Paula
Rockwellr Aron Smith; Cindy"
Smith, Ken Steely-)-.

Plan every move—tomor-
row's success is lost unless
you lay the foundation today.

REFLECTION

Adversity has never been a
character builder—it just
places the real you on exhibi-
tion.

EDWARD DOERR

Your
home mortgage

needs
protection, too!

Safeguard your family's
future with mortgage
life insurance that pro-
tects against loss of the
income earner.

Buying a home? See
us about Michigan
Mutual's mortgage life
insurance.

MERRY CHRISTMAS

HAPPY NEW YEAR

Doerr Agency
Phone 872-3615

Cass City

CHRISTMAS

WATCH
SALE

UP TO

50%
Off

On A Select Group Of
Brand Name Men's &

Ladies Watches.
STOP IN & SEE OUR

SELECTION.

CHRISTMAS SPECIAL!

Ear $750
Piercing I

No Appointment Necessary

Don't Forget To
Register For Our Free

Christmas Bonus
Certificates

Engraving Done In Our Store

McCONKEY
JEWELRY AND GIFT SHOP

v

Cass City Phone 872-3025
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Rabbit Tracks

ByJohnHaire
1

(And anyone else he can :•:•:

get to help) $
W&yr&S!̂ ^

The odds finally caught up with Norb Seeley. For a couple of
years or so now he has been drinking coffee with the boys a
couple of times a week. Since he started he had never been
stuck in the game where one person ends up buying for
everyone . . . usually 10 or more coffees.

It happened last week and if form is followed it's likely that
he'll get stuck again within the next couple of weeks. That's the
way luck seems to run.

The Air Force could do worse than make Lori Hampshire,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Dick Hampshire, a recruiter. Lori,
who enlisted after graduation last year, is home on furlough
and she sings the praises of service life.

How about this weather? Last Thursday Ken Eisinger
threatened to call me up for a game of golf. I wouldn't have
been interested. But most golf nuts, including me, have played
in the spring in worse weather than we enjoyed Thursday.

Each year at Christmas I wish for more writing talent than I
possess. It's the time when you want to express appreciation
for all the good things that occurred along the way during the
year.

Newspaper people probably depend on their customers
(readers) more than most. That's because the everyday
guts of the news comes in unsolicited. Not the headline stories,
but the obituaries, weddings, social items, the clubs, the
bowling, and the myriad other community events that are a
service to the paper and ultimately the community.

So I'll say it the same way in 1977 as I have for 26 years,
Merry Christmas and sincere thanks to all of you.

ZONTA CLUB - New members of the Zonta Club of Cass
City, from left, are Janice Chippi, Betty Hurst, and Florence
Ridenour. Esther McCullough, at right, who initiated them,
holds the ceremonial rose which all new members receive
along with a Zonta pin. Not available for the photo was the
other new member, Dorothy Stahlbaum.

Fires Tuesday l977 graduate

survey starts

are minor
Mrs. Russell Alger didn't have to wait for Christmas to see

Santa Glaus. "Santa" for the Dodge Road resident came in the
form of her neighbor, Alvin Ortner, who on the morning of Dec.
9 used the blade mounted on his big tractor to plow out Dodge
Road for about 2'A miles north from M-81. He also plowed out
the driveway of a couple in ill health.
( ( "That's quite a thing without even asking," said Mrs. Alger.
"It's the most wonderful kind of neighbor I ever heard of."

Thomas Kolar has quite a Christmas display in his front
yard.

The display of cutouts mounted on plywood consists of eight
reindeer, a sled, Santa Glaus, nat ivi ty scene, choir, and Mr
and Mrs. Snowman.

Kolar lives on Spencer Road, about a quarter-mile west of
Germania Road. Spencer Road is two miles north of Cass City
Road in Sanilac county.

It sort of reminds you of the '50's when animated displays
were spread on lawns all over town and the village was known
as Christmas Town of Michigan.

1 • • •>' rrvtIn
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Friday
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Elkland township firemen
were called out twice Tues-
day, both times for minor
fires.

The first time, at about
10:30 a.m., was to the mobile
home of Mr. and Mrs. David
Duncan at the Thunder Road
Speedway on M-53, north of
M-81.

An electrical fault started
some wiring insulation burn-

Church has
HCW

The Cass City Church of the
Nazarene has a new pastor,
Rev: Jerry Deatherage, who
was a pastor in Potterville,

' near Lansing, for two years
before coming here.

Rev. Deatherage and his
wife have a son, Jess, 13, and
a daughter, Cathy, 11.

He replaces Rev. Russell
Stanley who is now in San-
dusky.

ing, but by removing some
fuses, Mrs. Duncan had the
fire out by the time firemen
arrived, according to Fire
Chief Jim Jezewski.

Shortly after 6 p.m., fire-
men were called to Cemetery
Road, about 2V2 miles south of
Cass City, to extinguish a
small under-the-hood car fire,
the result of an accident.

Details about the accident
are reported elsewhere in
this issue.

Cass City High School is
conducting a survey of 1977
graduates.

Purpose is to find out what
their graduates are doing and
how well they feel school
programs have served their
needs. The information ob-
tained will be used in plan-
ning better school programs.

Survey forms will be
mailed out to graduates by
Dec. 22. The completed sur-
veys should be returned as
soon as possible.

E
FROM THE

ditor's Corner

Problems are created by
the one who fails to plan his
work.

'•ft:

IHt
FINEST

CHNSTMAS
GIFT TRIMS

Large Selection Of

Boxed and Individual

Cards

The Fresh Idea Company . . .

(Christmas fart^tuare

Creative Excellence is an American Tradition. . .

OLD WOOD DRUG
ON THE CORNER

Cass City

Over the boob tube last
week end I saw two diamet-
trically opposed views pre-
sented, one on commercial
and the other on public tele-
vision.

"60 Minutes", the TV news
feature show, depicted the
growth of juvenile crime in
Harlem.

According to that show, law
in the ghettos of America has
nearly broken down and re-
sponsible law enforcement
officials say they can't cope
with it.

On public TV a show called
"Black Perspective" ex-
plored the problem, showing
that crime has decreased in
the last year. In addition,
according to interviews with
professionals, some of the
great increase in recent years
can be traced to better report-
ing statistics due to comput-
ers.

"Perspective" didn't say
whether juvenile crimes were
considered in the statistics
examined.

Of the two, I'm inclined to
believe that "60 Minutes" has
the pulse of the times.

I say that knowing that
when the network broad-
casters do a story they search
out the most revealing graph-
ics to illustrate their position.

I say it because I'm old
enough to remember how it
was. It's been 26 years now
since I moved to Cass City
from Wyandotte.

When I left the metro
Detroit area going to down-
town Detroit was fun.

That's where the action
was. The theaters. The best

stores. Finest restaurants.
The ball park.

No need to tell you what's
happened since that time. The
barred store windows. The
streets of fear after dark. The
rise of competitive malls.

It's worse in the ghettos
than elsewhere but it's
spreading.

There's more lack of re-
spect for law in the Thumb
and in Cass City than there
ever has been.

Two minor examples. At
Cass City High School a fight
broke out between two stu-
dents, sending one to the
hospital.

At the Chronicle we sell
newsstand papers by having
patrons place their money in
a box on the counter.

There's never more than
two or three bucks in it at any
one time.

Friday, a young man, pos-
sibly 16, came in and asked to
read our file copy. He hung
around for awhile and right in
front of the office staff picked
the box up and took off.

When I first came to town I
couldn't imagine that happen-
ing. The utter disregard for
the law that taking that
money indicates.

That's why police staffs in
Cass City and all over the
Thumb have expanded at a
rate out of proportion to the
population growth. They have
expanded to answer a need.

So when "Perspective"
tells me that crime is de-
creasing, I just can't believe

' i t .
The evidence all around me

disputes it.

IRA
Individual Retirement Accounts

• Tax Deductible Contributions up
to 15% of pay, max. $1,500

• Tax Free Accumulation Until
Retirement

• Various Funding Vehicles, Mutual
Funds and Annuities

PLEASE CONTACT THE:

HARRIS-HAMPSHIRE
INSURANCE AGENCY, INC.

Cass City Phone 872-2688

"If It Fitz... "
It's just a few steps

By Jim Fitzgerald

It takes only a few steps to
cover the distance between
Kennedy Square and the Kin-
sel Drug Store in downtown
Detroit. Sometimes the dis-
tance is no greater between
fun and tragedy, laughs and
tears.

The laughs were at Ken-
nedy Square Monday night.
Around 5,000 people were
there for the Action Line
Christmas sing. The carols
were joyous and the crowd
was merry. Scrooges were
melting all over the place.

Little kids" played in the
snow. Teenagers boogied
around the mammoth Christ-
mas tree. Older people
swayed against each other in
time with the music. The
happy noise echoed around
the tall buildings.

"This heavenly chorus cer-
tainly gives a friendly beat to
the heart of the big bad city. It
must have been like this in
Bethlehem," I said to my wife
who was singing her brains
out.

"Please don't start writing
your corny column until you
get to your office," she an-
swered.

"But you have to admit
there is nothing wrong with
Detroit that the Christmas
spirit can't cure," I insisted.

A few hours later, gunshots
echoed where the carols had
been.

But first, there was the fun.
Terrible Jean, for instance.

My biggest sister and her
husband Bill drove in from
Southfield for the sing-along.
They were supposed to eat
dinner with us at 6 p.m., but
they didn't show up until 8
p.m. because Bill had spent
too long eating lunch at 1 p.m.
Terrible Jean had waited for
him for two hours, with her
galoshes on.

"Lucky for him, I don't
believe in divorce," Terrible
Jean explained. Unlucky for
him, she has nothing against
manslaughter.

Anyway, the Kennedy
Square singing spilled over
into the nearest saloon where
Terrible Jean made many
new friends, including a
young couple who are prob-
ably still trying to figure out
who that weirdo was.

Terrible Jean is the Irish
mother of the world. She had
much good advice for the two
young people who, Terrible
Jean decided, were meant for
each other.

The girl said she wouldn't
mind getting married but she
never wanted to have any
children. Irish mothers don't
like to hear such heresy.
When the girl left the table for
a few minutes, Terrible Jean
comforted the handsome boy-
friend.

"Don't worry," she said.
"Once you two are married,
she'll change her mind about
not having children."

"Gee, I don't know about
getting married," the young
'man said. "I just met her an
hour ago."

"Have I got a daughter for
you," the Irish mother said,
refusing to fold her shawl and
slink away.

For more laughs, there was
Hank Aguirre, who used to
pitch for the Detroit Tigers
and the Chicago Cubs .-I don't
know what Aguirre was doing
at the Kennedy sing-along.
Probably looking for a base
hit .

Aguirre has dozens of great
baseball stories. My favorite
concerns the triple he
smashed one shocking day in
Detroit. As baseball fans will
recall, Aguirre usually went
into his home run trot when he
hit a foul tick. For Hank, a
single was a once-a-season
event. That triple was some-
thing for the shrine at
Lourdes.

When Aguirre stopped at
third base, he began studying
the pitcher's motion. "I think
I can steal home," he whis-
pered to the third base coach.

"Hank," the coach said, "it
took you 20 years to get this
far. Please don't blow it
now."

Those were just a few of the
laughs. Maybe you had to be
there. It was a warm evening
of fun and fellowship and
peace on earth, set to music.

We left for home shortly
after midnight, walking by
the Kinsel Drug "Store ."Inside"
the store, a security guard
was shooting 53-year-old
Reeth Fields of Highland
Park with a .357 magnum
revolver.

The next day's newspaper
gave the details, on page 17.
The guard said Fields had
been loitering, and had
pointed a toy gun at him.
Fields was hit several times
in the head and body.

He died on the store floor,
just a few steps from where
we had been joyously singing
for peace on earth.

STIHL CHAIN SAWS

BUV NOW
in Time lor

Christmas
Farm Boss
Special

SPECIAL STIHL

020AV with
Christmas Packag*

$34.00 Valu*

$249>5

reg.
325.45

$28995

Includes Free Chain

On All

STIHL
SAWS

Now Till Christmas

BRING IN THIS AD

$3.00 off
ON ALL CHAIN SAWS

DAN'S AUTOMOTIVE
1445 N.Kingston Deford Phone 872-3190

NEXT CHRISTMAS

A Cass City State Bank

Christmas Club Check

Can Solve
Your

Holiday
Budget Woes

YOUR
CHRISTMAS

CLUB
CHECK

Join our Christmas
Club today and next
holiday you can en-
joy the merriment of
the season without
going into 'post holi-
day debt'!

We'll Help

By Making

The Final
Payment

Of 50 Week Program

Pick The
Amount

You Want To
Save Weekly

$1.00 $2.00 $3.00

$5.00 $10.00
Why Not Come In And N

Start Your Savings
Program Today?

The Cass City State Bank
FDIC
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Cass City High School names honor roll
Michigan's dry bean crop larger

The Cass City High School
honor roll for the second
marking period, which ended
Dec. 2 is as follows. A +
indicates all A's.

TWELFTH GRADE

JulAnn Auten, Lorraine
Brooks, Kevin Brown, Paula
Butler, Charles Clark, Sandy
Cody, Valerie Dodson, Val-
erie Dolecki, Lisa Frederick,
Joan Freiburger, Shane
French, Kathie German,
Jesse Groth, Lora Gutier-
rez + , Brenda Herron, Kris
Hill, Tim Hill, Kerri Hopper,
Jane Hutchinson + .

Paul Kerbyson + , Kathy
Ki rn, -Renee -K-r i tzm an,—Ron
Kuenzli, Cindy Little, Debbie
Lockwood + , Lorna Lowe,
Douglas McCampbell, Cheri
Martin + , Janet Murdick + ,

Scott Nicol, Mark Particka,
Renee Peters, Barbara Reg-
nerus.

Susan Russell, Richard Sat-
telberg, Dianna Smith, Julie
Slaughter+, Dale Smith,
Debbie Sowden, Sherry
Spaulding, Kim Stec, Deb
Stevens + , Joanne Stevens,
Beth Tracy, Colleen Truem-
ner+, Debbie Tuckey, Cheryl
Viney, Karen Wagg + , Sally
Ware, Wendy Ware, Janice
Wentvvorth + , Kim Wither-
spoon, Ronald Ziehm.

ELEVENTH GKADE

Charles Brown, Lorie
Brown, Carrie Carpenter,
Lori Comment, Doug-Erla-K --
Daniel Ertman, Ron Fred-
erick, Sandy Guinther + ,
Frances Kozan, Sheree La-
Peer, Hope LaPonsie-t-, Gail

Lazlo, Cindy Limberger,
Carol Little+, Suzanne
Little-f, Mary Lockwood+,
Dwight Loeding + , Kim Loef-
fler.

Diane McAlpine, Rochelle
Messer, Debbie Milligan+,
Thomas Prich, Cindy Rosen-
berger, Diane Rushlo, Bobbi
Ryland, Renee Schember,
Debra Stec, Ann Thane,
Linda Umpfenbach, Shari
Van Allen, Maryke Venema + ,
Cindy Ware+, Laurie Ware.

TENTH GRADE

Lester Auten, Robert
Clarke, Renee Erla, Anne
Esau, Lori Ewald + , Timothy
Rahrner,- —Mark- -Guinthen, _
Rusty Hoag, Linda Holdburg,
Scott Krueger, Daniel LaPon-
sie + , Sandy Little, Kenneth
Martin+ .

Denise Okerstrom,. Anna
Osentoski+, Debra Page,
Melanie Particka, Tammie
Root, Kathy Rosenberger,
Darwin Rushlo, Teresa Scol-
lon, Cynthia Smith, Lori
Teichman + , Tracy Vandiver,
Michael Vatter + , Linda
Whittaker-K

NINTH GRADE

Chris Buehrly + , Darla
Grouse, Carol Dillon, Debra
Golding, Robert Healy,
Brenda Holdburg, Jill Ka-
pala, Suzanna Kappen, Shel-
ley LaPeer, Sherry Lefler,
Danette Loeding, Tom Loom-
is.
- Mike--Maxwell-Scott-Mur-
phy, Mechelle Particka,
Dianna Piaskowski, Annette
Robinson, Deanna Sawdon + ,
John Scollon, Kathy Sher-

man, Tammy Tibbits + ,
Craig Tonti, Rita Whittaker,

Lonnie Wilson, Teresa Zmier-
ski.

Michigan's 1977 dry bean
crop totaled 5.52 million hun-
dredweight (cwt.) of clean
beans, one per cent larger
than the small 1976 crop,
according to the Michigan

Officers elected at Baptist church
Officers were elected to

serve at First Baptist church,
at the church's business
meeting Dec. 14.

Joining the board of dea-
cons are Stan Guinther and
Lou LaPonsie. New trustee is
Elwyn Helwig, who was also
reelected Sunday School sec-
retary. Jim Ware and Ruth
Fisher were reelected church
treasurer and clerk, respect-
ively;

Dean Hoag was named
head usher and Dick Shaw,
Sunday School superintend-

ent. Reelected church hostess
was Jean Fisher and Connie
Merchant was chosen as a
deaconess. Pauline McArthur
and Don Greenleaf remain
church pianist and organist,
respectively.

Committee chairmen are:
bus, George Fisher Jr.; mis-
sions, Bill Ewald; music,
Shirley Shaw, and flowers,
Leila Battel.

It's too bad life's problems
can't hit a man in his teens
when he knows everything.

Crop Reporting Service.
Of the 550,000 acres planted

this year, only 480,000 were
harvested due to the wet
fields. In some of the fields
that were harvested, growers
direct-combined without pull-
ing the beans, harvesting only
the upper pods on the plants.
Pickout of damaged and dis-
colored beans was very high.

The average yield on har-
vested acreage was 1,150
pounds, up from the 1,000
pound average of the 1976
crop.

Michigan continues to lead
the nation in both navy bean
and total dry bean produc-
tion, producing 94 per cent of
the navy beans and 34 per
cent of all dry beans.

The state's navy bean pro-
duction-oL 4.663 million cwt..
almost equaled 1976 produc-
tion. Cranberry bean output
of 396,000 cwt. was 54 per cent
larger than a year ago. Red

kidney production of 300,000
cwt. was up six per cent from
last fall. Production of black
turtle, pinto, and other kinds
was down.

Nationally, the 1977 bean
crop of 16.3 million cwt. was
eight per cent smaller than
the 1976 crop and 20 per cent
below the record 20.3 million
cwt. harvest of 1974.

Growers harvested 1.26 mil-
lion acres this year, 16 per
cent less than harvested in
1976. A higher average yield
of 1,290 pounds per acre
compared with 1,186 pounds
last year partially offset the
decrease in acreage.

U.S. navy bean production
of 4.95 million cwt. was up two
per cent from 1976; red
kidney_crop_of...L354_million
cwt. down two per cent, and
pinlo bean production of 4.5
million cwt., down 22 per
cent.
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Parents important
reading teachers
The Thumb Area Reading

Council is a newly organized
group of educators in the
Thumb concerned with read-
ing at all educational levels.

Their concern begins with
children before they begin
school. Dr. Dorothy S. Strick-
land of Kean College, New
Jersey says that the activities
parents share with their chil-
dren in the preschool years
have a profound effect on how
well they learn to read once
they are in the classroom.

Parents are a child's first
and most important teachers
of reading. For this reason
there are many things par-
ents do in the home to effect
the child's later education.

One of the most specific
activities a parent can do to

help encourage later love of
reading is to read aloud to
children on a regular basis.
This will develop a child's
vocabulary, and the child's
sense of story, and make the
child recognize the relation-
ships between the printed
word and the spoken word.

Anyone interested in be-
coming more involved in
reading education should con-
tact the council contact per-
son in their local school
district.

All teachers in the area are
invited to attend and bring
their boss to "Bring Your
Boss Night" at Sherwood-on-
the-Hill in Gagetown, Feb. 2,
at 6:30 p.m. The event is
sponsored by the reading
council.

25%OFF

POLY
WALNUT
FRAME

DOOR
MIRROR

16"x 56"

SALE
PRICE

IN STOCK

• Premium quality float plate glass
• Decorator designed walnut-look

frame
Includes screws for hanging

CROFT-CLARA LUMBER, INC.
fCass City Phone 872-214l||

5 Santa's pack is

brimming with
our good wishes

and thanks.
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OVEN-FRESH, HOLIDAY

BAKED GOODS
aft

PIES CAKES
FRUIT BREADS
DINNER ROLLS
XMAS COOKIES PLACE YOUR ORDERS

EARLY, PLEASE

Daily Lunch Specials
SOMMERS'BAKERY & RESTAURANT
Cass City Phone 872-3577

CHRISTMAS GIFT LIST
• Rockers • Mirrors • Recliners

• Chairs • Pictures • Toss Pillows

• Sconces • Lamps • Bean Bags

• Bed Rest Pillows • Clocks-Grandfather and Wall

• End and Cocktail Tables • Cassette Players

• ACPC Portable TV's • 8-Track Car Players ||

CRAIG COMPONENT STEREOS
Portable Cassette Recorders

AND MUCH MORE
Hours:Mon.-Friday9-9. Sat. 9-5.

RICHARD'S - TV-Appliances & Furniture
6467 Main Phone 872-2930 Cass City

Canadian Type

BOYS' BOOTS
Leather Upper, Rubber Bottom
Felt Lined Boots

• Lace-Up Front, Built For
Warmth and Durability
Sizes 3 to 6 - Limited Supply

$1299

THE
PIED PIPER
Phone 872-3100 Cass City

<
3! KIM

CREATIONS
Centerpieces

j«| Bijan
|| Sculptures
| Metal and Stone

Reg. 16.95

| Candle
| Centerpieces
| Ring-Base-Candle

OFF

25%
OFF

25%
OFF

Playskool
Holiday Inn

Romper Room's
Treasure Island

Auto Score
Basketball

Aurora Ready
Ranger

Chatty Cathy or
Cathy Quick Curl

• Gun Sets

25

.,*.«...i.*, .^ CASS If OLD WOOD DRUG
KRITZlflANS INC CITY » TheComerSt°reWithAWh°'eLotM°re CassCity

SHAIR APPLIANCES SPECIAL
G,,,ene . $|ft95
wniciitr ^̂supermax2

adjustable
200 to 900 watt styler/dryer

Reg.
29.95

COACH LIGHT PHARMACY
M I R K \V>;,VYi;i{. Owm-r I'll, «72-:U)i;{

. Kni<-rir<-nc\ I'll. J572-.H23U
Vour Family Discount I)ru«z Store

Our Reg.

Discount
Price

On All

Hair
>pliances
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PEDALING AROUND

Ladder
unclimbing

By MikeEliasohn

Tax freeze
. < - FIVE
**•£•'*• ' ",

To be honest, the idea of
being a. business executive
has never appealed to me.

I don't mind wearing a tie,
but I would hate to have to
wear a double-knit suit every
day. I have one double-knit
suit that is about six years old
and I doubt if I have worn it
more than 20 times.

If I were an executive, I
would probably be doomed to
the bottom rung of the ladder
for life. The reason is that all
my "symbols of success" are
wrong.

Michael Korda, author of
"Power! How to Get It, How
to Use It," has written a new
book for the corporate ladder
climber, "Success! How
Every Man and Woman Can
Achieve It."

The main thesis of his book
is that people are often judged
on the basis of their appear-
ance and "it will hardly help
your rise to success if you
look like a loser. If you're
going to be a winner, you may
as well begin by looking like
one."

He starts off with clothes,
pointing out that "successful
people seldom appear
rumpled or sweaty."

I don't know about sweaty,
but I'm sure I often appear
rumpled. If my clothes look
like I slept in them, it's
probably because I did (hope-
fully not at a meeting).

Another requirement is a
good briefcase. Korda sug-

CARO'S LEADING JEWELER
Phone 673-24-14

gests buying one for $200
because that "makes it clear
that you are serious enough
about your prospects to have
invested $200 or so in one."

Again, I flunk. My "brief-
case" consists of a plastic
covered clipboard with com-
partment underneath for
papers. The only thing keep-
ing it from falling apart is lots
of plastic tape.

Simple, dark colors are
required for the successful
executive's office -- blue car-
peting, plain wood desk, dark
leather or fabric for the
chairs and sofa.

Having always been a rath-
er low-level employee, I have
to be satisfied with what is
given me, which doesn't meet
Korda's requirements, unless
an OLD wood desk with lots of
scratches applies.

My personal ambition is to
have a desk close to a wall
so that I can hang my own
bulletin board on it. That's so
I can put up an old newspaper
clipping I have which de-
scribes a study of male life
spans, which found "corres-
pondents, journalists, auth-
ors, editors and critics had
the highest mortality rates."

What goes or doesn't go on
desk tops is also important,
according to Korda. He ad-
vises messy workers to pro-
vide themselves with "trays,
boxes, drawers, and cup-
boards so that you can sweep
things out of sight. The more
cluttered your office is, the
more you give the impression
of someone who has lost
control of the work at hand
and is drowning in a sea of
paper."

That's me. However, in-
stead of trying to straighten
up my desk, which usually
looks like it was hit by a
tornado, I have tried to
rationalize. I now pride my-
self on my messy desk and
quote the words of an un-
known scholar who said, "A
cluttered desk is a sign of an
uncluttered mind."

Continued from page one

which may or may not accept
them.

"If we are in our propor-
tionate share with neighbor-
ing counties," the Cass City
commissioner said, "we pos-
sibly could get by without a
factor. That's just a chance
we'll have to take." Applying
of a factor, a flat percentage
increase to raise valuations to
50 per cent of true cash value,
would increase taxes in 1978.

The board met in the morn-
ing with State Rep. Loren
Armbruster, R-Caro, to dis-
cuss the recommendation go-
ing to the legislature early
next year from the state court
administrator that a third
circuit judge be added for
Tuscola arid Lapeer counties.

The board approved a reso-
lution to be sent to the admin-
istrator and members of the
legislature asking that Tus-
cola county be made into a
separate circuit with its own
judge. Lapeer county, where
the present two judges reside,
would become a two-judge
circuit of its own.

The board also approved
sending a letter to the Lapeer
county board asking for its
cooperation in seeking a sep-
arate judge for Tuscola.

Advantages, according to
McConkey, would be that the
circuit judge would live in
Tuscola county, the county
would not have to build a

second circuit courtroom, and
deputies would not have to
drive to Lapeer county after
hours to get a judge to sign
legal documents.

The disadvantage is that
should the single judge in
Tuscola county have to dis-
qualify himself from hearing
a case or is on vacation, the
county would have to pay the
cost of having a visiting
judge. With a three-judge
circuit for the two counties,
one of the other judges could
take over in such instances.

The board approved the
1978 revenue sharing budget.
The county will receive
$327,112 in federal revenue
sharing funds for the fiscal
year that started Oct. 1, plus
it had a carryover from the
last f iscalyear of $252,206.

Of the total, $333,390 will be
spent for capital improve-
ments and $170,428 for the
sheriff's department. Alloca-
tion of the remainder is
county libraries, $15,000;
health department home
health nursing program,
$45,000; parks and recreation,
$6,000, and commission on
aging, $9,500.

The board approved a flat
rate for members of the
various county boards and
committees, such as the plat
board and planning commis-
sion, of $20 per meeting per
member. Pay rates previous-
ly, depending on the board,
varied from $10-20.

CHRISTMAS CONCERT - The Cass City High School choir (above) and vocal
ensemble performed their annual Christmas concert Monday night before
100 persons. The choir director is Frank Sigourney.

Accident injuries minor

Birth control
Continued from page one.

Continued from page one

CASS CASS
CITY

Thursday & Friday only
Dec. 22 and 23

CLOSED CHRISTMAS EVE DEC. 24
Thursday All Seats $1.00 - 8:00 Only

Friday Evening 7:30 & 9:30
BURT REYNOLDS - GENE WILDER • WOODY ALLEN

help the girl approach them.
Mrs. Hrycko urged teen-

agers seeking family plan-
ning services, even if positive
they could not get written
permission from their par-
ents, to still come to the de-
partment and talk to a nurse.

Until now, once permission
was obtained, the department
referred youngsters to pri-
vate physicians. Starting in
January, the department will
refer those seeking aid,
should they so desire, to its
once-a-month family plan-
ning clinic, which will be
staffed with a doctor.

The Huron and Sanilac
departments, if written per-
mission is obtained, make
referrals to private physi-
cians.

All three health depart-
ments have funds available to
pay for 'family planning serv-
ices under certain circum-
stances, primarily if the wo-
man has had four or more
pregnancies or if an illness

would make pregnancy diffi-
cult.

Low-income women can
have family planning serv-
ices paid for by Medicaid.

All three health depart-
ments have a similar pro-
gram for treating venereal
diseases, except that the law
specifically exempts them
from having to notify parents
if treating minors.

Dr. George T. Moylan,
D.O., director of the Huron
and Sanilac health depart-
ments, endorsed the legisla-
tion allowing teaching of birth
control. "If properly done
(taught) , how can the truth
hurt you?," he asked.

Mrs. Hrycko felt the legisla-
tion was needed. "Teens just
aren't the same as when we,
30-40 years ago, were that
age. They have different
views of sex and marriage.

"Our concern is to keep
youngsters who aren't ready
to raise a family from having
to do so when they aren't
ready to take that responsi-
bility."

..-%

Transfer denied

WdODY ALLEN'S
4Everything you always wanted

to know about sex* u
: , /* BUT WERE AFRAID TO ASK 5. Aptists

STARTS CHRISTMAS DAY (4 DAYS)
DEC. 25 - 26 - 27 - 28

Christmas 7:30 & 9:30
Mon.-Tues.-Wed. - 8:00 Only

EXCLUSIVE THUMB PREMIERE
FIRST CAME "LOVE STORY", NOW

COMING THURSDAY, DEC. 29-31
Jan-Michael Vincent • George Peppard

"DAMNATION ALLEY"
EXCLUSIVE THUMB PREMIERE

By an 8-0 vote Wednesday,
Dec. 14, the boards of educa-
tion of the Huron and Tuscola
Intermediate School District
(ISD) rejected the requested
transfer of 160 acres of prop-
erty from the Owendale-
Gagetown to the Cass City
School District.

The request was made by
Marshall and Margaret Serg-
eant of 4675 Williamson Road,
Gagetown, and St. Clair
Shores, whose property is in
Grant township, Huron
county.

Huron ISD Superintendent
James McBride said board
members rejected the trans-
fer request because there
were no children involved in
the transfer.

The Sergeants have 10 days
from the date of the transfer
hearing to appeal to the state
Board of Education.

Asked by the Chronicle
Saturday if she and her
husband planned to appeal,
Mrs. Sergeant declined to
comment.

In their petition seeking the
transfer, the Sergeants stated
two reasons why they wanted
their property to become part
of the Cass City district.

One reason was that they

felt the Owen-Gage district is
too small to survive. Second-
ly, they cited the higher
millage in Owen-Gage plus
what they called the "irres-
ponsible leadership and fiscal
policy" there.

Sergeant was at the hearing
and basically repeated the
same arguments.

As would be expected, the
Cass City school board had
endorsed the proposed trans-
fer; the Owen-Gage board
opposed it.

All five Huron ISD board
members were present at the
hearing, held last Wednesday
afternoon in Bad Axe. Three
of the five ISD board mem-
bers from Tuscola county
attended.

Monday holiday
The Monday after Christ-

mas and New Year's Day,
Dec. 26 and Jan. 2, respective-
ly, are both legal holidays and
all government offices and
financial institutions will be
closed those days. No mail
will be delivered on those
days.

The Cass City village office
will be also closed Friday,
Dec. 23 and 30.

According to deputies, a car
driven by Lori A. Kramer, 19,
of Caro, headed southwest,
had stopped to turn left onto
Aimer Drive. The car behind
her, driven by John H. John-
son, 19, of Shabbona Road,
Deford, then stopped.

The third car, driven by
William A. Miller, 44, of
Reese, ran into the rear of the
Johnson auto, forcing it into
the rear of the Kramer ve-
hicle.

Sheriff's deputies reported
Friday that William C. Licht,
21, of Elkton, was southbound
on Froede Road, north of
M-46, when he lost control of
his car. The vehicle went off
the west side of the road,
knocked down a tree, and was
brought to a halt by several
other trees. The accident took
place at 3:20 a.m.

At 10:25 a.m. Friday, ac-
cording to deputies, Wayne D.
Ensign, 20, of 1728 Montague
Street, Deford, northbound on
Ellington Street, was stopped
at M-81. He started to move,
then-stopped, and his car was
struck in the rear by one
driven by Jay D. Wisenbach,
52, of Caro.

Treacherous road condi-
tions mid-morning Tuesday
were the cause of a semi-truck
tractor going off M-53, about
1% miles north of M-81 at
10:30a.m.

Sanilac county deputies re-
ported Wallace Sageman, 52,
of Bad Axe, was southbound
when he lost control of his
semi, which jackknifed into a
ditch on the east side of the
road.

He was unhurt and traffic
apparently was not blocked.

CAR-DEER

Deputies reported Wednes-
day, Dec. 14, that Donna J.
Eisinger, 47, of 4663 Huron
Street, Cass City, was west-
bound on M-81, east of
Schwegler Road, at 6:05 p.m.
when her car struck a deer.

At 11:55 p.m. on the 14th,
according to Caro state po-

lice, Robert D. Adams Jr., 19,
of 5016 E. Sanilac Road,
Kingston, struck a deer while
northbound on Hurds Corner
Road, south of M-46. The
animal ran away after the
collision.

Deputies reported three
car-deer accidents Sunday
within two hours starting at
5:20 p.m.

Ivan Bays, 64, of Applegate
was eastbound on Deckerville
Road, east of Dodge Road,

when a deer ran into the left
side of his car and then ran
off.

James E. Walker, 55, of
Legg Road, Kingston, was
eastbound on W. Sanilac Road
near Froede Road when his
car struck a deer.

Dennis L. Rolston, 26, of
5265 Bay City-Forestville
Road, Cass City, was west-
bound on M-81 near Schweg-
ler Road when his car struck
a deer.

ACCIDENT - Bryce J. Spencer, 19, of 6834 Cooper Street, Kingston,
was treated and released from Hills and Dales General Hospital after los-
ing control of his car while southbound on Cemetery Road and slamming
into this embankment. The sheriff's department investigated the acci-
dent, which took place shortly before 6 p.m. Tuesday, about 2V2 miles
south of Cass City. Elkland township firemen were called to extinguish a
small fire in the engine compartment.

Funds reallocated

SELF EMPLOYED?
Why Not Set Aside A Portion of

Your Earnings in a Tax
Deductible Pension Plan?

Not only are the contributions deduc-
tible. But the interest accumulates tax
free until retirement.

For a tailored program to your specific
needs please call

HARRIS-HAMPSHIRE
INSURANCE AGENCY, INC.
Cass City Phone 872-2688

In a case of use it or lose it,
the Thumb Area Consortium
administrative board last
Thursday approved a reallo-
cation of some federal job
funds.

The change was due to a
federal mandate that all
Comprehensive Employment
and Training Act Title II and
VI funds be spent by the end
of the current fiscal year,
Sept. 30,1978, in order to meet
the national goal of 725,000
jobs being created with the
funds by Feb. 28.

No problem is expected
with spending of the Title II
funds, for permanent-type
jobs with governmental units
and agencies in the three
upper Thumb counties, such
as clerical, maintenance, and
police workers.

Title VI funds provide what
is considered emergency em-
ployment, either sustaining,
similar to the Title II posi-
tions, or projects, temporary
assignments, such as paint-
ing, cutting brush, or short-
time clerical assignments.
The latter are administered
by the Tri-County Public
Service Agency.

With the number of sustain-
ing jobs frozen at last year's
level, and more money auth-
orized for them than needed,
board members okayed the
reallocation of $306,801 to the
Public Service Agency.

That will give the agency a
total of $2.34 million for
1977-78, which will create the
equivalent of 110 full-time
jobs in Tuscola county, 87 in
Huron, and 74 in Sanilac, for a
total of 271. The number
actually employed will be
more than that. Prior to the
increased allocation, there
was enough money for the
equivalent of'about 200 full-
time jobs.

; Agency Director Leonard

Hool said there should be
enough jobs for the additional
people hired to do.

The number of authorized
Title VI sustaining positions
is 75 in Huron county, 64 in
Sanilac, and 94 in Tuscola.
Respectively, 66, 62, and 94 of
those positions are presently
filled.

The total amount of Title VI
funds to be spent in the three
counties in 1977-78 is $4.58
million.

In other action, the board
voted to advance $5,000 to the
Human Development Com-
mission (HDC) in Caro to
prepare for the Youth Em-
ployment and Training Pro-
gram which it will adminis-
ter.

The aim is to get the
program started by mid-Jan-
uary, consortium Executive
Director Frank E. Lenard
said.

The program will provide
job training for youth 16-21
through such means as on-
the-job training and work
experience. Funds can also be
used for counseling of 14 and
15-year-olds. The program is
primarily for youth from
poverty-level families.

The HDC will work with the
three intermediate school dis-
tricts in conducting the pro-
gram, for which a minimum
of $311,000 is being received in
1977-78.

Public Service Agency
Director Hool reported on a
new Title VI program for
shoveling snow from down-
town sidewalks in Thumb
area communities. Fifteen
men in each county would be
assigned to the task and
would go from town-to-town
after it snowed.

As of last Thursday, only
one community had re-
sponded favorably to the
plan.

STRAND-CARO
Phone:673-3033

STARTS CHRISTMAS DAY -DEC. 25
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Sunday thru Thursday Dec. 25-29
Continuous Christmas Day from 4:30

See A Wonderful All-Disney Program!!

A touch O'Blarney
and a heap O'Magic!

WALT DISNEY'S

TECHNICOLOR
flt-ftlenM by BUENA VISIA Ditlnbulion Co, Inc. © 1977 Will Oiimy PicKtoctraii
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SAVE FUEL
WITH THE ENERGY MATE

Hooks up to your furnace
ducting. Has own fan and
thermostatic fan control.

ENERGY MATE

1500 Series

$319°°
Reg.

335.00
Heats homes up to

1500 sq.ft.

FURNACE MATE
2500 Series

Re9' $41000
439.00 ^ I ̂

Heats homes up to

2500 sq. ft.

BRING IN THIS AD FOR

$3.00
ON THE ENERGY MATE

Lay Away

Now
For

Christmas

Don's Automotive & Fireplace Shop
1445 N. Kingston Road, Deford Phone 872-3190

Decker OES group meets

Others Get Quick Results With The
Chronicle's Classified Ads —

You Will Too!

Decker Chapter No. 438
OES met Dec. 8 with 29
members and two guests
present. Worthy Matron Iva
Rockwell presided.

Door knockers were pur-
chased, in memory of Rose
Coller, and will be dedicated
in the spring.

Gospel Sing
set New
Year's Eve

Three gospel groups will
appear New Year's Eve at the
12th annual Gospel Sing spon-
sored by the Cass City Lay-

-men's-Glubr- -
Club treasurer Burton Allen

said there may be as many as
2,500 people at tending the
event, which runs from 8
p.m.-midnight in the Cass
City High School gymnasium.
He said about 2,000 attended
last year.

•Performing will be the
Calvarymcn from Fl int , New
Dawn Singers from Pigeon,
and the Chris t ian Troubadors
from Nashvil le , Tenn.

There wi l l be an intermis-
sion at 10 p.m. for refresh-
ments.

There is no admission
charge. A free wi l l offering
w i l l be taken.

In an official communica-
tion, the Worthy Grand
Matron, Irma Meinhart, re-
quested knitted or crocheted
bedroom slippers as gifts on
Valentine's Day for members
at the Masonic Home at
Alma. These are to be un-
wrapped and brought in Jan-
uary. Leona Adam was ap-
pointed to the Sunshine Com-
mittee.

Shirl Morse reported six
members from Decker at-
tended Thumb Association in
Bad Axe Dec. 3.

There will be in i t ia t ion at
the regular January meeting
with a special Obligation
Ceremony, in charge of the
Worthy Patron, Bazil Morse.
Grand Committee member

-Glenda Wilson- of Gagetown
will be a guest.

Christmas carols were en-
joyed, led by Soloist Evelyn
Simmons. Gi f t s brought for
the Masonic Home in Alma
were placed under a Christ-
mas tree. Lunch was served
from tables decorated in the
motif of the season by Elea-
nor Shaw, Patricia Chard and
Frances Krause.

Down Memory Lane
FROM THE FILES OF THE CHRONICLE

O V K K D K A F T

Converting all your cash
into experience is easy —
reversing the process is
something else.

FIVE YEARS AGO

Approximately 135 handi-
capped children from the
Tuscola Intermediate Train-
ing Center, deaf and hard of
hearing youngsters from
Caro elementary schools and
adults from the Work Activity
Center in Caro were greeted
at the Cass Theatre by Santa
Clans, who handed out candy
donated by the Bauer Candy
Company.

"""Newell Harris, aTepresenl-
at ive of AEtna Life-Casualty
at Harris-Hampshire Agency,
was honored for his outstand-
ing record in AEtna's 29th
annual fa l l l i fe insurance
sales campaign at Schuss
Moun ta in , Mancelona. He
totaled more than $500,000 of
sales volume during a five
week period.

Lynn M. Johnston, daugh-
ter of Mr. and Mrs. Will iam
Johnston, Cass City, was
named to the Dean's List for
fa l l term at Northwood Insti-
tute in Midland where she is a
sophomore in Executive Sec-
retarial ( r a i n i n g .

GIANT

Iwrything must
are wans

UP
TO

OFF

INSTANT
CREDIT

Marine Pvt. Delbert Engle-
hart is stationed at Camp
Pendleton, Calif., following
completion of his basic train-
ing at the Marine Corps
Recruit Depot in San Diego.

Youth of the First Baptist
church went caroling at the
Caro Medical Facility. The
youngsters sang and dis-
tributed gifts for Christmas.
The children are: David
Shaw, Laurie Ware, Cindy
Ware, Sally Ware, Wendy
Ware, Mark Shaw, and Kevin
Shaw.

TEN YEAUS AGO

A smoldering cigarette left
by one of the night workers
caused a fire to start in the
Cass City High School gym
floor. The Cass City School
Board is now taking steps to
establish a smoking policy.

In spite of the rain and
heavy fog, an estimated 50
persons attended the inaugur-
ation of the Community Carol
Sing at the Cul tura l Center,
an event which is hoped to
become an annual a f f a i r in

imasier charge

OPEN
8 A.M. to 9 P.M.

DEC. 21, 22, 23, 24, 27,
28, 29, 30, 31

I BANKAMERICARD
welcome here

SERVICE WITH EVERY PURCHASE!

FREE
PARKING

PAYMENTS
UNTIL

JAN. 1978

TV APPLIANCES FURNITURE "Widest Selection
In The Thumb"

Phone : 8 /2 -2696 Cass City

OPEN EVERY
SATURDAY

AFTERNOON

Cass City.
Mrs. Marilou Drews of Cass

City has been selected to
appear in the 1967 edition of
Outstanding Young Women of
America, Persons honored
are selected because of their
outstanding contribution and
accomplishments in civic en-
deavors, religious, profes-
sional and political activities,
according to Mrs. Patricia
Bogle, editor.

Herb Bartle was presented
with a-watch-from his-com-
pany and $50 from friends on
his retirement from Wesley-
Quaker Milk Co. Gerald Stil-
son was appointed new man-
ager.

TWENTY-FIVE YEARS
AGO

An estimated 800 persons
crowded into the Cass City
High School auditorium for
the annual carol play of the
Cass City Grade School and
Junior High Glee Club. Under
the direction of music teach-
er, Miss Clara Boone, the
crowd enjoyed the various
skits presented by the stu-
dents.

A critical examination by a
local physician has proved
that the Cass Theatre is free
from any traces of the ring-
worm germ that has invaded
the village. Authorities of the
theatre acted when it was
rumored that the theatre
might be the cause of the dif-
ficulty.

The Alma College A Cap-
pella Choir which appeared at
the Cass City High School
auditorium, attracted an esti-
mated 150 persons who heard
a select group of Christmas
songs, presented by the tal-
ented college students.

A scheduled recount over
the Sunday sale of beer and
wine in Tuscola county will
start soon, according to pres-
ent plans of county officers.

THIRTY-FIVE YEARS
AGO

The Cass Theatre will ad-
mit one person to the matinee
for 10 pounds of scrap metal
or five pounds of scrap rub-
ber. Two features are sched-
uled. This action on the part
of the theatre is designed to
collect the scrap so vitally
needed in the war effort.

A school clinic was held in
Evergreen township. Infants,
pre-school, and school chi l -
dren from all school districts
in the township were brought
to the center. Fifteen children
were given physical examina-
tions and all parents were
present.

Sixty-five of Michigan's 87
counties are represented in
Central Michigan College's
enrollment this semester. Is-
abella, home county of the
college, leads the state with
127 of its sons and daughters
attending Central. Tuscola
county has nineteen students
enrolled at Central.

Criminal
complaints
total 741

The Tuscola County Sher-
iff's Department received a
total of 741 calls concerning
criminal complaints in No-
vember.

Of those, 320 concerned
traffic. Others included van-
dalism, 64; larceny, 59; do-
mestic problems, 38; ani-
mals, 38; suspicious vehicles,
34, and burglaries, 34.

Of 27 appearance tickets
issued, 11 were for transport-
ing open containers of intoxi-

rcants in motor vehicles and
six for disorderly person.

Of 84 traffic tickets issued,
26 were for speeding and 17
for- stop sign-violations.

Of 46 arrests made, 14 were
for traffic violations, seven
for drunkenness, and four
each for obstruction of justice
and family offenses.

The county jail received 119
inmates, of whom six were
female, and released 115.

Patrol units traveled 28,447
miles and consumed 2,859.4
gallons of gasoline (9.95 miles
per gallon).

Cass City police in Novem-
ber made eight arrests, of
which four were for traffic
violations, two for drunken-
ness, and one each for a
family offense and assault.

The Caro state police post
made 22 arrests, of which 10
were for traff ic violations and
two each for violation of
controlled substance act,
weapons violations, forgery,
and assault.

By township in November,
the number of complaints and
accidents respectively were
Columbia, 19 and 3; Elkland,
75 and 7; Ellington, 22 and 5;
Elmwood, 17 and 5; Kingston,
30 and 8, and Novesta, 29 and
9.

NFO 'blesses9

strike but
won't join it

The National Farmers Or-
ganization has given it's bless-
ing to the national farmers
strike, which started Dec. 14,
but won't officially take part.

Delegates at the NFO nat-
ional convention in Omaha,
Neb., Dec. 6-8, passed a
resolution endorsing the
principles and objectives of
the strike, and to individual
participation, but explained
the organization carinot legal-
ly take part due to federal
anti-trust laws.

The delegates authorized
the NFO board of directors to
call commodity "holding
actions," the NFO equivalent
of a strike, as appropriate,
and directed continued build-
ing of nationwide blocks of
major farm commodities to
be held on farms unt i l con-
tracts are obtained for. them
at cost of production plus a
reasonable prof i t .

FORMAL WEAR

C/ioppe/'s
Mt.-n s Wear and
Formal Wear Rental

Phone 872-3431

You Always
Feel

WELCOME
At Coach Light

(Tell Us If We Are Wrong)

Nine Years Ago We Made
A Firm Commitment To
Offer The Finest Service
In The Area. You TelhUs
We have Succeeded By
Steadily Making Our Store
Your Shopping Head-
quarters. Thank You Very
Much.

Service At Coach Light Means:
• 10% Discount For Senior Citizens

• Discount Patent Medicine Prices

• Remodeled and Enlarged Store

• Friendly Service Always

• Name Brands You Can Trust

COACH LIGHT PHARMACY
MIKE W E A V E R , O w n < > r Ph. 872-3613

Fmor^nry Ph. 872-3283
Y o u r Fnmi lv Discount Driiu Storo

t r
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Produce
Size 113 Sunklst

ORANGES doz.
U.S. No. 11daho Baking

POTATOES 10 fc. bog
California Red Tokay

GRAPES ib.
U.S. No. 1 Delicious
Or Ida Red

APPLES 3 Ib.bag
U.S. No. 1

BANANAS 5 ibs.
-Size 24 Pascal

CELERY bum

U P F O R Y O U R

Fresh Frozen Heavy

ROCK HENS

'{(Ml,
Fresh Frozen

YOUNG
DUCKLINGS

Fresh Frozen Young

GEESE
Erla's Hickory Smoked

PICNIC /*06
HAMS Do:

Tender Aged Beef - Blade Cut

CHUCK ROASTS

Tender Aged Beef

ROUND STEAKS
$1.29 Ib.

Fresh Picnic Cut

PORK ROAST

W&&
Hiawatha Brand

YOUNG TURKEYS
14lb.to16lb.Avg.

-K

Robin Hood

FlOUr 10lb. bag

Rich's Frozen

Bread Dough s-muoaves
Hershey's

Chocolate Chips ' -
McDonald Carnival

Ice Cream vaniiia ^-^
Kelloggs

RiceKrispies ^ «.»*».
Diamond

Walnut Meats

Fresh Frozen

ROASTERS

Hickory Smoked
Fully Boned-Skinned-

Defatted

BONELESS HAMS
Whole or Half

65
Ib.

•*»,,> **?<>

Erfa's Hickory Smoked

OLD FASHION

HAMS
Whole or Shank Half

Supply Limited

Fresh Pan Ready

WHOLE FRYERS

CUT UP FRYERS

&1Y

Made Rite Reg.-Ripple

Potato Chips
No Return

Pepsi Cola ««
Daily

Polish Dills

B & M

**

V e l ' s

DOG FOOD
26 02. cans

Kraft Mini

MARSHMALLOWS V

10 02. pkgs. 00

Wishbone

Sun Giant

Raisins

16 02. btl.
• Deluxe French
• Italian
• 1000 Island

24 oz. pkg.

$139

69° Pot Beans *».* 57°
Reynolds

Aluminum Foih°of. °n$229

O O C We Have A Lar9e Selection of
oov Shari Christmas Candy!

BMHMMB

Asst'd

JELLO
GELATIN 3o2-Pk9s.'

Libby'sSliced-Halves

Peaches

Kraft

I fi***tem* f"*^rn

Kf ln r i

Miracle
Whip

MIRACLE WHIP

Croi
HntlSVLKmtac

Kelloggs

Croutettes
7oz. pkg.

Blrdseye Frozen

Cool Whip
Johnston Frozen 9"

Pie Shell
Chef Pierre Frozen

Mince Pie
Chef Pierre Frozen

Pumpkin Pie «>«..*.
Specials Good Thru: Sat., Dec. 24,1977

.*••]
Betty Crocker Asst'd

CAKE
9 oz. ctn.

2 ct. pkg.

26 02. pkg.

Ocean Spray Whole • Strained

Cranberry
Sauce

1802.

pkg.

16oz.
can

<t

Imperial Qtrd.

Oleo |b p^
McDonald

Egg Nog
Pure Maid

Solid Oleo
WlnSchuler

Bar Scheez
Kraft

Cheez Whiz
Low Fat McDonald

Milk
McDonald

Whipping
Cream

qt.

Vt pt.

Ben
L MERCHANOI;

Pxn«AM
INC

Food Center
IN CASS CITY

O«N MONDAY THURSDAY TO 6 P.M

FRIDAY TO 9 P.M.

SATURDAY 8:00 A.M.

Liquid Laundry
Detergent

WISK

Sunshine

Cheezifs

DelMonte Sllced-Crushed-Chunk

PINEAPPLE 20ozcan

DelMonto ftalol!
Cream-Whole

• Corn
• Whole Green Beans
• Sweet Peas i7oz.cans

DelMonte

FRUIT COCKTAIL

2 QQ$
16 oz

53*
(ft

'//2£
7t

00 ^P^"

64 oz. btl.
S229 DelMonte Breakfast

PRUNES

Bruce Cut

YAMS
Bakery Drugs YAMS

11b. box

P.M

BEER WINE
MEMBER T.W. FOOD STORE

PHONE 872-2191

Oven Fresh Italian or Old Style

Bread 2o«.n.
Oven Fresh Brown & Serve

Rolls 1dozPak

Oven Fresh Apple Raisin

Coffee Cake 14 oz.
Apple Turnovers i6oz.

110 or 126-12 exp. roll

Kodak Film
Sylvanla

Magicubes
Sylvanla

Flip Flash
4-Pack Transistor

Batteries
2-Pack Heavy Duty

D Batteries

23 oz.
can

Kraft

reg. 1.83

reg. 1.49

reg. 1.27

Philadelph

CREAM
13

CHEESE

•f I oz. pkg.

Spgc
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Echo chapter meets Dec. 14
Echo Chapter OES met

Dec. 14 at 6:30 p.m. with a
potluck supper when 32 mem-
bers were in attendance. The
meeting was opened at 8 p.m.
by the Worthy Matron, Mrs.
Lena Teller.

Christmas greetings from
the Worthy Grand Matron
and Worthy Grand Patron
were read by the secretary,
Mrs. Ruth Whittaker.

Thirty-five members took
part in repeating the obliga-
tion of the Chapter, as a
request from the Worthy
Grand Matron's projects.

After the close of the meet-
ing, Christmas carols were
sung and exchange of gifts
held.

HEALTH TIPS

Maybe the ladies

should shovel
By Frank Chappell, American Medical Association

Cass City Bowling Leagues

Advertise it in The Chronicle.

NOTICE
THE REGULAR CASS CITY

GUN CLUB

BREAKFASTWILL
NOT BE SERVED
CHRISTMAS DAY

(DEC. 25)

* * * * *

BREAKFAST WILL BE
SERVED AS USUAL
NEW YEAR'S DAY

SUNDAY, JAN.1

Sponsored In Community Interest By

The Cass City State Bank

The winter snows are here
again, and millions of house-
holders are faced once again
with clearing walks and
driveways for access to the
street.

It's hard for the American
male to accept, but the
chances are that the lady of
the house is in better physical
condition than her office
worker husband for clearing
away the season's first snow-
fall. An hour or two of daily
pushing mop and broom
keeps milady in good shape
for snow shoveling.

Snow shoveling requires a
lot of energy and muscle.
Pushing a stalled auto out of a
snow bank is even more
demanding.

Once again the American
Medical Association reminds
men of middle age and be-

Tuscola corn
report ready

The 1978 Tuscola county
corn report is printed and
ready for all corn growers to
pick up.

The new report features the
four county corn demonstra-
tion plots, a summary of the
last three years' plots, and a
sheet of the Gratiot corn
plots. There are also several
pages of corn management
practices for 1978.

Copies are available at the
Tuscola county extension of-
fice in Caro and at several
elevators.

yond, especially those who
are overweight and lead sed-
entary lives, to take it easy in
clearing away the snow from
walks and drives.

If you're in reasonably good
health, snow shoveling may
actually be good exercise -- if
you take it easy. This could
mean getting up half an hour
earlier on the morning of a
fresh snow fall, to allow time
for leisurely shoveling, with
frequent brief rest periods.
The frantic, hurried approach
to clearing the drive in an
effort to get to the office on
time most definitely is not
good for health.

The most common serious
health result of overexertion
from snow shoveling is a
heart attack. If your physical
condition is such that you are
already prone to heart attack,
the extra exertion can trigger
it. If your heart is sound, it
likely won't be damaged.

Unless you have had a
recent checkup, however, you
cannot be certain that you
aren't a likely candidate for
heart trouble. Take it easy.
Don't be ashamed to invest in
a machine that blows or
scrapes aside the snow with
the power of a small engine
substituting for muscle pow-
er. Or don't hesitate to hire
the neighborhood lad from
down the street to shovel your
walks.

Snow shoveling can be good
for you, if you use common
sense. Light exercise and
fresh air in the winter are
important to main ta in ing
health. Just don't overdo it.

TUESDAY AFTERNOON
LADIES

Dec. i:i, 1977

Chappel's Men's Shop 34'/2
Charlie's Angels 33
Lucky Strikes 33
OutofTowners 32
TheBankettes 30'/a
Team No. 5 28M>
Bowling Bags 28
Wonder Women 27
The Carber Raiders 27
Day-Dreamers 26
Decker Devils 19'b
Sunshine 17

Ladies' High Series:, J.
Lockyer 513.

Ladies' High Game: J.
Lockyer 183.

High Team Series: Team
No. 5 2340.

High Team Game: Team
No. 5 840.

Splits Converted: D. Tuck-
ey 4-5-7, B. Burdon 5-8-10, Y.
Burleson 5-6, B. Langenburg
3-10, M. Wheeler 2-7, D.
LcValley 3-10, W. Goslin
5-8-10, M. Dickinson 5-10, N.
Campbell 3-9-10.

CITY LEAGUE
Dec. l i t , 1!)77

Dale's Eaves Troughing 19
Cass City Lanes 18'-a
Woods Hay & Straw 18
Evans Products 17
Mac & Leo Service 14 'a
Klein 's Fer t i l izer 10
Cass City Cycle Sales 7 ' a
Whi t laker ' s Sawmill 7 'a

High Team Series: Evans
Products 2535, Cass City
Cycle Sales 2459.

High Team Games: Evans
Products 872, Woods Hay &
Straw 842.

High I n d i v i d u a l Series: V.

COACH LIGHT SOLVES LAST MINUTE
GIFT PROBLEMS AT DISCOUNT PRICES

JEWELRY
GIFTS

TO
rl I MIV T

BUDGET

The
Selection

Is
Wide!!

All
Your Favorite
Fragrances

At
Coach Light

OJincf
- .."Your Wind Song stays on his mind"

TOUCH-UP SPRAY
AND SPRAY PERFUME SET

$6.00

by PRINCE MATCHABELLI

KODAK TRIiYILITE
INSTAMATIC™ 18
Camera Outfit
Complete outfit includes
camera, a roll of Kodak color
film and flipflash. BXBB

[Kodak;

When

.moment /
Happen

KODAK INSTAMATIC™ X-15F
Camera Outfit

Ready to take beautiful prints or
Camera Outfit slides at a moment's notice. Com-

plete with camera, film and flipflash.

KODAK INSTAMATIC™ X-35F
Camera Outfit

This simple-to-use camera
has it all. Automatic exposure
control, fast lens and more. Let
us demonstrate

Camera Outfit

Kodak

BUXTON 100% LEATHER

BILLFOLDS
FOR

MEN AND WOMEN
Always A Wanted Gift

CONVERTIBLE® BILLFOLD

PLEASE NOTE!!

COACH LIGHT WILL
BE CLOSED SUN., DEC. 25

OPEN MON., DEC. 26
FROM 9 a.m. to 1 p.m.

COACH LIGHT PHARMACY
MIKi; W KAY Kit

• KHKiiH'i-fU'iiry Ph. «72-.12«:{
Your Family Discount Drug Store

PARK FREE
IN REAR

We Accept All
Pre-Pay Prescription Plans

Gallaway 564, L. Taylor 551,
0. Pierce 519, B. Heard 517, T.
Yost 509, B. Silvernail 507.

High Individual Games: L.
Taylor 209, T, Yost 204, L.
Hartwick 200, B. Heard 194-
175, V. Gallaway 192-192-180,
J. Burleson 186-178, T. Faber
182-180, G. King 182, D.
Houghton 180, S. Hammett
179, 0. Pierce 178-175, B.
Silvernail 177.

CHARMONT
SUNDAY NIGHTERS

Dec. 18,1977

Pressure Kochers 22
Gutter Dusters 21
Four La Las 20
Outlaws 17
Blacksmiths 17
Cass City Rollers 17
Bombers 16
Matt Drainage 15'/2
ColwoodBar 14
Wild Bunch 12
Alley Cats 11
Blount Agriculture 9'/2

Men's High Games: B.
Wildman 212, R. Koch 193, K.
Matt 191.

Men's High Series: B. Wild-
man 558, R. Marchlewicz 520,
R. Koch 490.

Women's High Games: M.
Lagos 165, S. Marchlewicz
156, G. Corcoran 156, M.
Lagos 156.

Women's High Series: M.
Lagos 450, G. Corcoran 436, B.
LaFave 411.

High Team Games: Pres-
sure Kochers 641, Gutter
Dusters 601-600.

High Team Series: Gutter
Dusters 1791, Pressure Koch-
ers 1715, Wild Bunch 1641.

TUSCOLA
GETTOGETHERS"A"

Dec. 12, 1!)77

WIDLRadio 11
Spring Crest Draperies 10
Ouvry Chevy-Olds 9
HaH'sTrimShop 7
Croft-Clara Lumber 6
Sommers' Bakery 6
Pabst 5
Harris-Hampshire Ins. 5
New Greenleaf Garage 4
Hillakor's Auct. Serv. 4
J&C Service 3
Bartnik's Sales & Parts 2

High Individual Game: C.
Kolb 214.

High Individual Series: D.
Englehart 574.

High Team Series: Hall's
2734.

High Team Game: Ouvry
974.

500 Series: B. Bader 531, R.
Ouvry 510, C. Kolb 548, R.
Geiger 537, R. Surbrook 519,

Area horse
class slated
in Marlette

A five-lesson course on
buying and properly main-
taining horses for recreation
will be offered at Marlette
High School by the Michigan
State University animal hus-
bandry department.

Classes will run from 7:30-
10 p.m. Jan. 16, 23, 30 and
Feb. 6 and 13. Registration
will be held the first night,
starting at 6:30. The fee is $10
per person.

The first meeting will ex-
amine buying a horse for
breeding or pleasure riding.
Subjects will include blem-
ishes, unsoundness, and de-
termining if the horse has a
disease.

The second session covers
equine nutrit ion, including
suitable feeds and recom-
mended feeding practices.
Dr. Richard Dunn, MSU ex-
tension horse specialist, will
discuss how the extension
service can help horse owners
with their particular manage-
ment, programs.

The third session delves
into horse diseases and para-
sites, including sanitation,
disease control, and preven-
tion of common horse prob-
lems.

The fourth segment covers
breeding and foaling and the
final session, horse first aid--
steps owners should follow
unti l the veterinarian arrives.

Further information is
available from Dr. Richard
Dunn, extension specialist in
animal husbandry, MSU,
East Lansing 48824, or from
the Sanilac county extension
office in Sandusky.

A LITTLE

CHRONICLE

WANT AD

gets

Results

N. Willy 538, L. Tomaszewski
552, G. Zellar 544, B. Wildman
509, N. Biebel 528, M. Helwig
536, D. Wallace 569, S. Osen-
toski 512, K. Gremel 501, B.
Smith 535, R. Metcalf 515, J.
Guinther 517, M. Wasserman
549, D. Englehart 574.

200 Games: C. Kolb 214, R.
Surbrook 205, N. Willy 207, G.
Zellar 205, B. Wildman 201, D.
Wallace 203, K. Gremel 213,
B. Smith 203, M. Wasserman
209, D. Englehart 202-206.

TUSCOLA
GETTO_GETHERS"B"

Dec. 12,1977

FagansNo. 2 11
Cass City Crop Service 10
Farm Bureau 9
Kingston State Bank 9
Blount Agri. 8
Rogers Hay 6
Kingston Krome 5
Colwood No. 1 5
Cole Carbide 3
Colwood No. 2 3
Ami's Texaco 2
Thunder Road Speedway 1

High Individual Game: K.
Kilbourn 201.

High Individual Series: K.
Kilbourn 530.

High Team Series: Farm
Bureau 2835.

High Team Game: Fagans
970.

500Series: K. Kilbourn 530,
G. Hammerle 510, G. Green
509, J. Salcido 516, R. Rayl
508, C. Russell 501, B. Chard
506.

FRIDAY NIGHT
CARCAS UNION

Dec. Hi, 1977

Fishbowlers 40
Happy Hookers 39
FourC's 37>/a
Alley Oops 31
3B'sanda"C" 31
All In The Family 29 Va
No Shows 281-'-
Slow Rollers 24M,
AshmoreCats 22
Alley Cats 17

Men's High Series: K. Hof-
meister 516.

Ladies' High Series: I.

Campbell 440.
Men's High Game: B.

Kingsland 224.
Ladies' High Game: D.

McCreedy 168.
High Team Series: FourC's

1744.
High Team Game: Four C's

596.
200 Games: B. Kingsland

224, K. Hofmeister 208.
Ladies' 150 & Over: D.

McCreedy 168-157, I. Camp-
bell 165, S. Bedore, F. Mc-
Creedy 153.

Splits Converted: M. Wood
5-10, K. Hofmeister 5-8-10,
5-7-9, K. Medley 5-7, D..Fritz_
2-7-10.

Fishbowlers are winners of
first half.

THURSDAY NIGHT TRIO
Dec. 15,1977

Root 6
OOPS 6
Draves 5
Nemeth 5
Big John's 5
Caro Sand & Gravel 5
Blatz 4
Smith 3
Van Dale 3
Wildwood 2
Hillside 2
B.I. Wilson 2

High Team Series: Draves
1864, Root 1854, Nemeth 1807,
Big John's 1804.

High Team Games: Draves
646-641, Big John's 634-600,
Nemeth 6.33-622, Root 630-628,
Caro Sand & Gravel 618, B.I.
Wilson 617, Smith 616, Wild-
wood 601.

High Individual Series: D.
Geihart 565, L. Smith 563, G,
Deering, M. Mellendorf 544,
G. Gwisdalla 542, P. Davis
534, B. Babich 531.

High Individual Games: D.
Geihart 204-190, C. Gordon
201, G. Gwisdalla 200, M.
Mellendorf 197, L, Smith 196-
193, P. Davis 196-192, D. Hunt
195, G. Deering 194, Dale
Auslander 193, R. Foot 192, B.
Babich 189, Doug O'Dell 187,
B. Meister 186, P. VanAlIen
186, D. Sowden 183, J. Mellish
182, A.D. Frederick 181.

Continued on pa{e 9.

Professional and Business

DIRECTORY
DR. W. S. SELBY

OPTOMETRIST

Hours: 8-5 except Thursday
8-12 noon on Saturday

4624 Hil l St.
Across from Hills and Dales

Hospital

Phone 872-3404

Allen Witherspoon
New England Life
NEL Growth Fund
NEL Equity Fund

Value Line Fund-Keystone
Funds

Phone 872-2321
4615 Oak St. Cass City

K. I. MacRAE, D. 0.

Osteopathic Physician
and Surgeon

Corner Church and Oak Streets
Office 872-2880 • Res. 872-3365

DO YOU HAVE A
DRINKING PROBLEM?

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS
and AL-ANON

Every Friday Evening - 8:00 p.m.
Good Shepherd Lutheran
Church, Cass City

Efren M. Dizon, M.D.
Perla A. Espino, M.D.

Diplomates of the American
Board of Pediatrics

(Pract ice- l imited to Infants
and Children)

4674 Hill St.
Cass City, Mich. 48726

(Across from Hills & Dales
Hospital)

Phone 517-872-4384

Hoon K. Jeung, M.D.
General Surgery

9 a.m.-5 p.m. daily
Saturday-9 to 12 noon

Office Hours by Appointment
Phone 872-4611

4672 Hill St.
Cass City, Mich. 48726

Home 872-3138

Dr. E. Paul Lockwtod
Chiropractic Physicen

Office Hours:
Mon.,Tues., Wed., Fri.

9-12 noon and 1:30-5:00 p.n.
Saturday 9-12 a.m.

Closed All Day Thursday
Phone 872-2765 Cass City

For Appointment

Harold T. Donahue
M.D.

Physician& Surgeon
CLINIC

4674 Hill St., Cass City

Off ice 872-2323 - Res. 872-231

Harris-Hampshire

Agency, Inc.

Complete Insurance Services

6815 E. Cass City Road
Cass City, Michigan

Phone 872-2688

RICHARD A. HALL, D.O.

Osteopathic Physician

4672 Hill Street
Cass City, Michigan

Office 872-4725 • Home 872-4762

Edward Scollon,
D.V.M.

Veterinarian
Call For Appointment

ForSmall Animals
Phone 872-2935

4849N. Seeger St., Cass City

James-Ballard, M.D.
Office at 4530 Weaver Street

Hours: 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon
2:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Daily except Thursday after-
noon

Harry Crandeil, Jr..
D.V.M.

Office 4438 South Seeger St.
Phone 872-2255

Saib A. Isterabadi, M.D.
4674 Hill Street

Cass City, Michigan 48726

General Surgeon
Thoracic and

Cardiovascular Surgeon

Office Hours: Thursday after-
noon 1 -6 p.m.

Phone 872-2323

Dr. J.H. Geissinger
Chiropractor

Mon:, Tues., Thurs., Fri.
9-12 noorrand 2-6 p.m.

Sat. 9-12 noon

21 N. Aimer, Caro, Michigan

Across from IGA St6re
Phone Caro 673-4464

I
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Cass City Bowling Leagues Big Brothers/Big Sisters'

CHARMONT LADIES
Dec. 13,1977

Johnson Plumberettes 11
BigD 11
Gagetown Oil and Gas lO]/2
Veronica's 9
Farm Bureau 9
Woods Research 8
IGA Foodliner 8
Ber Wa Ga Na 7
Cabelettes 7
Brinkman Bins 6%
Live Wires 5'/L>
Erla's 3'/i

High Team Game: Veroni-
ca's 762.

High Team Series: Johnson
Plumberettes 2116.

High Series: N. Davis 514,
R. Speirs 476, E. Remain 467,
S. Doerr 458, R. Batts 466, R.
Leyva 460, P. Johnson 464.

High Games: P. Johnson
197, N. Davis 190, S. Doerr
181, H. Peters 164, C. Mellen-
dorf 157, P. Mclntosh 152, E.
Anthes 164, R. Leyva 166, B.
Keller 150, M. Smithers 162,
E. Remain 166, S. Stoll 156, D.
Jones 160, M. Russell 151, M.
Schember 166, C. Wallace 158,
M. VanVliet 164, L. Holcomb
163, B. Abke 154, R. Batts 174,
A. Turner 150, P. Brinkman
165, M. Parrish 152, R. Speirs
175.

THURSDAY MORNING
COFFEE LEAGUE

Dec. 15, 1977

Friendly Rivals . 40
Crestwood Lounge 31
Gutter Dusters 31
Pin Pickers 26
Pin Passers ' 24'/j
Colonial Inn 23
Hot Shots 191/-.
F Troop 13

High Series: V. Shemko 433.
High Game: M. Lagos 175.
High Team Series: Friend-

ly Rivals 1675.
High Team Game: Friend-

ly Rivals 566.
Splits Converted: V. Kil-

bourn 6-7-10, 5-6, M.L. Welch
5-8-10, M. Lagos 2-7, V. Shem-
ko 5-10, B. Langenburg 5-8-10.

Men's High Game: G. Lapp
199.

Ladies' High Game: B.
Deering 176.

High Team Series: Wood-
land Ave. 1889.

High Team Game: Wood-
land Ave. 654.

Split Converted: N. Maharg
4-5.

SUNDAY
NO ROLLERS "A1

Dec. 11 ,1977

MERCHANTS"B"LEAGUE
Dec. 14,1!I77

Colony House 12
Gagetown Oil & Gas 11
Clare's Sunoco Service 10
Rabideau Motor Sales 10
Croft-Clara Lumber 8
Tuckey Concrete 8
Village Service Center 8
Herron Builders 7
American Bankers Life 6
Copeland Builders 6

.Charmont 6
Walbro 4

SOS
2x4's
Brand X
Spinners
Stags & Drags
Rusty Balls
BH's
VERP's
Turkey Hopefuls
Nile Owls
Bee Fee's
Gutter Kings

Men's High Series: E.
Schulz 564.

Ladies' High Series: L.
Seurynck 461.

Men's High Game: L. Sum-
mers 214.

Ladies' High Game: L.
Seurynck 204.

High Team Series: 2 x 4's
1824.

High Team Game: SOS 697.
Men's 550 or Better: E.

Schulz 564, L. Summers 559.
Splits Converted: B. Wai-

pole 5-8-10, M. Romig 6-7-10,
B. Bliss 5-10, J. Ross 5-8-10, R.
Richards 5-6, B. Hutchinson
2-7, 5-7.

MERCHANTS"A"LEAGUE
Dec. 14.1977

Croft-Clara Lumber 13
Charlie's Market 11
New England Life 10
Cass City Oil & Gas 9
Fuelgas 9
Erla's Food Center 8
Kingston State Bank 7
Charmont 7
Ouvry Chevy-Olds 7
Kritzman's 6
Blount Agriculture 5
Warren Electric 4

20 600Series: T. Hendrick 612.
19 500 Series: A. McLachlan
18 572, D. Koch 565, R. Hillaker
15 564, F. Schott 555, R. Nicholas
14 546, B. Copeland 542, B.
14 Davidson 538, R. Osentoski
14 533, W. Prich 529, R. Tale 528,
12 D. Englehart 526, P. Bader
12 524, B. Silvernail 519, B.
10 Anthes 517, C. Comment 512,
10 B. Mellendorf 512, T. Peruski
10 506, L. Albee 505, G. Deering

500.
200Games: P. Bader 219, T.

Hendrick 219-201, G. Deering
218, W. Prich 216, R. Nicholas'
215, B. Mellendorf 209, B.
Davidson 201.

SUNDAY
NO ROLLERS (B)

Dec. 1 1 , 1 9 7 7

Woodland Avenuers 23
Sweathogsj 20
Lovers 17
Bowldozers 17
Hell's Bells 16V2
Pintippers 15
Timberwolf 12>/2
HiLo's 12
Celler Dwellers 12
Alley Oops 11
BBD's 9'/L>
Moneychangers 6>/i

Men's High Series: G. Lapp
544.

Ladies' High Series: N.
Maharg 463.

600 Series: J. Root 621, E.
Lewicki 614,

500 Series: M. Helwig 568,
D. Wallace 568, E. Helwig 559,
J. Wolak 550, J. Fox 548, C.
Vandiver 547, N. Willy 542, M.
Grifka 541, D. Vatter 539, L.
Wenzloff 537, J. Kelly 529, F.
Schott 529, W. Harmon 528, H.
Wolak 526, P. Rienstra 524,
Don Root 524, B. Wischmeyer
519, J. Merchant 518, A.
McLaughlin 515, L. Summers
511, P. Smith 510, G. Whit-
taker 510, D. Iseler 508, C.
Kolb 506, C. Weitschat 503.

200 Games: J. Root 249, E.
Lewicki 237-204, J. Kelly 229,
A. McLaughlin 224, M. Helwig
220, H. Wolak 213, D. Vatter
205, L. Wenzloff 205, N. Willy
205, W. Harmon 203, D. Wal-
lace 202, J. Merchant 201.

MERCHANETTE LEAGUE
Dec. 1 5 , 1 9 7 7

Gambles 11
Cass City Boron 8
Anrod Screen Cyl. 8
Wilson Insurance 8
Walbro 7
Tuckey Block 7
The Wearhouse 7
Cole Carbide 6
Albee Hardware 5
Kritzman's 4
Bliss Milk Hauling 1
Herron Builders 0

High Team Series: Kritz-
man's 2254, Walbro 2240, Bliss
2168, Gambles 2149, Albees
2119, Cole Carbide 2051, Tuck-
eys 2034.

High Team Games: Kritz-
man's 798-741-715, Walbro 792-
751, Bliss 745-734, Albee's
730-722, Gambles 725-721-703,
Cole Carbide 707, Tuckeys
706-705.

High Individual Series: B.
Schott 534, J. Morell 520,
Nancy Helwig 500, N. Wallace
498, L. Selby 478, P. Johnson
477, J. LaRoche 474, D. Wisch-
meyer 473, M. Guild 472, K.
Tuckey 470, M. Damrn 469, E.
Reagh 465, H. Sontag 457, M.
Romig 453, Phyllis Mclntosh
451.

High Individual Games; N.
Wallace 209-171, D. Wisch-
meyer 199, B. Schott 196-175-
163, J. Morell 191-174-155, P.
Johnson 185-179, M. Zdroj-
ewski 185, Nancy Helwig 180-
179, Phyllis Mclntosh 179, Pat
Mclntosh 176, J. LaRoche
175-165, M. Damm 173-156,
Noreen Helwig 173, K. Tuckey
170-160, E. Reagh 169, H.
Sontag 169-154, B. Deering
168-161, M. Romig 168-157, L.

iom. ail of

u

ana a
f

We Will Be Closed
Saturday and Monday off

Christmas and New Tear Weekends.

HOWARD BELL, INC.
"The Action Corner"

Ph. 473-6126 M-24 At Frank St.

Selby 167-161-150, M. Guild
166-162, J. Hunt 166-151, C.
Summers 163, D. Golding 162,
B. Irrer 158, N. Bauer 157, D.
Dunn 156, C. Forster 156, M.
Rabideau 156-155, J. Smithson
155, C. Krueger 153.

LADIES CITY LEAGUE
Dec. I B , 1977

Chappel 's Men's Shop 22
Francis Builders 18
ArgyleRec 16U
Clare's Sunoco 15
Copeland & Gornowicz 12
AAA 11
Ground Level Shoppe 9
Chuck Gage Welding 81 '••

High Team Series: Cope-
land & Gornowicz 2164, Chap-
pel's Men's Shop 2061, Fran-
cis Builders 2001.

High Team Games: Cope-
land & Gornowicz 779, Chap-
pel's Men's Shop, Francis
Builders.

High Individual Series: C.
Davidson 527, J. Deering 504,
A. Pallas 504, L. Yost 479, I.
Schwartz (sub) 452.

High Individual Games: C.
Davidson 200-176-151, L. Yost
187-154, A. Pallas 182-179, J.
Deering 180-169-155, I. '
Schwartz (sub) 171, V. Knowl-
ton 167, B. Grifka (sub) 160,1.
Schweikart 159-158," J. Muntz
159, L. Turner 156, B. Peters
150, J. Hines 173.

Splits Converted: J. Muntz
4-5-7, 5-6, J. Weber 4-5, J.
Deering 2-10, D. Grifka 3-10.

HOLY ROLLERS
Dec. 1, 1977

Hardley Abies
Pin Tippers
King Pins
Bar-Flies
Glitter Aces
Rolling Pins
Diamond A's
Auctioneers
Alley Cats
Wood Choppers
Irish Rovers
KardeesKutters

20 '/a
20
20
18
17'/2
15
13
12
11
8
8
6

High Team Series: King
Pins 1841, Pin Tippers 1839,
Gutter Aces 1786, Auctioneers
1720.

High Men's Series: G.
Diebel 604, G. Lapp 598, A.
Asher 531, J. Smithson 512, B.
Force 498, P. Robinson 498, S.
Hammett 480.

High Women's Series: E.
Moyer (sub) 559, J. Smithson
511, J. Lapp 466, G. Kelley 433,
S. Asher 428, S. Patterson 414.

High Team Games: Pin
Tippers 672, Gutter Aces 655,
King Pins 635-622, Diamond
A's 624, Rolling Pins 602.

High Men's Games: G.
Lapp 216-214, G. Diebel 210-
200-194, A. Asher 205-201, J.
Smithson 191, S. Hammett
189, P. Robinson 188-185, D.
Potrykus 175.

High Women's Games: E.
Moyer (sub) 204-187-168, J.
Smithson 180-166-165, J. Lapp
180-158, B. Irrer 159, S. Pat-
terson 158, G. Kelley 152, J.
McCarty 152.

Splits Converted: G. Lapp
5-7, J. McCarty 3-10.

CHARMONT JUNIORS
Dec. 17, 1!)77

Martin Electrifiers 25
Alley Cleaners 24
Mike Richards 24
Lisa Comment 23
Doug Laurie 21
Kris Proctor 19
Gutter Gang 15
Jill Root 14
Bob Kerbyson 14
Pin Nockers 9

High Games: R. Hoag 192,
C. Kelley 185, S. Corcoran 183,
T. Comment 182-180.

High Series: T. Comment
503, S. Corcoran 501, R. Hoag
475, C. Kelley 468, K. Martin
452.

KINGS & QUEENS
Dec. 15,1977

M-D's
Nic-Cums
Pro Bowlers
Bar-Gals
Forty Niners
Gutter Dusters
Rebels
Pin Busters

17
15 M.
13
12Mi
12
11
10
5

High Team Series: M-D's
1874, Nic-Cums 1843.

High Team Games: M-D's
664-641, Nic-Cums 646-608.

High Men's Series: D. Cum-
mins 561, V. Gallaway 527, C.
Mellendorf 517.

High Men's Games: D.
Cummins 207-190, V. Galla-
way 199.

High Women's Series: P.
Schwartz 510, C. Davidson
484, S. Nicholas 431, N. Fred-
erick 417, R. Gallaway 403.

High Women's Games: P.
Schwartz 201-168, N. Fred-
erick 170, C. Davidson 166-164-
154, S. Nicholas 160, R. Gal-
laway 156.

Splits Converted: 3-10 A.
Pierce, P. Schwartz, D.
Truemner, N. Frederick, G.
Frederick, V. Gallaway, 5-10
A. Rivard, L. Rivard, C.
Davidson, 5-7 A. Rivard, C.
Mellendorf, 5-6-10 P.
Schwartz, C. Croft.

GUYS &'GALS
Dec. 13,1977

Brand X 43
Udder Guys 39 V2
Pin Rollers 36
Kingston Klowns 35
Kens & Kerbs 33'/->
Full Moons 30
D&D Construction 27
T-B's 26
Century 21 25
Lucky Strikes 25
Kingston CB'ers 23
Muldoos 19

High Team Series: Brand X
1893, Full Moons 1807.

High Team Games: Brand
X 665-622-606, Udder Guys 613,
Full Moons 611-611, Lucky
Strikes 605.

High Men's Series: J. Wo-
Jak 541, E. Bilicki 520, N. •••
Benitez 510, R. Bouck 509, R,
Thorp 505.

High Men's Games: R.
Thorp 204, J. Wolak 201, N.
Benitez 192, R. Bouck 183.

High Women's Series: M.
Schwartz 452, V. Bilicki 443,
M. Inbody 437, S. Reynolds
429, L. Leiterman 426, D.
Distelrath 424, A. Geister 424,
M. Rabideau 419, B. Fischer
409.

High Women's Games: D.
Distelrath 180, M. Inbody 180,
M. Schwartz 174-152, S. Rey-
nolds 173, V. Bilicki 167, V.
Wolak 154, N. Maharg 152.

Splits Converted: 3-10 J.
McCarty, E. Bilicki (2), M.
Rabideau, J. Bills, M. Inbody,
2-5-7 D. Distelrath, 3-7 M.
Inbody, 4-7-10 L. Sarles, 5-6 L.
Leiterman, 2-3 B. Inbody, 5-7
E. Bilicki, K. Distelrath, 2-7 S.
Reynolds, L. Leiterman, 4-5
J. Wolak, 4-7-9 S. Reynolds,
6-7-10 K. Distelrath, 5-7-9 R.
Thorp.

SUNDAY NIGHT MIXED
Dec, 18, 1977

Mix-Ups 201/
Sandbaggers 16
Late Comers 16
Tumblers 14M
Oddballs 14
King Pins 13
Generation Gap 13
Outcasts 5

Caro

NOTICE OF
FINAL DAY FOR

FILING PETITIONS
VILLAGE OF CASS CITY

DEC. 30 AT CLERK'S OFFICE

3-Trustees
4-Year Terms

Clerk, Treasurer,
President, Assessor
For 2-Year Terms

LYNDA MclNTOSH
VMogtCIri

Men's High Series: D. Ran-
dall 520, A. Zimmerman 511,
R. Hines 495, J. Palmateer
477, K. Grady 474, D. Sowden
472, L. Tracy 462, T. Furness
455, P. Mathewson 454.

Men's High Games: D.
Englehart 167, P. Mathewson
175-153, L. Tracy 176-158, D.
Sowden 168-157, A. Zimmer-
man 172-167-172, R. Hines
175-183, J. Kosal 166-157, D.
Randall 183-199, F. Home 185,
K. Grady 168-170, J. Palma-
teer 207-157, T. Furness 158-
155, p. Bergman, .152. .C.
Hewlett 163.

Women's High Series: J.
Deering 548, D. Mathewson
447, D. Zimmerman 441,
Naomi Anderson 436, D.
Tracy 434.

Women's High Games: N.
Anderson 152-150, M. Home
151, D. Mathewson 172, D.
Zimmerman 152-158, J. Hines
168, Ginger Kosal 154, J.
Deering 187-198-163.

Splits Converted: P. Math-
ewson 5-6, D. Tracy 5-10, D.
Zimmerman 3-5-10, S. Engle-
hart 3-10, J. Kosal 3-10, D.
Randall 3-10, T. Furness
6-7-10, 3-6-7, L. Hewlett 2-7, C.
Hewlett 2-7.

This little seven-year-old
girl would be a joy for any Big
Sister from Deford, She likes
dancing, singing, baton, and
bike-riding. She would also
like to learn how to sew and
knit. She's bubbly, and very
outgoing.

Do you jog or run? Why not
do it with a friend? A thirteen-
year-old fellow from Caro
who loves to run is looking for
a Big Brother. He is on the
quiet side, but friendly and
intelligent.

This shy little ten-year-old
boy needs a Big Brother to
share' his learning exper-
iences. He loves mini-bikes
and snowmobiles, fishing,
bowling, go-carts --just about
anything!

Big Brothers-Big Sisters in
Tuscola county is located at
230 N. State Street, Caro,
telephone 673-6996; in Huron
county at 121 N. Heisterman
Street, Bad Axe, telephone
269-7264; in Sanilac county at
P.O. Box 1, Sandusky, tele-
phone 648-4433.

THE SQUEEZE

Diplomats lose their cre-
dentials if they lack the
ability to know how far to go
too far.

CASS CITY

VILLAGE OFFICES
WILL BE

CLOSED
FRIDAY, DEC. 23 and
MONDAY, DEC. 26

AND

FRIDAY, DEC. 30 AND
MONDAY, JAN. 2

FOR THE HOLIDAYS

MAGIC CHEF
(DIXIE 2)

30
INCH RANGE

anacxxxxxxxxxxrao

Choice of Colors
Gold • Avocado • White

and Copper

$239 and trade

GAS

WATER

HEATER

V/SA'

master charge i

•30-gal. $
size

BEST WISHES FOR A HAPPY HOLIDAY FROM
KEN, DONNA AND ALL THE STAFF

FUELGAS CO. OF CASS CITY
Junction M-53 and M-81 Phone 872-2161
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Your Neighbor says

Last Christinas

was the best one

Holbrook Area News Mrs. Thelma Jackson

Phone 658-2347

At age 11, Rhonda Fader
hasn't celebrated too many
Christmases, but she says
the one last year was her
favorite.

That's because, "I got a-lot
of things I really wanted."
The "things" included a big
doll and some clothes.

This year, she's hoping for
some earrings for her pierced
ears. Other than that, she
would like to be surprised.

Christmas isn't just pres-
ents, though. "Being with my
family," she said, is the other
reason why Christmas is her
favorite holiday.

Each Christmas, she goes
with her parents and brothers
to visit her two grandmoth-
ers. One lives in Caro, the
other in Gagetown.

At first, Rhonda said she
still believes in Santa Glaus,
but then confided to the
Chronicle she doesn't, that
she only says she believes in
Santa "because of my
(youngest) brother."

She has three brothers,
Scottie, 6, who presumably

still believes in Santa Claus,
Jamie, 10, and Rick, 17. Her
parents are Mr. and Mrs.
James Fader. Her father is a
well driller; her mother, a
housewife and Am way prod-
ucts sales person. The family
lives on Green Road.

Rhonda is a sixth grader at
Cass City Intermediate
School.

NOTICE
We will be closed for the holidays after

Friday, Dec. 23, until Tuesday, Jan. 3,1978.

Our winter loading hours will be 8 a.m. to 4
p.m. Monday-Friday. Loading will be discon-
tinued on Saturdays until further notice.

Thank You for your past patronage. Merry
Christmas and A Happy New Year.

Wallace Stone Plant
Bay Port, Mich.

Mr. and Mrs. Reynold
Tschirhart attended a wed-
ding dinner Sunday at the
Ubly TVO hall in honor of Mr.
and Mrs. Karl Read. Miss
Sherry Murray, daughter of
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Mur-
ray, and Karl Read were
married Dec. 3 at the Trinity
Lutheran church at Forest-
ville.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Beck-
er and family of Cass City
were Sunday supper guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Don Becker.

Al Hammerle was a Sunday
forenoon guest of Mr. and
Mrs. Earl Schenk and Randy.
- The Euchre Club will hold
its Christmas party at the
home of Mr. and Mrs. Gay-
lord Lapeer Friday evening,
Dec. 23.

Mr. and Mrs'. Henry Jack-
son spent Wednesday with
Rose Strauss. Other visitors
were Mr. and Mrs. Paul
Raychock of Lake Orion.

Francis Yietter of Bad Axe,
Mr. and Mrs. Clayton McDon-
ald and family of Flint, Mr.
and Mrs. Kirk Powers and
family of Highland, Carol
Ross of McPherson, Kansas,
Steven Knowles and Ruth
Hewitt of Union Lake, Sheila
Dalton, Shirley Ross and
Leslie Hewitt were early
Christmas dinner guests Sat-
urday of Mr. and Mrs. Jim
Hewitt and Lori.

Mrs. Jim Doerr and Mrs.
Curtis Cleland attended the
Shabbona RLDS Women's
Department meeting and
Christmas party Thursday at
the home of Mrs. Ryerson
Puterbaugh. Mrs. Jim Doerr
was in charge of recreation
and Mrs. Robert Sawdon had
devotions. There was a gift
exchange and a lunch was
served. The next meeting will
be at the Shabbona RLDS
church annex in January.

Fred Schmidt and son Dav-
id of Deckerville were Satur-
day afternoon guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Glen Shagena.

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Stir-
rett of Bad Axe were Sunday
afternoon and supper guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Jackson.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom O'Bee
and family spent the week
end with Mr. and Mrs. Joseph
Bunyak at Bloomfield Hills.

Mason Berridge and Amie
of Romeo were Saturday

Find The Service Or Product
You Need In This

LsERVICE DIRECTORY—I
Auto Service Caterers Dining (com.)

Clare's Sunoco Service
• TuneUps • Minor Repairs

• Tires • Batteries

• Undercoating • Grease & Oil

Call 872-2470

Winters'

COLONY HOUSE
8430 N. Van Dyke, Cass City

Specializing In
Weddings - Banquets

Phone 872-3300 or 872-3103

I & S Standard Service
Phone 872-2342

Certified Mechanics

Complete Car Care
Service

WRECKER SERVICE

Cleaners

Village Service Center
Tires • V-Belts • Batteries

{Tune Dps • Brakes • Mufflers

Free
In-Town Pickup & Delivery

Phone 872-3850

EICHER'S CLEANERS
• Alterations
• Draperies
• Wedding Gowns
• Coof Refining

6471 Main, Cass City
Phone 872-3264

Wildwood Farms
Restaurant • Lounge • Motel

Open 7 Days A Week
Dancing • Saturdays 10 p.m.
6320 Van Dyke, Cass City

Phone 872-2720

Farm Equipment

Hedley Equipment Co., Inc.
IH Farm Equipment
Ski-Doo Snowmobiles
Stihl & McCulloch Chain Saws

Ports and Service
1800 W. Caro Road, Caro

Phone 673-4164

Grocery

Christian Book Store

Bakery

Sommer's
Bakery & Restaurant

• Home of Irish Bread
• Daily lunch Special

Mon.-Thurs. • 7 a.m. • 6 p.m.
Fri.-7a.m.-8p.m.
Sat. -7a.m. -5p.m.

Cass City 872-3577

Bowling

NEW LOCATION
THE WORD

Bibles • Books • Gifts
Records • Topes

Mon.-Frl. -10 a.m. • 9 p.m.
Sat. 10a.m.-5:30p.m.

6451 Main Street
Cass City

Dining

Cass City Lanes
4533 Weaver 872-2844

Open Bowling
Wed. 6:30 p.m. Fri. 6:30 p.m.

Sat. 1 p.m.-?
Sun. 1 p.m.-6p.m.-8:15-?

65$ Per Game

CHARMONT
Friday Buffets p.m. 10 p.m.
Mon.-Thurs. -10:30 a.m.-9 p.m.

Fri.-Sat. 10:30 a.m.-10 p.m.
Sun.-12 noon-8 p.m.

Pizza & Short Orders
till 1a.m.

Cass City 872-4200

M & R Grocery
Beer & Wine

Groceries & Meat

Won.-Sat. • 7 a.m.-11 p.m.
Sun.-9a.m.-11 p.m.

4119 S. Seeger St., Cass City
Phone 872-3313

Hair Styling

HAIR BENDERS
Sftclaliting In

Cutting • Styling • Permi
Tues. & Fri. • 8 a.m. • 6 p.m.

Wed. & Thurs. • 8 a.m. - 8:30 p.m.
Sal.-7a.m.-3p.m.

6350Garfield Phone 872-3145

Oil and Gas

Building Materials

Croft-Clara Lumber, Inc.
CassCltv ' 872-2141

Andersen Windows
Dexter Locks
Profinjihed Paneling

Mon.-Fri.: 8 a.m. - 5:30 p.m.
Sat. • 8a.m.-5p.m.

Pizza Villa
Spaghetti-Lasagna

Pizza, Salads, Sandwiches
Mon.-Thurs. 8 a.m.-10 p.m.

Fri. 8a.m.-3a.m. .„
Sat.4p.m.-3a.m. '̂

Sunday 12 p.m. • 12 a.m.

For Take Out Orders
Call 872-4440

Mac & Leo Service

Total Gas and Oil Products

For Home and Farm Delivery

Call

872-3122
'6314 Main Cass City

This space could
be yours for

as little as $16.29
for 13 weeks

guests of Mr. and Mrs. Burton
Berridge.

The Holbrook Helpers 4-H
crocheting group met Tues-
day after school at the home
of Mrs. Jim Doerr.

Mrs. Dave Matthews Jr.
was a Thursday afternoon
guest of Mrs. Alex Cleland
and Carol.

Mr. and Mrs. Gaylord La-
peer were Sunday dinner
guests of Mrs. Manly Fay.

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Morell
and son were Sunday supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Don
Jackson and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Voyle Dor-
man of Shabbona were Sun-
day supper guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Curtis Cleland.

Carol Ross of McPherson,
Kans., is spending two weeks
with Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hewitt
and Lori.

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Hoxie
and family of Decatur are
moving to a farm near Deck-
er.

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Decker
were Tuesday evening guests,
Mr. and Mrs. Lynn Fuester
were Wednesday guests, Mrs.
Charles Bond was a Thursday
guest and Mr. and Mrs. Cliff
Jackson were Friday guests
of Mrs. Emma Decker.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Siemen of
Harbor Beach and Mr. and
Mrs. Jack Tyrrell attended a
potluck dinner and Christmas
party at the Montrose com-
munity hall Friday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. Burton Ber-
ridge spent Monday in Port
Huron.

Steve Dybilas of Port Huron
is spending a three-week
Christmas break with Mr.
and Mrs. Joe Dybilas and
family.

Jim and Brian Hoxie of
Decker spent the week end
with Mr. and Mrs. Jim Doerr
and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Al Hammerle
and family and Mike Schenk
were Saturday forenoon
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Earl
Schenk and Randy.

Mrs. Manly Fay Sr., Mr.
and Mrs. Steve Timmons,
Debbie and Patti and Mr. and
Mrs. Lynwood Lapeer,
Sheree arid Shelly were early
Christmas dinner guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Gaylord Lapeer
Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Cleland
were Wednesday evening
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Ed

Krug ends

Navy cruise
Navy Boatswain's Mate

Second Class Paul M. Krug,
whose wife Audrey is the
daughter of Mr. and Mrs.
Cass Kubacki Jr. of 2256
Priemier Road, Ubly, recent-
ly participated in exercise
"Unitas XVIII" in the South-
ern Hemisphere.

He is serving as a crew-
member aboard the guided
missile destroyer USS Ma-
han, homeported in Charles-
ton, S.C.

He was one of more than
1,000 Navymen taking part in
the annual exercise , which
included circumnavigating
South America.

U.S. forces, along with
Navies of Argentina, Brazil,
Chile, Colombia, Ecuador,
Peru, Uruguay and Venez-
uela participated in the train-
ing operations, including anti-
submarine and anti-air war-
fare, surface gunnery and
communications exercises.

During the cruise, he and
his shipmates went through
the Panama Canal and visited
Peru, Chile and Colombia.
Participating ships crossed
the Equator twice, cruised
24,000 miles and visited 22
South American cities during
the 4'/2 month exercise.

Krug joined the Navy in
September 1972.

Baker at Elkton.
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Peter of

Mt. Morris were Tuesday
lunch guests of Mrs. George
Jackson. Other Tuesday fore-
noon guests were Mr. and
Mrs. Melvin Peter.

Sherry Reniker of Lexing-
ton was a Sunday dinner
guest of Mr. and Mrs. Lynn
Spencer and Bill.

Mr. and Mrs. Glen Shagena
were Friday evening guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Murill Shag-
ena and Mary in Cass City.

Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Decker
were Wednesday supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Cliff
Jackson.

Ted Peplinski, who spent
the summer with Mr. and
Mrs. Cliff Robinson, left last
week to spend the winter in
Florida.

Phil Berridge of Richmond
spent the week end with Mr.
and Mrs. Burton Berridge.

Mr. and Mrs. Reynold
Tschirhart were Wednesday
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Ron-
ald Deachin and family and
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Deachin
and family at Lake Orion.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Buchan-
an of Caro were Wednesday
supper guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Don Becker in honor of Mr.
Becker's birthday.

Rodney Talaski and Randy
Schenk spent Sunday after-
noon in Bay City.

EXTENSION MEETING

The East Sheridan Exten-
sion group met at the Cross-
roads Restaurant Monday for
supper, its Christmas party.

Hazel Henderson and Sara
Campbell were honored for
spending 50 years in Exten-
sion and each was presented a
cake made by Charlotte Bak-
er and a sand cactus garden.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Hagen,
Eric and Karl, Mr. and Mrs.
Howard Wills and Terry, Mr.
and Mrs. Bryce Hagen and
Jim, Mary Maurer, Mr. and
Mrs. Frank Sageman, Mr.
and Mrs. John Pfaff and
Perry and Mr. and Mrs. Cliff
Robinson went to Klumps at
Harbor Beach for dinner Sat-
urday evening, in honor of
Mrs. Frank Sageman's and
John Pfaff's birthdays.

Mr. and Mrs. Eldon Fox of
Royal Oak, Mr. and Mrs.
Hugh Stewart of Vassar and
Mr. and Mrs. Burton Ber-
ridge were early Christmas
dinner guests Sunday of Sid
Werner at Royal Oak.

Connie Kubiak and Crystal
of Cass City were Sunday
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Tom
Gibbard.

Linda Elliott of Verona, Mr.
and Mrs. Steve Hosner, Cindy
and Ricky of Lansing, Jim
and Brian Hoxie of Decker
and Mr. and Mrs. Curtis
Cleland were early Christmas
supper guests Saturday of
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Doerr and
family.

Jack Ross visited Earl
Schenk Friday.

Mr. and Mrs. Gaylord La-
peer visited Mr. and Mrs.
Stanley Fay and family in
Pontiac Friday evening.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Mc-
Knight of Bad Axe were
Thursday evening guests of

40 attend
Gifford OES

Forty attended a special
meeting of Gifford Chapter
OES of Gagetown, Dec. 13 in
the Masonic Temple.

Officers exemplified the de-
grees of the Order for one new
member. Mrs. Betty Surine of •
Caro was substitute associ-
ation matron.

Guests were present from
Caro, Cass City, Kingston and
Elkton.

Lunch was served at the
close of Chapter.

NOTICE
MOST CASS CITY

BUSINESSES WILL BE

CLOSED
DEC. 26 and JAN. 2

CHRISTMAS EXCHANGES GLADLY
MADE UNTIL JAN. 7,1978

THANK YOU.

RETAIL DIVISION
CASS CITY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hewitt and day dinner guests of Mr. and
Lori Mrs. Gerry Grifka and fam-

ily.
FARM BUREAU Mrs. Elery Gilmore of Sil-

verwood and Charlotte and
Bessie Albrandt of Caro were
Thursday afternoon guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Robinson.

Mr. and Mrs. Milford Rob-
inson, Mrs. Charles Bond, Mr.
and Mrs. Fred Emigh and
Mr. and Mrs. Lynn Spencer
were among a group who
attended the Shabbona Farm
Bureau meeting Thursday
evening at the home of Mr.
and Mrs. Arley Gray.

Lynn Spencer led the dis-
cussion on Farm Pricing and
Marketing.

The next meeting will be
held at the home of MrL.andL
Mrs. Fred Emigh in April.

A potluck lunch was served.

Glen Shagena visited Leslie
Hewitt Tuesday.

Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Jackson
were Monday supper guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Leonard
Stirrett in Bad Axe.

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bun-
yak of Bloomfield Hills were
Friday dinner guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Tom O'Bee and
family in honor of the birth-
days of Mrs. Tom O'Bee,
Matthew and Heather.

Mrs. Philip Robinson, Con-
nie and Vicky were Friday
afternoon guests of Mr. and
Mrs. Cliff Robinson.

Wendy Doerr of Mt. Pleas-
ant came home Friday, for a
month's semester break, at
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Jim
Doerr and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Earl Schenk
were Thursday evening
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Al
Hammerle.

Visitors at the home of Mrs.
Dave Sweeney last week were
Mrs. Jack Tyrrell Monday,
Helen Morley of Owendale
Wednesday, Mary Sweeney
Wednesday, Thursday and
Saturday and Judy Tyrrell
Friday.

Mrs. Lynwood Lapeer was
a Friday lunch guest of Mrs.
Gaylord Lapeer.

John Naples of East Detroit
spent Sunday and Monday at
the Louis Naples home.

Mrs. Lynn Spencer, Mrs.
Curtis Cleland and Mrs. Jim
Doerr attended a farewell
party for Extension home
economist Ann Ross at Wild-
wood Farms Wednesday
afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Jackson
were Saturday evening guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Ronnie
Gracey and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Mike Rumptz
arid Jolene and Mr. and Mrs.
Clarence Rumptz were Sun-

HOLIDAY SPECIAL
AT WOOD'S

FINEST PHOTO FINISHING

CHOOSE

FREE FILM
OR

M.OO OFF
KODACOLOR PROCESSING

• Free Album Page |
ALWAYS: • Free Reprints Of I

Your Choice

WE HAVE QUALITY
ON THE CORNER

Old Wood Drug
Guardians Of Your Health

Cass City

Mtfl

The Perfect Gift
For the Entire Family

Give an Amana® Radarange®
Microwave Oven — With Cookmatlc® Power Shift

Special Savings now during
Amana's 10th Anniversary Special

PLUS

A FREE Amana Country Cooker
when you buy one of these ovens:

OR

$54500
Model RR-9

675 watts of cooking
power.
The Amana Touchmatlc
Radarange oven. The
first microwave oven with
a "memory".

Model RR-7D

675 watts of cooking
power.
Automatically defrosts
frozen food In minutes.
Cooks almost everything
with 50% to 75% less
energy.

available at

/OUTHEflSTERn
miCHICfln

GAS
companv

\ •
Sandusky: 648-2333

Check your telephone directory for a toll free number for your area.

PROVIN SAFETY
After passing a series ol torture
tests, the Amana Radarange be-
came the ONLY microwave oven
to be granted a U.S. Government
exemption from the regulation re-
quiring the display of a safety
warning label.

.*'•*',
^



v/ni , J4C4MBER 22, 1977 .-AGE ELEVEN

CASS CITY IGA FOODLINER
CHRISTIVIAS STORE HOURS

DEC. 19 thru DEC. 23 OPEN UNTIL 9:00 p.m.

-CLOSED SAT. NIGHT AT 5:00 p.m.

CHECK THIS DEPARTMENT
\

We Have A Complete Plant Care Dept., Potting Soil, Leaf Shine, Plant
Food, Jobe's Plant Food Spikes. Air Fern Cacti, Venus Fly Traps,
Clear Glass Rooters, Assorted Kinds At A Very Low Price. Moon
Cactus, Dwarf Rose Bushes, Ivy Wishing Well in the Plant Dept.
Also Assorted Redwood Bird Feeders. A New Shipment Of Assorted
Fresh Foliage Plants In Assorted Size Pots.

We Welcome Food Coupons and

Social Services Orders NOTE: Not responsible lor errors made in
printing. QUANTITY RIGHTS R E S E R V E D

Now For Your Convenience

Photo Finishing Service
BEER & WINE TO GO

ADFORWEEKENDINGSAT.,DEC.24,1977

VALUABLE COUPON WORTH '2.00
ttif ru«CHm or mil *l(il MMUMOITIII

« eFAME
POP

MIX OR MATCHl

NABISCOMH. SALTY
PRETZEL
STICKS

SUNSHINE

HI HO
CRACKERS

»_ ;—o

* *

Limit One Coupon Per Family
Coupon Expires Dec. 24 1977

With this Coupon £r $15 Purchase
NR ExcludingBeer.WineorCigarettes

Limit One Coupon Per Family
'Coupon Expires Dec. 24,1977

this Coupon ft *15 Purchase
ng Beer, Wineor Cigarette*
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Some programs already held

Area churches plan Christmas activities
The celebration of Christ-

mas in many area churches
began with services this past
Sunday.

As Christmas this year is on

a Sunday, most churches will
have services Christmas Day
at the usual Sunday hours.
Some will have Christmas
Eve services.

CHRISTM/IS GIFT

BEST PRICES EVER ON

SHARP MICROWAVE
OVENS

Quality
Features

CAROUSEL VARIABLE COOKING

Model R8200 rg

with browning unit 52^.95
00

Model R7600

Reg. 479.95 38000

Reg. 429.95

Model R6750

$34700

HARDWARE
Cass City Phone 872-2270

Advertise It In The Chronicle.

A few have planned New
Year's Eve services.

Activities at Cass City and
area churches are as follows:

CASS CITY

Church of the Nazarene -
Services will be at the regular
time Sunday morning. There
will be no evening service.

Assembly of God - Services
will be conducted at the
regular hour Sunday.

Monday and Tuesday, 16
young church members will
be going to a holiday retreat

.in Midland. _ _
Church of Christ -- Regular

hours for Bible study and
morning and evening services
will be maintained. Some
church members are dis-
tributing Christmas baskets
to needy families.

First Presbyterian -- A
Christmas Eve candlelight
service, with lessons and
carols, will start at 8 p.m.
Services will be at the regular
hour Sunday.

Good Shepherd Lutheran --
Sunday School students will
assist with the Christmas Eve
service at 7:30 p.m.

Christmas Day will be a
special festival service with
Holy Communion and choirs
providing special music,
starting at the usual 9:30 a.m.

There will be a New Year's
Eve service with Holy Com-
munion at 7:30 p.m. Services
New Year's Day will be the
regular time, 9:00.

First Baptist -- Sunday
morning services will be at
the usual time. At 6:30 p.m.
Sunday, the church choir will
present a special cantata
entitled "A Song is Born."

Prior to Christmas, church
deacons will be leading carol-
ers through the community.

The New Year's Eve serv-
ice will run from 8 p.m. until
midnight. Among the special
activities will be showing of a
fi lm, "Footprints in Stone."

Missionary -- Christmas
Day, Sunday School will start
at 10 a.m. At the 11 a.m.
service, the Sunday School
classes will perform "The
Three Gifts of Christmas."

At 7:30 p.m. will be a
candlelight communion serv-
ice, including special music
and carols.

SOUND DEPT.
SALE!

SoundifaxQuad
Axial Speakers

Soundtrax
AM - FM - MPX

In Or Under Dash

4-Way
Reg. 69.95

8-Track
Reg. 99.95

$5995

$7995

SPECIAL PRICES IN COMPLETE
DEPARTMENT THIS WEEK

• 40-ChannelCB
Power Booster

• 8-Track Cassette
• AM-FM-MPX Stereos

• CB Portable Receivers

SALE INCLUDES ALL SPEAKERS IN STOCK
All records, 8 track recorded cassettes discount priced

BPEPSlB

TWIN PACK
PRINGLES

88

INSTANT
CAMERAS

IN STOCK
AT WOOD'S

$109
I gal.

Sealtest
Dairy Fresh

Egg Nog 6 9 <
Reg.89$

OLD WOOD DRUGS
The Corner Store With A Whole Lot More Cass City

Salem United Methodist --
Worship and communion
Christmas Eve will be at 7:30
p.m. The Christmas Day
service will be at the regular
11 a.m. There will be no Sun-
day School.

New Year's Eve, church
youth will go to the Bay Shore
Youth Retreat at the Elkton
United Methodist church.

St. Pancratius Catholic --
Confessions will be heard this
Thursday from 3-4 and 7-8
p.m. and Friday, from 3:30-
4:30 and 7-8 p.m. They will
also be heard before Mass on
Saturday.

Christmas "EveVa group will"
sing Christmas carols from
7-7:30, at which time Mass
will begin.

Christmas Day Mass will be
at 9:30 a.m.

Trinity United Methodist --
The Christmas Eve candle-
light service will be at 8 p.m.
Sunday services are at 11
a.m. There will be no Sunday
school.

AREA CHURCHES

Novesta Church of Christ --
Morning and evening services
Christmas Day will be at the
usual Sunday hours.

Novesta Baptist church --
Christmas Day services will
be at the regular Sunday
hours.

Fraser • Presbyterian
church -- Sunday school
Christmas Day will be at 10
a.m. with services at 11:15
a.m.

Ubly First Presbyterian --
The worship service on the
25th will be at 10 a.m. and
Sunday School at 11.

Shabbona United Methodist
- Members will go to the
Elmer United Methodist
church Christmas Eve for a
family candlelight service
starting at 7:30 p.m.

Sunday school at Shabbona
the 25th will be at 10 a.m. with
services at 11:15.

The Shabbona church youth
will present a Christmas pro-
gram Wednesday, Dec. 28, at
7:30 p.m.

Wilmot Catholic -- The
Christmas Eve service will be
at 8 p.m. The Sunday morning
service will be at 11:30.

Gagetown United Methodist
-- Christmas Day services will
be at the usual hour Sunday
morning.

Deford Community .,.,.-,;
Christmas Day services will
be at the regular Sunday
hour.

New Year's Eve, Walch
Night services will be from
8:30-10 p.m., after which
members will go to Cass City
for the Laymen's Club Gospel
Sing.

Shabbona RLDS - Special
Christmas services will be
Thursday, Dec. 22 at 7:30
p.m. There will be no services
Christmas Day.

Mizpah Missionary -- Sun-

day School will start at 10
a.m. A candlelight commun-
ion service will start at 11.

The evening service Sunday
starts at 6, after which church
members will go caroling in
the area.

Deford Riverside Church of
God -- Services Christmas
Day will be at the regular
Sunday hours.

Deford United Methodist --
A Christmas program was
this Wednesday at 7:30 p.m.

At the Christmas Day service
at 9:30 a.m., a member of
each family will explain to the
congregation, "What Christ-
mas means 'to them as a
family."

Gagetown St. Agatha's

Catholic - The Christmas Eve
service starts at 9 p.m. Sun-
day Mass is at 10 a.m.

Owendale United Methodist
-- Christmas Day services will
be at the usual hour Sunday
morning.

A CHRISTMAS SCENE like this will be repeated at most churches as the area
celebrates the birth of Christ with special programs. This was a rehearsal at the
Assembly of God in Cass City.

Accept probation

violation pleas
Two county men pleaded

guilty to violation of proba-
tion Monday before Circuit
Judge Martin E. Clements.

Their pleas were accepted
and sentencing for both was
scheduled Jan. 3.

Guadalupe Lugo, 21, of 8027
Massoll Street, Gilford,
pleaded guilty to violation of
probation in connection with
his having pleaded guilty
Nov. 15 in Saginaw County
Circuit Court to a charge of
attempted larceny in a build-
ing.

He was on probation for an
early 1976 larceny from an
auto conviction.

William L. Thompson, 19, of
Hanes Road, Vassar, pleaded
guilty after having failed to
report to his probation officer
in November and December.

He was convicted June 30 of
a charge of larceny in a
building and Aug. 1 was
placed on one year probation.

Randy R. Kern, 18, of 4610
W. Saginaw Road, Vassar,
pleaded guilty to a reduced
charge of conspiracy to com-
mit larceny under $100.

The charge was accepted
and sentencing was scheduled
Jan. 17. Personal recogni-
zance bond of $500 was con-
tinued.

He was charged in connec-

tion with the April 1 theft of a
radio belonging to J.D. Farm-
er from a Chesapeake & Ohio1

Railroad vehicle in Fremont
township.

Judge Clements took under
advisement a prosecution
motion to dismiss the original
charge of larceny.

The judge granted a motion
for release of Samuel E.
Trisch, 31, no available ad-
dress, from jail. Bond was
cancelled.

In a writ of habeas corpus,
his attorney claimed Trisch
was being held illegally as
more than 12 days had
elapsed since his arrest and
arraignment without his hav-
ing had a complete prelimi-
nary arraignment.

Trisch was being held in
connection with the writing of
a forged check for $250 on
July 25.

Myadec Capsules
had no equal-until
they made a
tablet.

100 Plus 30 Free

$8.89
value $7.19

Myadec
-tabs

Tablet or
Capsule

Myadec

PARKE-DAVIS

.130 Day
\V Vitamin
. Supply

tot tictivc people
. ,on the iob, •

on the go.

The Parke-Davis
Myadec Capsule con-
tains a high-potency
vitamin formula with
minerals—9 important
vitamins and 6 minerals,
to be exact. And now
this same high-potency

vitamin product is also available in an easy-to-take
tablet. If you're active and on the go, stop in today
and buy a supply of Myadec Tabs.

COACH LIGHT PHARMACY
MIKI. VUvVVKH. OUIHT. I'll. »72-.'U.I.5

Your Family Discount Drim-Store

Plea accepted for
school illegal entry
Scott Ackerman, 21, of 4677

Kennebec Drive, Cass City,
pleaded guilty Monday before
District Judge Richard F.
Kern to a charge of illegal
entry.

The charge was in connec-
tion with the entering of Cass
City Intermediate School May
30.

Ackerman's plea was ac-
cepted and he was fined $47
and assessed $53 court costs.

Gloria Powell, 34, of Rt. IE.
Deckerville Road, Deford,
pleaded guilty before Judge
Kern to a charge of disorderly
person - by intoxication.

She was arrested the prev-
ious day in the parking lot of
Club 24 on M-24, south of
Caro.

Her plea was accepted. She
was fined $25 and assessed $30
court costs.

The King Wood Stove

Automatic
Wood

Circulators
BRICK LINED
END LOADERS

With the use of an Automatic
Thermostat, up to 12 hours of
constant, even heat Is assured
with one load of Fuel I Wood
or Coal Burning.

Reg. 1389.95

SALE

odel
BflOO-B

A") / OwlidaiJ bnoes
HAVE A

oLamono party
IN OUR STORE

Our special holiday collection
of diamond bridal duets is a showcase of

dazzling beauty, and superb quality.
Exquisite styling...and in every price range.

Come in today and join the party.

Credit Accounts or
BankAmericard Invited

Want Help FindingWhat You Want?
Try The Want-Ads Today!

The House of Diamonds

Caro

Open Every Night till 9 p̂ n
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At obedience school
PAGE THIRTEEN

Ben and Daisy top dogs in their class
Ben and Daisy are top dogs

and they have the trophies to
prove it.

Of course, they couldn't
have done it without a little
help from their "friends,"
Rosemary and Maggie.

Rosemary Bullock and
Maggie Biebel are the owners
of Ben and Daisy respective-
ly. Ben is a li/2-year-old Nor-
wegian elkhound-German
shepherd crossbreed. Daisy
is a six-month-old border
collie.

The two women and their
~~dogs~were~ enrolled—in- an

eight-week dog obedience
class, Tuesday nights from
Oct. 11-Nov. 29, offered by the
Sandusky Schools Commun-
ity Education Program.

There were a total of 21,
dogs and owners in the class.

The final session consisted
of a dog obedience trial and
when it was over, Mrs. Bul-
lock and Ben took the first
place trophy with 149 points
out of a possible 155. Mrs.
Biebel and Daisy were second
with 147 points.

The course instructor was
Janet Linsemier, a neighbor
of Mrs. Bullock on Argyle
Road, Decker, who raises and
shows Shetland sheep dogs.

Mrs. Biebel, a friend of
Mrs. Bullock, lives with her
husband Robert, a farmer, on
Bay City-Forestville Road,
Cass City. She raises and

shows quarter-horses as a
hobby. The couple has a
daughter, Megen, 2M>.

Mrs. Bullock and her hus-
band, David, raise and show
quarter-horses as a business.
They have two children. Nan-
ette, 11, and Bradley, 7.

Training dogs was a rela-
tively new experience for
them. Mrs. Biebel took an
obedience class with a differ-
ent dog five years ago. It was
Mrs. Bullock's first class.

Teaching a dog to be obed-
ient to his or her owner isn't

-the-same as-teaching-them
tricks. If Ben or Daisy can
roll over or jump through a
hoop, it's not something they

learned in school.
Dog obedience, explained

Mrs. Bullock, means "getting
the dog to do what you want
them to do." An example of
the opposite of that is an
owner taking his dog for a
walk and the dog pulls the
owner on the leash.

The class, according to
Mrs. Biebel, consisted of own-
ers training their dogs to obey
simple commands, such as
sit, stay, and heel (start
walking).

- -The- dogs -are kept: orr
leashes, with control exerted
when necessary with a jerk on
the leash. The goal during the

Grain program set
Details of the Feed Grain

Reserve Program, antici-
pated for several weeks, have
been announced by U.S. Agri-
culture Secretary Bob Berg-
land, according to Vernon L.
Kretzschmer, chairman of
the Michigan Agricultural
Stabilization and Conserva-
tion Committee.

The program goals are to
obtain 300 million bushels of
wheat and 715 million bushels
of corn, barley, oats and
sorghum nation-wide under
the extended loan program.

The program was author-
ized by the 1977 Food and

Where tbur Farm Gomes First BUSINESSMEN
HOME OWNERS

FARMERSBureau
FARM BUREAU SERVICES, INC

Planning a New Building, Store,
Office, Warehouse, Garage?

Farm Bureau Buildings Are-
• Professionally Engiheered
• Designed to Fit Your Needs
• Carry a Long Term Warranty
• Erected or Material Only

"Ask the Farm Bureau People"
Call 872-4409 or 753-3457 Now

Anton Peters Glen Erskine
4330 Seaway Drive5822 C^tss City Road: • ;

Cass City, Ml 48726 Carrollton, Ml 48724

The Perfect Christmas Gift

C A N D I E S

LITTLE AMBASSADORS
...exquisite miniature chocolates,
nuts, butter creams, crunches,
fruits, chewies in finest dark and
milk chocolate. Cellophane index
identifies each piece.
1 Ib. box $4.35 2 Ib. box $8.65 THE GIFT BOX

...an exquisite gift package filled
with a variety of chocoaltes and
butter bons...creams, nuts, crisp
and chewy centers.

11/2lbs. $4.85

ASSORTED CHOCOLATES

...a very popular assortment in a variety of sizes... creams, fruits,
nuts, i caramels, nougats, toffeescotch, nut crunches and chewy
centers... dipped in finest dark and milk chocolate.
8oz. $1.65 1 Ib. $3.25 2 Ib. $6.45 3 Ib. $9.65 5 Ib. $15.95

COACH LIGHT PHARMACY
Mlkll \\lvVVKK. Owm-r I Mi. «72-.;W>i:{

Kmn-»rnr\ IMi. }!72-.'{2)!:{

Your Family Discount D'ruir Slor<>

trials was to keep the leashes
limp at all times.

In terms of competition, the
Sandusky class was for sub-
novices. Novice class compe-
tition and above is done
without a leash.

What's the key to training a
dog to obey its owner?

It's not, the women ex-
plained, giving the animal a
whack if it doesn't do what it
should or a dog biscuit if it
does.

As stressed by the instruc-
tor, Mrs. Bullock explained,
^'your-tone-of-voice or-a-pat-
should be all the praise your
dog heeds."

If the dog doesn't do right,
the animal should only need a
verbal scolding, not a beat-

ing.
And if the dog isn't right

next to its owner when it
doesn't do right, the owner
must go to the dog to scold it,
not tell it to come to the
owner. If the latter is done,
next time the dog is told to
"come here," it might not,
figuring it will get a scolding.

The best time for formal
training of a dog is between
six months and a year. Daisy
was a bit precocious and Ben,
though l'/2 years old, had
been taught a few simple

-commandsrsueh as~"sita and
"come" by Mrs. Bullock
when it was young.

The two things a dog must
learn before starting an obed-
ience class, the women said,

are to respond to its name
and the meaning of "no."

The dogs learn to know
what to do by a combination
of voice command and watch-
ing the owner. The dogs are
taught if their owner starts
walking with the left foot,
then the dog is to start
walking. If the person starts
off with the right foot, the dog
is supposed to stay put.

One of the tests in the final
class day trials was that each
dog had to sit still for three
minutes without receiving
any commands^ *

The score is marked down
in the judging for such things
as the owner repeating a
command or the dog whining,
or sitting incorrectly.

Training their animals was
made easier, Mrs. Bullock
explained, because "both of
our dogs were eager to please
us and attentive to us."

She said she enrolled in the
class "mainly to have an
obedient dog at home." Ben
actually isn't an "at home"
dog. He stays outside or in
the barn, which is a good
thing. With Mr. and Mrs.

Bullock and two , children
living in a mobile home, it
would really be crowded if
Ben lived inside.

As for Daisy, which is an
inside dog, Mrs. Biebel said it
showed such aptitude in the
class, she hopes to enroll
herself and the dog in an
advanced class and then com-
pete in dog obedience trials, if
she has time.

1C Hi

Agriculture Act to strengthen
current market prices to the
producer, serve as a hedge
against inflationary effects of
a poor crop in the future, and
also provide a supply to meet
unforeseeable emergency
needs in the future.

Kretzschmer pointed out
that to be eligible, a producer
must have a current 1976 or
1977 wheat, corn, sorghum
barley or oat loan, or an
approved purchase agree-
ment on one of these crops.

He noted that extended
loans are available either on
farm-stored or warehouse-
stored commodities. In the
case of warehouse-stored
commodities, the producer is
responsible for paying the
warehouse storage cost.

The extended loan would
mature 36 months after ex-
tension, and producers would
receive a storage payment at
the rate of 20 cents per bushel
per year for wheat, corn and
barley; 15 cents per bushel
per year for oats, and 35.7
cents per hundredweight per
year for sorghum.

Storage payments will be
paid one year at a time in
advance, and in the case of
warehouse-stored commodi-
ties, the producer will have to
present evidence that the
storage had been paid to the
warehouseman. This pro-
gram was designed to give
the producer more clout in the
market place.

Details about the new grain
reserve program are avail-
able ^ a t county Agricultural
Stabilization and Conserva-
tion Service offices.

SPECIAL

WAITING AND WATCHING - Ben and Daisy wait for a
command from their masters before making a move. From
left are Rosemary Bullock and Ben and Maggie Biebel and
Daisy.

With Trio

DIAMOND RING SETS
Lady's

Wedding
Band

Wedding
Band

1/2 Price
With Duo Diamond Sets

1/3 Off
You Cannot Buy A Finer Diamond Ring

McCONKEY
JEWELRY and GIFT SHOP

Your Jeweler For Over 30 Years

Phone 872-3025 Cass city j

Regular meeting

of Cass City

village council

The Public hearing as ad-
vertised on the alley abandon-
ment between Ashley Root
and William McKinley was
held Nov. 29 at 7:00 p.m. at
the Municipal Building. All
Trustees were present. Pres-
ent were residents from the
surrounding area to comment
on the pros and cons of the
alley remaining open. Upon
hearing all the discussion a
motion was made by Trustee
Bliss and supported by Trus-
tee Jones that the matter be
tabled until the next regular
Council meeting pending in-
vestigation. Motion carried.

The minutes of the regular
October meeting and the
special November 1 meeting
were read and approved.

It was reported the Ale
Street Storm Sewer Project,
except for one manhole on
Church Street, has been com-
pleted.

A motion was made by
Trustee Jones and supported
by Trustee Rawson to ap-
prove the f inal 10 per cent
payment on the F.H.A. Sewer
and Water project to the
contractor. Motion carried.

After discussion of the
Michigan Municipal League
Unemployment Plan a motion
was made by Trustee Hamp-
shire and supported by Trus-
tee Tuttle that the Village of
Cass City advise the Michigan
Municipal League that it is
not interested in participating
in the plan. Motion carried.

The Superintendent's re-
port was reviewed.

The 1978 Preliminary
Budget was reviewed.

A motion was made by
Trustee Tuttle and supported
by Trustee Jones to authorize
ordering of a salt spreader for
the pickup to be charged to
the 1978 budget. Motion car-
ried.

A motion was made by
Trustee Bliss and supported
by Trustee Rawson that the
bills as examined be ap-
proved for payment. Motion
carried.

There being no further busi-
ness a motion was made by
Trustee Bliss and^supported
by Trustee Jones* that the
meeting be adjourned to ex-
ecutive session to discuss the
1978 Wage and Fringe benefit
package. Motion carried.

vin

1/2 OFF
ON ALL

CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS

^ftiiJJI
While They Last (l\»jjjp

t-

8-Pc. STAINLESS STEEL COOKWARE SET
Long wearing, easy-to-clean, brilliant stainless
with aluminum bottoms. Set includes covered
VA- and 2-qt. saucepans, 6-qt. saucepot, 7" and
10" frypans (shares cover). 36/8L 59.99
7-Pc. With 8K" frypan only.36/7LC 49.99

OPEN STOCK PIECES AVAILABLE

HE at i

5999
SPECIAL
VALUE!

KitchenAid MIXER
With Dough Hooks. Powerful
mixing action from center to
edges! Incl. 4-qt. stainless bowl,
flat beater, more.
26/K45 WC 139.99
Grinder Attachment.
26/FG-A 24.99

^HAMILTON BEACH
LITTLE MAC

Cooks up a burger in just minutes. Inner grid
flips for grilling anything you can put between
2 slices of bread! 26/2108WD 14.88

Fisher Price Playskool

BONN COFFEEMAKER
Brews 48-oz. of coffee in 3 minutes. Stain-
less steel tank. 26/B48X 39.99
Bum Coffto DMWttr. 26/BCO 5.49

HAMILTON BEACH
DOUBLE MAC

Lets you cook twice as much as the
Little Mac! Reversible grids for
burgers and sandwiches.
26/493WD '.. 24.88

TOYS

.10 % off

Hurry For The
Best Selection

Cass City
HARDWARE

Phone 872-2270
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Net $1,000
in break-in
Thieves who broke into the

Deering Packing Co. on E.
Mayville Road, Silverwood,
escaped with about $1,000 in
cash plus $432 in merchan-
dise.

Owner Harold Deering re-
ported the break-in to Caro
state police at 9 a.m. Wednes-
day, Dec. 14. The building had
been locked since 6 p.m. the
previous day. Entry was
gained by forcing open a back
door.

The cash was taken from a
safe which was closed, but
apparently not locked. The
merchandise taken consisted
of meat, cigarettes, and ci-
gars.

Ronald Curtis of Bond
Road, Deford, discovered his
car was missing last Thurs-
day after it was already
recovered.

He called the sheriff's de-
partment at 5:48 a.m. to
report the loss, only to find it
was found by a passing
motorist on Colling Road in
Aimer township at 5:13 a.m.

Subscription to

THE CASS GITY
CHRONICLE
FOR A YEAR

MAKES A

PERFECT GIFT.

The car was partly in a ditch
and partly on the road.

Curtis told deputies he left
the vehicle, a 1971 Chevrolet,
in the parking lot of the Club
24 on M-24, south of Caro, and
went to a friend's house to
visit. He had his keys with
him. When he returned to the
parking lot, the car was gone.

Miguel D. Torres of Rt. 3
Hurds Corner Road, Cass
City, reported to-sheriff's
deputies Dec. 13 that his
house was entered some time
between 3:15 and 11:15 p.m.
that day. Entry was gained by
forcing open a door.

Taken were a stereo
AM-FM 'radio and 8-track
tape player, $125; a case
containing 24 8-track tapes,
$85; television tennis game,
$69; man's watch, $32; fire-
place set, $12; packages of
men's underwear, $8; leather
and suede gloves, $12; cas-
sette tape player, $5; clock-
radio, $26, and blanket, $20.
Some of the stolen items were
intended to be Christmas
presents.

Two Cass City men were
arrested by sheriff's deputies
early Sunday at Barriger's
Travel Stop at M-24 and M-46,
south of Caro.

Arrested on a charge of
being drunk in a public place
after he got out of his car was
Donald S. Galbraith, 21, of
6358 Main Street.

He pleaded guilty Monday
before District Judge Richard
F. Kern to a charge of
disorderly person. His plea
was accepted. He was fined
$25 and assessed $30 court
costs.

The passenger in the Gal-
braith vehicle, Mark D. Mc-
Clorey, 22, of 5936 Kelly Road,
was arrested on a charge of
possession of marijuana.

He was released from the
county jail after posting $200
bond, pending arraignment in
district court Jan. 3.

A Gift To Ye

From Thee?

Kathryn M. Turner, F.I.C..
3189 N. Decker Road
Decker, Michigan
Phone Snover 672-9515

Give yourself the ultimate gift, a Gleaner,
tax-deductible IRA savings plan for worry-
free tax savings all year long. And ask
about our flexible premium. It bends
over backwards to help you.

I f lOO N. W O O D W A R D • BIRMINGHAM, MICHIGAN

Shabbona Area News
Marie Meredith Phone 672-9489

THE CHRONICLE CLASSIFIEDS

DELAYED NEWS

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Hopkins
and daughter Julaine and
friend, Diane Ernest, of Sag-
inaw were Saturday guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Virgil Van-
Norman.

Mr. and Mrs. Voyle Dor-
man were Sunday afternoon
callers of Mrs. Floyd Mcln-
tosh and family.

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Kramp
were Sunday afternoon call-
ers of Mrs. William Snell and
Miss Bertha Snell

The home of Mr. and Mrs.
Bud Campbell burned Sunday
morning at Gilford. Mr.
Campbell is a brother of Mrs.
Laurence Hyatt.

Mr. and Mrs. Don Smith
and family and Mr. and Mrs.
Ed Barnes and family en-
joyed homemade ice cream
Wednesday evening at the
home of Mr. and Mrs. Randy
Smith and Monica.

Miss Sally Krause of San-
dusky was a Sunday guest of
her mother, Mrs. Don
Krause.

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Smith
were Sunday dinner guests of
Mr. and Mrs. Vern Geister
and family of Marlette.

Mr. and Mrs. Virgil Van-
Norman attended the wed-
ding Saturday evening of
Albert Foote and Marjorie
Jones at Watertown Mission-
ary church.

BUNCO

The Bunco Group met Sat-
urday evening, Dec. 10, at the

Loomis heads
Farm Bureau
member drive

David C. Loomis of 4796 E.
Cass City Road, has been
named chairman of the Tus-
cola County Farm Bureau's
1978 membership campaign.

The announcement was
made by LeRoy Schluckebier,
president of the Tuscola
County Farm Bureau.

Under the leadership of
Loomis, volunteer farm lead-
ers in the county will aim at a
goal of 2,188 member fam-
ilies. The Michigan Farm
Bureau state goal is 62,010
family memberships.

The largest general farm
organization in the county,
state and nation, Farm Bur-
eau serves as the spokesman
for over two million farm and
ranch families in the United
States and Puerto Rico.

"Agriculture will be faced
with many challenges in the
days ahead," Schluckebier
said, "and the stand our
organization will take on
these issues is determined by
the members themselves. By
joining together, we can get
things accomplished which
we could not do alone."

Schluckebier pointed to
such issues as land use, farm
labor problems, energy, and
farm prices as some of the
challenges to be tackled by
farmers through their organ-
ization.

Reduce Your
Heating Bills

Perfect
For The Whole

FAMILY
60%-70%

Community Hall with Mrs.
Cecil Navarro, hostess.

High was won by Mrs. Bob
Wheeler and low by Mrs.
Navarro. The door prize went
to John Agar.

The next meeting will be
Jan. 7 with Mr. and Mrs. Clair
Auslander, hosts.

Rev. and Mrs. Harold
Smith were Monday supper
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Ralph

Vern Krug
dies on
Saturday

Vern R. Krug, 51, Verona
township farmer and lifelong
resident of the Bad Axe area,
died Saturday after an appar-
ent heart attack.

He was born Feb. 14, 1926,
in Bad Axe, son of the late
Harvey and Gladys Krug.

He and Martha Briolat
were married April 3, 1949, in
St. John's Catholic church,
Ubly.

Krug was a member of the
Huron County Farm Bureau
Board of Directors.

Surviving are his wife; five
sons, Gary Krug and Ray
Krug, both of Bad Axe, Ken
Krug, Mt. Victory, Ohio, and
Kevin and Howard Krug, both
at home; three daughters,
Mrs. William (Joan) Trim,
Grand Rapids, Mrs. Calier
(Gale) Worell, Chicago, 111.,
and Mrs. Paul (Cathy) Le-
rash, Bad Axe; three broth-
ers, Harvey Krug, Royal Oak,
Bill Krug and Jack Krug, both
of Bad Axe; three sisters,
Mrs. Harry (Doris) Learman,
Verona, Mrs. Bea Kerr, Bad
Axe, and Mrs. Del (June)
Ormsby, Saginaw, and 11
grandchildren.

One brother, Floyd, and one
sister, Helen Minnick, pre-
ceded him in death.

Services were held Tuesday
from the Sacred Heart Cath-
olic church, Bad Axe, with
Rev. Raymond Oswald offici-
ating.

Burial was in Sacred Heart
cemetery.

Owen-Gage
announces
honor roll

Following is the second
period honor roll for the
Owen-Gage schools. A +
denotes all A's:

TWELFTH GRADE

David Burrows, Dawn
Erickson, David Fritz, Mary
Good 4-, Gary Goslin, Sherrie
Hoffman-f, Tim Kain, Debra
Lenda, Mary Lenhard, Tim
Lorencz, Karen McPhail,
Janet Menzel, Brian Prich,
Harold Prich, Jennifer Put-
man, Dedra Rockefeller,
Terry Shanks, Roger Ziehm.

ELEVENTH GRADE

Laurie Andrakowicz, Sean
Barr, Laurel Billy, Cindy
Faust, Lori Gaeth, Dick Glid-
den, Brenda Haley, Jim Hen-
dershot, Brenda Furness,
Jean Kain, Douglas Laurie,
Mark McDonald, Lynn Prich,
Jan Rapson, Kim Ricker,
Debra Vargo, Lynette Ziehm.

We have the ULT IMATE F I R E P L A C E . You can
heat your home w i t h th is unit and st i l l see the
f ire.

FUEL...any solid, f u e l - w o o d , charcoa l or coal.

INSTALLATION: Very inexpensive. No costly masonry
work is required. The fireplaces may be connected to an
existing chimney or, in the case of a one-story building,
the chimney can go directly through the roof. A
Metalbestos chimney, or its equal, is recommended for
use in this instance.

EFFICIENCY: Be s t i n g y . l t t akes but l i t t le w o o d
or charcoa l to g ive g l ow ing , uni form c o m f o r t . I t
burns so e f f i c i e n t l y that ash remova l is
measured in mon ths and years - not days . The
ceramic f i rep laces are gua ran teed not to burn
ou t -eve f l

Just Received New Shipment For

IMMEDIATE DELIVERY
Cape Cod Model: Green, Gold, Blue, Medium Red and

Buy or Order Now and Save Many of Your Fuel Energy Dollars

BRING IN

THIS AD FOR $3.00 OFF ON ANY
MAJOR

PURCHASE

DAN'S AUTOMOTIVE & FIREPLACE SHOP
Deford Phone 872-3iyO

TENTH GRADE

Mary Kay Burrows, Brad
Erickson, Jennifer Errer,
Deb Gettel, Carol Goslin,
Alan Haag, Tammy Kain,
Lori Mandich, Tracy Mitch-
ell, Beckie Parker, Carol
Parker, Richard Powell, Rob-
in Sullivan-)-, Scott Wissner.

NINTH GRADE

Julie Andrakowicz, Peggy
Berube, Marcie Bruno, Kris
Erickson, Joni Flores, Lor-
etta Hahn, Becky Howard,
Dana Laurie, Cheryl Man-
dich+, Annette Rockefeller,
Terri Sontag, Diedra Thick,
Beth Thies-K

EIGHTH GRADE

Leeann Ellicott, Julie En-
derle, Mark Furness, Karla
Kretzschmer+. Terry Muntz,
Renee Nicholas. Teresa
Schmidt, Bonnfe Wells, Chris
Zaleski.

SEVENTH GRADE ;

Stan Andrakowicz, Craig
Enderle, Laurie Louis, Vickie
Alexander, Brian Haag, Bob
Kolander, Dana Wells, Jenni-
fer Wood+.

Smith.
The Pallas families' Christ-

mas dinner was held Sunday,
Dec. 11, at the Community
Hall. There were 67 present.

Brian Lashbrook of San-
dusky was a Sunday guest of
his grandmother, Mrs. Don
Krause.

Miss Bertha Snell is spend-
ing a few days visiting her
sister-in-law, Mrs. William
Snell, after surgery at a Port
Huron hospital.

Mr. and Mrs. Voyle Dor-
man and Mr. and Mrs. Bob
Sawdbri'and family were Sun-
day evening callers of Mr.
and Mrs. Dean Smith and
girls.

The final celebration of the
"God With Us" program was
held Sunday evening, Dec. 18,
at the Shabbona United Meth-
odist church with the pre-
sentation of the play "And
Still God Speaks". It was pre-
sented by the youth of the
Elmer, Decker, and Shab-
bona churches accompanied
by the adult choir.

Transit (nonbusiness) rates
20 words or less, $1.00 each
insertion; additional words 4
cents each. Three weeks for
the price of two - cash rate.
Save money by enclosing
cash with mail orders. Rates
for display want ad on appli-
cation.

Automotive
FOR SALE - 1974 Chevy
Impala Custom. Less than
15,000 miles. 4 miles east of
Cass City, first house south on
M-53, across from Fuelgas.

1-12-15-3

FOR SALE - 1976 Monza
Towne Coupe, 14,000 miles.
Excellent condition. Phone
872-3786. 1-12-22-2

FOR SALE - 1973 Plymouth
Satellite Scoring Plus, good
condition, $1425. Below blue
book price. Phone Kingston
683-2475. 1-12-8-3

General
Merchandise.

Lions raffle
nets $400

The Cass City Lions Club
annual steer raffle netted
about $400, according to club
secretary Ron Keegan.

The proceeds will be used
for various Lions Club sight
projects.

The first prize winner was
Steve Karpovich, who won
half a steer. Second place, the
hind quarter, was won by Don
Stilson. Dean Lowe won third
prize, the front quarter.

FOR SALE - 34-inch Ben
Franklin stove, stove pipe
and screen, good condition,
$85. Phone 872-4591. 2-12-8-3

SALE - Glass lined water
heaters, gas. From 30 gallon
to 75 gallon. Fuelgas Co. of
Cass City. Phone 872-2161.

2-9-23-tf
ai

FOR SALE - Seigler wall
furnace. 85,000 BTU per hour.
Model No. 8565. Call 872-2097.

2-12-8-3

FOR SALE - 23 channel base
station citizens band radio.
Karco Model 2345. Excellent
condition, still under war-
ranty. Phone 872-2403. 2-12-8-3

SUMMARY OF THE C.E.T.A. TITLE I SUB-GRANT MODIFICATION NO. 1

The following is a summary of the Modification to be submitted to the Bureau
of Employment and Training, Michigan Department of Labor by the Thumb Area
Consortium for funding under Title I of the Comprehensive Employment and
Training Act of 1973. The Modification will be submitted on January 5, 1978.

1. Sub-Grant Enrollment Plan:
A. Number of individuals to be served: 700
B. Numberof individuals to be terminated: 406

1. Individuals Entering Employment: 190
2. Individuals terminated lor Other Positive reasons: 110
3. Individuals terminated for Non-Positive reasons: 106

C. Significant Segments to be served (Planned Enrollments)
1. Heads of Household: 350
2. Veterans: 98
3. Minorities: 70
4. Older Workers: 34
5. Handicapped: 56
6. Youth: 259
7. Public Assistance Recipients: ' 260

B

Sub-Grant Financial Plan and Term:
A. Sub-Grant Total:

1. F.Y. 1977 Carry-In
2. F.Y. 1973 Allocation
Expenditures by Program:
1. Classroom Training:
2. On-the-Job Training:
3. Public Service Employment
4. Work Experience:
5. F.Y. 1979 Carry-Over:
Expenditures by Cost Categories:
1.
2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.

Administration:
Allowances:
Wages:
Fringe Benefits:
Training:
Services:
F.Y. 1979 Carry-Over

$1,238,487.00
$ 190,816.00
$1,047,871.00

$525,701.00

$156,771.00
-0-

$470,311.00
$ 85,704.00

$ 90,283.00
$385,000.00
$331,843.00
$ 26,547.00
$218,000.00
$101,110.00
$ 85,704.00

111.

D. Term: October 1, 1977, through September 30, 1978.

Sub-Grant Review:
A. Information regarding planned performance for Fiscal Year 1978, in

comparison to actual performance in Fiscal Year 1977, is available for
review.
The Modification may be reviewed between the hours of 9:00 a.m.
and 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, at the following location:

Thumb Area Consortium
Hahn Real Estate Building

6240 West Main Street
Cass City, Michigan 48726

All questions or comments on the Modification should be directed to:

Mr. Frank E. Lenard
Executive Director

Thumb Area Consortium
6240 West Main Street

Cass City, Michigan 48726

(517)872-4546

B

C.

We're Dealing at B & W !
2 Locations To Serve You

Caro lot - 842 State St. Cass City Lot - 6617 Main St.
1976 PINTO, 4-ipeed, iharp $2795
1975 MUSTANG 2 + 2 , 4-eyl., itick ihtft $2695
1975 CHEVROLET CAPRICE loadid, AIR $3595

1974 PONTIAC GRAND PRIX loaded, AIR $3895
1974 MUSTANG II 2-dr., H.T., 4-cyl., onto., 20,000 milei .. $2295
1974 CAMERO 6-cyl., Itick $2795

1973 MERCURY Marquii 4-door, loaded $1995

1972 PLYMOUTH Sports Fury wagon $1295

1973 BEL AIRE SEDAN 4-door, V-8, auto., PS/PB $1495
1973 PONTIAC CATALINA 2-dr., H.T., V-8 auto., PS/PB .... $1795
1972 IMPALA 2-dr., H.T., 8 auto., PS/PB, AIR $1795
1971 PONTIAC 4-door tedan $ 895
1971 PONTIAC Ventura $1395

PICK-UP
1977 CHEVY '/2-TON 8-auto., PS/PB $4395
1976 FORD Vj.fon ,. _ $389j

1972 CHEVROLET Vi-TON 8-BVto., PS/PB $J195

Open Monday thru Thursday 9 to 5
Friday 9 to 7 Saturday 9 to 12

Or Anytime by Appointment

W
AUTO SALES

6617 Main, Cass City Phone 872-4620

General
Merchandise

General
.Merchandise

WEDDING INVITATIONS
and announcements. A com-
plete line of printing, raised
printing or engraving. Dozens
to choose from. Cass City
Chronicle, Cass City.

2-1-12-tf

FOR SALE - 1970 Evinrude
snowmobile and gas. Phone
872-4228. 2-12-1-6

FOR SALE - 22" Admiral
console black and white TV,
$100 or best offer. Phone
872-4662; 4202 S. Seeger. -

2-12-8-3

FOR SALE -1973 Ski Doo 294
Silver Bullet snowmobile. Ex-
cellent condition. Call 872-
3187. 2-12-15-3

BULK PROPANE systems
for grain driers or home
heating. Fuelgas Company of
Cass City. Phone 872-2161.

2-11-14-tf

USED

CHAIN SAWS

at

Gamble Store

Cass City
2-12-15-2

FOR SALE - Spanish sweet
onions, 10 cents Ib. 4 north of
light and l',:i west. Norman
Emmons. Phone 665-2257.
2-12-22-1

FOR SALE - RCA 16" black
and white TV, almost new -
just tested, $95. Phone 872-
2407. 2-12-15-3

PAPER NAPKINS imprinted
with names and dates for
weddings, receptions, show-
ers, anniversaries and other
occasions. The Cass City
Chronicle. 2-1-12-tf

VIVA GAS Grills, with
wheels, from $119.95. Fuelgas
Co. of Cass City, corner M-53
and M-81. Phone 872-2161.

2-4-14-tf

FOR SALE - used automatic
washer and dryer motors,
also belts and parts and used
TV tubes. Phone 872-2013. Dan
Gyomory, 2 east, 2% south of
Deford. 2-12-8-3

GAS SPACE HEATERS-new
and used, from $75. Controls
included. Fuelgas Company,
Inc., corner M-81 and M-53,
Cass City. Phone 872-2161.

2-2-3-tf

TWO COON HOUNDS - one
registered __ . . . female. .treeing
walker 3 years old, one male
blue tick 4 years old - deer
broke. Excellent tree dogs.
Fence, carrying box. One-
year-old wheat light with
charger, reasonable. Call
after 5. Phone 635-7346.

2-12-22-3

CLOSE OUT OF boys' and
girls' winter jackets. Boys'
sizes 3-7, girls' sizes 4-14. Now
25 per cent off. Federated
Store, Cass City. 2-12-15-2

FOR SALE - birch wood. Will
deliver. Phone 658-2353.

2-12-22-1

FOR SALE - l model No. 51
Ithaca trap grade, used 5
months. After6:00p.m.phone
658-8477. 2-12-15-3

APARTMENT gas range -
Magic Chef. $189.95 and trade.
Fuelgas Co., Cass City, phone
872-2161. Corner M-53 and
M-81. 2-7-1-tf

SNOW TIRE SALE - For all
your tire and alignment
needs, call Kingston Tire
Center at 683-2762. 2-10-27-tf

ALFALFA HAY for sale -
first, 2nd and 3rd cutting. Call
after 5 weekdays. 665-2227.

2-12-8-3

FOR SALE - 6 Border collies.
First come, first served. Call
872-3371. 2-12-22-3

CASH FOR
LAND CONTRACTS

Any type of real estate
throughout Michigan
No commissions or costs
First National Accept.,
Call Free 1-800-292-1550

GHEGKTHESE

ISTMAS?
SPECIALS

SAVE NOW
TRUCK SPECIALS

1977 Chevy % Ton Camper Special
Air Cond., Special Paint, Two-Tone, Auto.
Trans., PS./P.B., Radio, Like New Cond-
ition, Only

1974 Ford % Ton, 4-speed, Radio,
P.S./P.B., Good Runner, Only

1975 Dodge Travco Von, st'd Trans.,
V-8 Engine, Radio, Finish Interior Jet
Black, Sharp, Only
1974 Chevrolet 1 Ton Cob & Chassis
4-speed Trans., Power and Radio, Make
Your Own Stake or Camper On This One,
Good Shape, Only

1973 Chevrolet !/z Ton Pickup, v-s,
Auto., P.S./P.B., Clean Truck, For Only

CAR SPECIALS
1977 Oldsmobile 98 Regency Coupe
Full Power, Vinyl Padded Roof, Stereo,
Lots Of Other Extras, You Can Really Save.

1977 Ply Votare Premier Station Wgn
Wood Grain, Auto. Trans., P.S./P.B., Roof
Rack, Good Gas Mileage, Only

1977 Olds Cutlass Supreme Coupe,
Air Cond., P.S./P.B., Split Seat, AM-FM .
PinStripes, Special At

1976 Chevy Caprice Station Wgn, 9-
Passenger P.S./P.B., Door Locks and
Windows, Wood Grain, Luggage Rack,
Air Cond., AM-FM Radio, Low Mileage, Only

1975 Buick Electro, 4-door, Vinyl
Top, Power, Air Cond., Wire Wheels, Clean,

Only

1974 Chevrolet Impala, 4-door, Auto.,
P.S./P.B., Vinyl Roof, Air Cond., Real
Clean, Special At

1974 Buick Apollo, 2-Door.Vlnyl Roof.
Auto. Trans., Power and Radio, White
Walls, Good Car, Only

1974 Molibu Classic Station Wgn,
Wood Grain, P.S./P.B., Auto. Trans., Lug-
gage Rack, Air Cond., Tilt Steering, Door
Locks, Loaded With Extras

1973 Dodge Charger, v-s Auto. Trans.,
Power, Vinyl Roof, Dark Green, Sharp,

Only

1972 Ford Torino Coupe, v-s, st'd
Trans., Radio, Good Transportation,

Special At Only

*5395
2295

3295

2295
1995
\
\

6495

4295

4895

4495

2895
2295

2295

2795 I

2295

GM QUALITY
SBMCf/MRTS

GENERAL MOTORS RAETS DIVISION

895
Keep ffiafforeaf GAI feetog

with genuine GM parts

Advertise It In The Chronicle.

OUVRY
CHEV.-OLDS, INC.

.J Phone 872-4301 :ass City
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TURN DISCARDS INTO CASH - USE PROFITABLE, LOW COST CLASSIFIED ADS
General

Merchandise
Notices ] [ Notices ) [ Notices )

FOR RENT - Electric adding
machine by day or week. Oi
rent a new Smith-Corona
portable typewriter. Also new
and used typewriters for sale,
all makes. Leave your type-
writers and other office equip-
ment at our store for repair.
McConkey Jewelry and Gift
Shop. 2-10-6-tf

HOMELITE
CHAIN SAWS

Complete Selection
at

Albee True Value
Hardware

Cass City
2-8-25-tf

FOR SALE - two pike fishing
spears, handmade, and two
perch spears. Reasonably
priced. Phone 872-2947.

2-12-22-2

FOR SALE - 6 Andersen
primed Beauty Line No.29301
bedroom windows, 44" x 36"
high with frame, and one
kitchen 51" x 45" wide, case-
ment uni t window, wood
primed. Phone 872-2213. Bill
Kritzman. 2-12-8-3

AVON OPENS Doors. You'll
be amazed how friendly
people can be when you're
selling America's most pop-
ular cosmetics. To find out
how you can become an Avon
Representative, call 872-2525
or write Virginia Seroka, 2841
N. Van Dyke, Decker, Mi.

5-12-8-3

TOP DOLLAR paid on good
quality red fox and muskrats.
Ross Fur Market, Caseville.
Phone 856-2324. 5-12-15-5

I .WILL.BE teaching organ
and piano lessons. Contact
Bonnie Lockwood, P.O. 25,
Cass City or call 872-4737 af-
ter 4. 5-12-15-3

SANTA WILL be in Cass City
with candy for the kiddies,
Thursday and Friday from
7-9 p.m. 5-12-1-4

GAME PARTY - Every Sun-
day night at St. Pancratius
hall, Cass City, 7:30 p.m.

5-2-20-tf

MERRY CHRISTMAS to
Steve, Cindy and John from
Grandpa and Grandma Jack-
son. 5-12-22-ln

SHOPPERS will find Cass
City stores filled with great
gifts and holiday treats. Big
values, Save gas and time.

5-12-1-4

MOST Cass City stores will be
open nights until Christmas
Eve. Shopping is easy in
friendly Cass City. 5-12-1-4

Free Estimates
on roofing, siding, insulation,
aluminum doors and windows
and aluminum or Fiber Glass
awnings

Elkton Roofing
& Siding Co.

WANTED - barn beams - slab
lumber - power and hand
tools. All donations tax de-
ductible. Caro Area Services
For the Handicapped. Phone
517-673-7721. 5-3-10-tf

HAPPY 50th birthday,
Rambling Rose!! From your
C.B. friends. 5-12-22-1

CLOSE OUT OF boys' and
girls' winter jackets. Boys'
sizes 3-7, girls' sizes 4-14. Now
25 per cent off. Federated
Store, Cass City. 5-12-15-2

Real Estate
For Sale

Real Estate
For Sale

Real Estate
For Rent

Phone 269-7469
5-7-21-tf

LOST - boy's red and white
knit hat and girl's tan shoe for
right foot.coming home from
school. Call 872-4676. 5-12-15-3

BINGO - Saturday at 7:30
p.m. Owen-Gage Band Boost-
ers at Gagetown Public
School. 5-12-1-4

NOTICE - Birthday calendars
can still be purchased from
Cass City Business and Pro-
fessional Women's Club -
Limited supply. Call 872-2688
or 872-3392. 5-12-15-2

W A N T E D - o l d p o c k e t
watches, rings, chains. Call
872-2635 after 5 p.m.

5-2-20-tfn

WANT TO RENT - 1 or 2
bedroom house or apartment
by Jan. 5. Reply to PO box 10,
Pigeon, Mi. 48755. 5-12-15-3

HANDMADE
CRAFTS

Gifts for all occasions
Made by neighbors including
Ceramics, Afghans,

Macrame
Crocheting

Knitting
On sale at 6'/4 miles north
of Cass City

Phone 872-4141
5-12-1-4

GAME PARTY - Every Sun-
day night at St. Pancratius
hall, Cass City, 7:30 p.m.

5-2-20-tf

FOR SALE BY B.A. CALKA REAL ESTATE

AMONG THE PINES & WHITE BIRCH!!!
10 ACRES: 3 bedroom home with BRICK FIREPLACE and
HEATILATOR; laundry room off kitchen; 12x30'living room;
kitchen and dining area 25' in length; sliding doors to
sunroom; barbecue patio; large car.port; lots of dwarf fruit
trees, raspberries, currants, rhubarb; strawberries, shrubs,
flowers - LOTS OF PINE AND WHITE BIRCH - many other
features - Offered to you for $37,500.00 terms. Your inspection
invited!!!!

NEED MORE ROOM? SAFE FOR CHILDREN!!!

IMMEDIATE POSSESSION!!! Very neat 8 room home - l'/2
bathrooms; 22x28' FAMILY ROOM with Franklin Stove - large
dining room; breakfast nook-plus basement; attached garage
-plus many other features; MOVE RIGHT IN!!! Your inspec-
tion invited!!! FINANCING AVAILABLE only 10 per cent
down.

READY TO MOVE INTO!!!!!
MOBILE HOME in very good condition - well cared for -
natural gas forced hot air furnace; heavy duty air conditioner;
electric range and refrigerator; two davenports; 3 end tables;
2 beds; etc., 16' canopy - self-supporting TV antenna, etc.
EXTRA LARGE LOT 120' x 210' -- $13,500.00. IMMEDIATE
POSSESSION!!!! . ,i , :-v, .

IN CASS CITY: Frame 5 room home - 2 bedrooms; natural
gas heat - basement; garage - near schools, playground and
shopping - all this for $18,200.00.

SPECIAL!!!!!

Two income -brick building - separate entrances - natural
gas fired steam heat - wall to wall carpeting - basement;
reduced to $10,500.00 for QUICK SALE.

A-l CONDITION!!!!
COUNTRY HOME: RANCH TYPE with 3 bedrooms; wall to
wall carpeting; IN BATHROOMS; family room; 24 x 40'
garage and workshop; aluminum siding; 14x14' PATIO for
outdoor cooking; formal dining room; 2 utility buildings; home
is 4 years old - comes with Harvest gold refrigerator and
range; also, curtains and drapes remain. ALL THIS ON extra
large lot 198 x 198' - blacktop road — $37,500.00 terms.

YOUR INSPECTION INVITED!!!!
COUNTRY HOME: BRICK FIREPLACE with heatilator; 4
large bedrooms; lots of closet and storage space; over 1500
square feet of living space; plus BASEMENT; gas heating
system with forced hot water with 3 zones; built in 1973; two
car garage attached; 2 BATHROOMS; formal dining room;
newly landscaped —- l'/2 ACRES — Offered to you for
$44,900.00. terms. Your inspection invited!!!!!!

IN CASS CITY: Two story frame home with new aluminum
siding; black shutters; natural gas heating system about 3
years old; wall to wall carpeting; REMODELED recently;
family room with electric fireplace; 3 bedrooms with lots of
closets and storage space; l'/2 bathrooms; attic insulated;
many other features - $27,500.00.terms.

COUNTRY HOME: West of Cass City you will find this 7
ROOM BRICK HOME; oil fired steam boiler new in 1967; 3
bedrooms plus sunroom with sliding aluminum windows;
formal dining room; with attractive wainscoting; modern
kitchen with natural finish cabinets; built-in oven and built-in
range; dinette area panelled; beautiful natural wood trim;
medium size barn has concrete floor; all this is situated on one
acre of well kept grounds with large shade trees; attic is
insulated!!! Your inspection invited!!!!! Offered to you for
$32,000.00 on terms. OPTIONAL — 44x12' machinery storage
building available for $9,000.00. IF purchased with above
property.

EVERYTHING GOES!!!!!
CHILDREN'S AND LADIES' Clothing Store - 22x110' with
living quarters upstairs; building is in sound condition;
COMES WITH $25,000.00 in clothing, plus all show cases;
racks, fixtures, chests, fluorescent lighting fixtures; full
basement; 3 large bedrooms; dining room; plus room for
additional rooms; garage; YOUR INSPECTION INVITED!!!

ALL THE ROOM YOU NEED FOR YOUR FAMILY!!!
In Cass City: Practically all remodeled recently: all new
kitchen; all new bathroom: 14x27' llvlnc- room with recessed
lights; wall to wall carpeting; all NEW 26x30' garage 2 1/2 car
with 9x26' workshop; anchor fencing cost over $1100.00 -
10x16' PATIO, natural gas furnace; laundry room offkitchen;
4 large bedrooms with lots of closets and storage space;
over $1800.00 spent on kitchen cabinets; YOUR INSPECTION
INVITED!!!! Offered to you for $33,500.00 terms.

IMMEDIATE POSSESSION!!!
NEW SUBDIVISION: Brick & Aluminum siding; approximately
1500 square feet of living space; plus full basement; kitchen
cabinets alone cost over $1500.00; plus BRICK FIREPLACE
with heatilator; all large rooms; FAMILY ROOM; Andersen
windows; 22x24' garage; 1 1/2 bathrooms; many other built-

• ins - MOVE RIGHT IN - 10% down.

FOR RENT: Modern BUSINESS BUILDING -- suitable for
various offices or retail business -next to Gamble Store in Cass
City - available January 1, 1978.

SPECIAL !!!!

COUNTRY HOME: Close in to Cass City — 8 room home with
4 bedrooms, BRICK FIREPLACE WITH heatilator,
recreation room in basement, built-in range and oven,
attic and walls insulated, 26' x 28' garage, nicely land-
scaped, PLUS 30' x 40' block building suitable for cabinet
shop, workshop, hobby shop, dog kennels, etc. - situated
on a 166' x 222' lot - all this for $38,500.00 terms.

INVESTMENT!!! 20 ACRES in Evergreen township - all
tillable - choice building sites; $15,000.00.

COUNTRY LIVING !!!!
NEAR CARO: Ranch type home with 5 rooms; large attached
breezeway and 2 car garage; basement; new gas furnace;
aluminum siding; built-in gun case; Franklin fireplace; plus
20 x 20' 1% car garage for workshop; beautiful setting among
many Blue Spruce, Scotch Pines, White Pines, etc. Just off
M-81 highway - near Caro — ALL THIS FOR $39,500.00 terms.

• NEED MORE INCOME OR A JOB!!! GAS STATION enjoying
a good gross business -18,000 gallons storage capacity - comes
completely equipped, plus inventory - one man operation!!!!
$34,500.00 terms.

IN CASS CITY: LARGE 5 bedroom home with extensive
remodeling completed; aluminum siding; shutters; wall to
wall carpeting; formal dining room; natural gas forced hot
water heating system; family size kitchen with Birch
cabinets; attached large 2 car garage; l'/2 LOTS - l'/2
BATHROOMS; Office, Den and Laundry Room off kitchen;
many other features!!!! Offered to you for $45,000.00 terms.

IDEAL FOR THE SEMI-RETIRED!!!
BUSINESS BUILDING AND LIVING QUARTERS: Presently
operated as small electrical repair shop; 3 large bedrooms;
closets; new kitchen cabinets; wall to wall carpeting in extra
large living room; bedroom and hallway; very good buy at
$21,500. Sellers will hold land contract with responsible family.

LOOKING FOR WORK? BUSINESS PROPERTY & HOME
CASS CITY AREA: Highway location l>/2 Acres -1 story frame
home with 5 rooms; natural gas furnace; very neat in and out -
nicely landscaped; 24x28' garage; PLUS 38 x 42' building
suitable for repairs; body shop; gas station; etc. comes with 2
H.P. air compressor and two post Globe Hoist; TO SETTLE
ESTATE; $42,000.00. Your inspection invited!!!

COMPLETELY EQUIPPED AND FURNISHED!!!

70 ACRES - Grade A Dairy Farm - comes with 46 head of cattle -
all corn and hay; all equipment - 4 tractors, etc. $125,000.00
terms.

BRAND NEW FURNACE
BRICK HOME IN CASS CITY - 2 BEDROOMS, dining
room, large living room, large bathroom and laundry room,
newly decorated, ONE STORY - wall to wall carpeting,
22' x 24' garage - many other features - offered to you for
$26,500.00. Immediate Possession.

PARTY STORE - living quarters, 3 bedrooms, PLUS:
remodeled store, grossed over $263,000.00 in 1976 - Beer and
Wine and Light Groceries, etc.

3 ACRES OF WOODS!!!

FARMETTE -10 ACRES - TRI-LEVEL HOME built in 1971 -
FAMILY ROOM with Angel Stone FIREPLACE with
heatilator, 2 BATHROOMS, 8 rooms, 3 bedrooms, phone and
TV jacks in bedrooms and garage, wall to wall carpeting,
built-in gun cabinet, 2 sets of sliding glass doors leading to
patios, laundry room, stone front and aluminum siding,
shuliers, 2 car garage attached and insulated, 7-8 fruit trees,
12' x 18' utility building, many other features, $55,000.00.
Terms Available.

ATTENTION RETIREES!!!
40 acres close into Cass City - 4 room frame home with
insul-siding, oil heating, drilled well with own water system,
basement, granary, garage, barn foundation, 34 acres tillable,
WIDOW CANNOT HANDLE, $35,000.00

80 ACRES - 35 acres tillable - balance in second growth - no
buildings, $48,000.00 terms.

BUILDING SITES-5 ACRE PARCEL to center of Cass River
—high and dry, 1 mile south and 1% miles west of Cass City.

LISTINGS WANTED: On all types of REAL ESTATE —
FARMS, HOMES, COUNTRY HOMES, RETIREMENT,
BUSINESSES, LOTS, ETC.

SEE, CALL OR WRITE TO: B.A. CALKA, REALTOR

~ 6306 Wi Main St.,Cass City, Michigan 48726
Telephone: 872-3355

"LISTINGS WANTED ON ALL TYPES OF PROPERTY'

&'• SERVING THIS COMMUNITY FOR OVER 24 YEARS

Services ]

Buying or selling?

Listings needed

R. Kim Anthony

Business
872-2720

Residence
658-8634

Osentoski Realty
3-12-22-4

FOR SALE - 2 bedroom house
in Cass City. Lot and a half.
Corner Garfield and Oak Sts.
Phone 872-4026. 3-12-8-3

HOME FOR SALE by owner
in Cass City, 4 bedroom, large
lot, fireplace. $33,000. Call
872-3860. 3-12-8-3

FOR SALE - by owner: Home
and garage on 2-acre lot,
near Deford. 5 rooms, bath
and utility porch. Call for ap-
pointment 313-376-4762.

3-12-1-4

FOR SALE - In Florida, 24
acre -wooded-lot with a- new
double wide 24x60. 3 bed-
rooms, 2 baths, completely
furnished. $25,000.00. Call
872-4134. 3-12-22-3

REAL ESTATE

TAKE A LOOK
At this beauty, a 3 bedroom home with 2 baths, formal dining,
extra large l iving room with fireplace, open stairway, first
floor laundry room, fu l l basement (part ial ly f inished) , the
furnace is approximately 1 year old, home has lots of storage.
Located on a corner lot with lots of shade trees. Just 1 block off
M-81. Asking only $22,900. 77-399-TO

M. Dale Brown - Phone 872-3158

5694 Cass City Road - Cass City

Representing

f. Mcleod Realty, Inc.
630 N. State

Caro-
Ph. 673-6106

rri'Valley

REALTOR
. HOi;siNr,

OPPORTUNITY

8498 State Rd.
Millington-

Ph. 871-4567
Board 01 Real Eslate
And Listing Kxchange
Commercial Residonlial Farm

Open Daily 9 - 7, Sat. 9 • 4, Other Times By Appointment

3-12-22-3

CLOSE TO THE ACTION
3 bedroom home on a large corner lot. New roof and paint
this year. No work to do on the inside. Three blocks from
work and five blocks from town. $26,900.00. Contract terms
available.

COMMERCIAL PROPERTY
50 x 75 all steel building, all insulated. 3 phase electric, 2
over-head doors; 1 door 42' wide (electric) LP gas heat,
private office, priced to sell. No reasonable offer refused.

STARTER HOME
2 bedroom, 12 x 60 trailer with 10 x 15 ut i l i ty room on 1 acre of
land, priced under $9,000.00

NESTLED IN THE PINES
3 bedroom home, full basement, with 28x40 barn, 2 car garage,
on 18 acres. Just across the street from the river - for under
$24,000.00

4,000 FEET OF FRONTAGE
Over 60 acres on a main road with a good barn and other
outbuilding, 2 bedroom home in need of repairs and it's all
yours for $38,000.00, land contract available.

DEFORD AREA
Buy part - 2 bedroom home all remodeled in the last year,
including new roof and siding. All carpeted, on one acre for
$26,900 or buy all 7 acres with a pond and a good barn. Just 2
blocks from town for $45,000.00.

ACREAGE
11.2 acres of sheer beauty. White Creek runs in the back of your
property - perfect for building. 5'Xi miles from town. Land
contract available.

3-5 ACRE LOTS
Gravel base under nice top soil, has been surveyed and cleared
- perfect spot to build, wooded in back of lots. Contract terms
available.

HIDE-AWAY
Cabin in the woods for a week-end retreat or stay the year
around. 10 acres of wooded serenity, under 14,000, land con-
tract available.

JUST THE SPOT
to build your dream house. 1% acres just 4 miles irom town.

JUST ACROSS
from the river - this beautiful 3 bedroom ranch, (has all the ex-
tras) 2'/2 car garage with automatic door opener. All on 6%
acres with a land conf ract.

40 ACRES
to play on, build on or roam on, beautiful spot to do whatever
you want. Land contract available.

FOR RENT - Commercial
building in Cass City. Com-i
pletely remodeled inside and
out - new hot water heater,
new gas furnace, new carpet-
ing, new light fixtures - good
for office space. Stop at
Schneeberger's Furniture,
Cass City. 4-9-15-tf

Huntsville Mobile

Home Park

Cass City
5301 Van Dyke
Phone 872-2352

Caro office
528 N. State
Phone 673-7777

REALTOR' Call Mary LaPeer-872-2545
Kim Anthony-872-2720
Jim Lenhard- 872-2720
Joy Anthony-872-2720

REALTOR

3-10-«-tf

Lots Available

Phone 872-2495

4-6-9-tf

HOUSE FOR RENT - 3 bed-
rooms. Deposit and reference
required. Elwyn Helwig.
Phone 872-3212. 4-12-15-2

FOR RENT - apartment type
living for girls. 1 block south
of light. New washer and
dryer. Furnished. Rent in-
cludes all utilities. Phone
872-3570. < 4-9-8-tf

[ Services
AUCTIONEERING - See
Lorn "Slim" Hillaker. Top
dollar for your property.
Phone 872-3019 Cass City.
_ 8-10-3-tf

CUSTOM BUTCHERING -
Monday and by 10 a.m. Tues-
day. By appointment only.
Cutting and wrapping for
deep freeze. IVa miles south.
Carl Reed, Cass City. Phone
872-2085 8-10-27-tf '

Martin Electric
Residential and Commercial

Wiring

State Licensed

Free Estimates

Phone 872-4114

4180 Kurds Corner Road
8-10-1-tf

FAGAN'S THUMB Carpet
Cleaning - Dry foam or steam.
Also upholstery and wall
cleaning. Free Estimates.
Call toll free 1-800-322-0206
or 517/761-7503. We welcome
BankAmericard - Master
Charge. 8-3-20-tf

FOR "a job well done feel-'
ing" clean carpets with Blue
Lustre. Rent electric sham-
pooer $1. Ben Franklin Store,
Cass City. 8-6-11-tf

CUSTOM
BUTCHERING

Meat cut, wrapped and frozen

Gainer's
Meatpacking

Bad Axe, Phone 269-8161

1 mile north, 1 mile west of
Bad Axe.

8-11-25-tf

B AND B Refrigeration - Re-
pair all makes of washers,
driers, refrigerators, freezers
and ranges. Call Caro 673-6125.

8-5-1-tf

Get the best

Insulation

Call Joe
Mellendorf

375-2727
State Licensed

8-1-20-tf

ELMER H. FRANCIS, li-
censed builder. New homes or
remodeling. Roofing, siding,
barns, pole buildings. Phone
872-2921. 8-11-7-tf

Chuck Gage Welding
Shop

We now have heli-arc welding

Specializing in stainless
steel, blacksmithing, fabrica-
ting and radiator repair.

Also portable welding

7062E.DeckfirvilleRd.
Deford, Michigan

Phone 872-2552
8-5-15-tf

SEWING MACHINE and vac-
uum cleaner sales and serv-
ice. Parts in stock for all
makes. Service Department
and store hours, 8X0 5. Tom
Lowery, 319 Bacon St., Bad
Axe. Phone 269-9101.

8-1-8-tf

I WILL BE teaching organ,
and piano lessons. Contact*
Bonnie Lockwood, P.O. 25,
Cass City or call 872-4737
after 4. 8-12-15-3

AUCTIONEER
EXPERIENCED

Compete Auctioneering Ser-
vice Handled Anywhere.
We Make All Arrangements
Our Experience Is Your
Assurance.

Ira, David &
Martin Osentoski _

Phone
Cass City 872-2352 Collect

TRI-COUNTY Dead Stock
Removal. Free service on
cows and steers over 500 Ibs.
Phone 517/375-4088. 8-8-1-tf

SNOW PLOWING - Call 872-
3915. 8-12-8-tfn

INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR
Painting - Theron Esckilsen,
4314 Maple St. Phone 872-2302.

8-11-17-8

CHAPPEL'S Plumbing &
Heating Service. Also storrr.
door and window repair. No
job too small. Phone 375-2510.

8-7-22-tf

Custom Slaughtering - Curing
Smoking and Processing

Beef-Pork-Veal-Lamb

For Sale - Beef and Pork,
whole or half. Wrapped in the

new clear shrink film

Erla's Packing Co.
Cass City, Michigan

Dick Erla
Phone 872-2191

8-11-2-tf

NORM COATES TV service,.
6750 Elmwood Rd., Cass City.
Phone 872-3139. If no answer,
call 872-3435. 8-10-16-tf

Wanted to Buy J

WANTED TO BUY - baled
straw. Fred Matthews, phone
872-3879. 6-12-15-3

WANT TO BUY - cream
separator. Phone 872-3451.

6-12-8-3

To Give A w a y )
PERFECT GIFT and free,
too - delighl your child with a
kitten for Christmas. Will be 6
weeks old Dec. 27. Will hold
till Christmas Eve. Phone
872-3283. Toby Weaver.

7-12-15-2

Farm
Equipment

FOR SALE -1969 Case tractor
with Construction King front
loader. Call 872-3904 or after 6
p.m. 872-2967. 9-10-27-tf

[ Livestock ]
FOR SALE - geese, live or
dressed. 2 miles south and 1%
east of Cass City. Phone
872-3552. 10-12-8-3

FOR SALE - Holstein bulls.
Call after 5. Elkton 375-4240.

10-12-8-3

(Help Wanted]
WANTED - baby sitter for
first shift, starting in Jan-
uary. Phone 872-4172.

11-12-15-3

JOB FOR LADY - to live in
and companion for elderly
lady - 3 or 4 days a week. Call
872-3393. 11-12-15-3

RESPONSIBLE housekeeper
wanted, to live in. 3 school-
age boys. For more informa-
tion call 872-3067. 11-12-8-3

Work Wanted]
WILL DO babysitting in my
home. Have references. Live
in town. Call 872-3918.

12-12-15-3

WANTED - Organ and piano
students, adult and children.
Contact Bonnie Lockwood,
P.O. 25, Cass City or call 872-
4737 after 4. 12-12-15-3

Card of Thanks
IN MEMORY OF David
Schember who was killed two
years ago the day after
Christmas. "We shared so
much happiness." Family of
David Schember. 13-12-22-ln

THE SONS and families of
Dale and Dolores Rabideau,
would like to extend our
gratitude to the entire com-
munity for their concern,
their prayers and support.

13-12-22-1
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Short Ubly, Bad Axe squad no
match for rangy Red Hawks

An outmanned Ubly Bear-
cat quintet, playing without
their top scorer, Mike
O'Parka, was no match for
the Cass City Red Hawks
Tuesday night at Cass City
High School.

The visitors fell before the
taller and more experienced
Hawks, 91-51.

There was little doubt about
the outcome after the teams
had played the first four
minutes and Cass City had
jumped into a 14-3 lead.

At the end of the first
quarter the score was 24-8 and
Coach Ron Nurnberger
started a substitution parade
that lasted throughout the
rest of the game.

At the half the Hawks were
in front 47-23 and at the three-
quarter mark when the last
starter hit the bench for the
last time the margin was 37
points, 68-31.

All 12 players suited par-
ticipated in the scoring and '
four were in double figures.

It was perhaps to Cass
City's advantage that the
playing time could be divided
among the entire team.

The Hawks were to have
faced Vassar Wednesday
night (Dec. 21) in a make-up
Thumb B Conference game.
That meant, of course, two
games in two days.

Cass City used a full court
press throughout the game
and it resulted in many
turnovers by the visitors.

The various front lines em-
ployed by Nurnberger had
little trouble dominating the
boards.

In double figures for the
Hawks were Mike Richards,
15, Clarke Haire, 14, Paul
Battel, 12, Tim Fahrner, 14. It
was the best scoring night in
Fahrner's brief varsity ca-
reer. For Ubly, Tim Block
netted 11 and Jeff Essen-
macher and Wayne Zurek, 10
points each.

EXCITING GAME

The fans that missed the
junior varsity contest missed
the most exciting game of the
evening. The Hawks fell be-
hind early in the game and
trailed at the half, 30-19, as
they had Trouble solving the
Ubly full court press.

But they adjusted at the
half and chipped away at the
margin to win the game in the
final two minutes, 53-51.

Cass City FG
Haire 5
Severance 0
Trischler 2
Hartel 3
Mike Richards 7
Fahrner 6
Tuckey 2
Scott Richards 2
Battel 6
Pobanz 1
Groth 3

FT
4-6
3-6
2-2
.

1-1
2-2
1-1
-
-

0-1
-

PTS
14
3
6
6

15
14
5
4

12
2
6

39 13-20 91

cope with the taller Cass City
front line.

The Hawks were guilty of
only six turnovers in the
game while the Hatchets
were charged with 16.

Using balanced scoring,
Cass City rolled to a 25-14 first
quarter advantage. By the
intermission the Hawks had
rolled in front 44-28.

In contrast to earlier games
when Cass City lost halftime
advantages, the third quarter
was the best of the night for
the winners.

They piled ,up 26 points
while holding Bad Axe to 12.

That was all for the night
for the players who saw most
of the action earlier. Coach
Ron Nurnberger used every-
one dressed and the bench
responded with a fine effort to
post a 16-12 last quarter
margin.

The Hawks have shown
steady improvement in re-

cent games. One area in need
of marked improvement is
free throws. The Hawks con-
verted just eight of 18 gift
tosses for a 44 per cent
average.

That was not as well as the
team hit from the field. Cass
City converted 40 of 68 tries
for 58 per cent. Bad Axe hit
a miserable 17 of 59 for 29 per
cent from the field. The
Hatchets shot a respectable
18 of 25 from the free throw
line for 72 per cent.

Eleven of the 12 players
scored. Paul Battel with 18
points showed the way. Mike
Richards netted 17 while
Jesse Groth had 12.

Craig Thygesen with 14
points was the only Hatchet in
double figures.

JV'S WIN

The Hawks' junior varsity
won the preliminary, 71-51, to

keep pace with the varsity.
Both squads have only one
loss and both were to Frank-

THUMB B CONFERENCE
LEAGUE

enmutn.

Cass City
Haire
Mike Richards
Tuckey
Ridenour
Trischler
Scott Richards
Severance
Groth
Fahrner
Pobanz
Battel

Bad Axe
Edel
Sump
Smith
Fabyan
Thygesen
Wakefield
Flannery

FG
5
8

~2"~
2
3
1
3
6
1
•1
8

40

3
2
2
1
5
3
1

17

FT PTS
0-1 10
1-2 17
1-2 5"
0-2 4
2-3

2-3
0-1
0-1

-
2-3

8-18

2
4
4
4
4
0
0

18

8
2
8

12
2
2

18

88

8
8
8
6

14
6
2

52

Lakers
Frankenmuth
Cass City

-Bad Axe
Caro
Vassar
Marlette
Sandusky

NORTH THUMB

VV L
3 0
3 1
2 1

.2. 2
2 2
1 01 •!•

1 3
0 3

D LEAGUE
Dec

Owen-Gage
Carsonville
Port Austin
Kinde N. Huron
Caseville

. 19

League

W L
4 0
4 0
2 1
2 1
1 2

Akron-Fairgrove 1 3
Port Hope
Kingston
Peck

1 3
1 3
0 3

Over
all

W L
4 1
4 1
2 1
2 2
1 4
2 3
1 4
1 4
0 4

Ubly
Kaufman
Emmendorfer
Essenmacher
Block
Roberts
Hill
Zurek

2
.
2
4
2
2
4

3-4
1-3
6-8
3-4
1-2
3-4
2-4

7
1

10
11
5
7

10

16 19-29 51

BAD AXE GAME

Cass City chalked up its
second Thumb B Conference
victory in three tries Friday
with an easy 88-52 decision
over the Bad Axe Hatchets.

The host Hatchets dropped
behind in the early moments
of the first period and were
never close throughout the
remainder of the game.

The Hawks controlled the
boards witn a 36-28 edge in
rebounds as the short Bad
Axe quintet was unable to

Owen-Gage stays unbeaten
in league with 3 victories

THE REGULAR

NOVESTA TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING

Will Be Held

MONDAY, JAN. 9
INSTEAD OF JAN. 2

At

TOWN HALL
7p.m.

Owen-Gage defeated Port
Austin Tuesday night, 72-5fi.

Owen-Gage ran its string in
the North Central D League
last week to 4-0 with victories
over Port Hope and Caseville.

Tuesday night of this week
it played at Port Austin. At
6:15 p.m. Wednesday, Dec.
28, it plays Akron-Fairgrove
in the holiday tourney at
Kinde North Huron. The
fourth team in the tourna-
ment, which ends the follow-
ing night, is Reese.

The Bulldogs of coach Phil
Gray went home the victors
Tuesday, Dec. 13, with an
87-58 win over Port Hope.

Top scorers for the Bull-
dogs were Roger Ziehm, 20,
Mark McDonald, 14, Tim
Lorencz, 10, and Jim Hender-
shot, 10.

Top men for Port Hope
were Matt Emerick with 18,
Todd Schuett, 14, and Jim
McNeil, 10.

McDonald, Dick Glidden,
and Billy Parker each had 10
rebounds for the Bulldogs.

McNeil was top man on the
boards for Port Hope with 12.

The Owen-Gage reserves
won, 68-50.

The Bulldogs were the
.home team Friday night and
had a relatively easy time
downing Caseville, 84-72.

Five-foot-seven senior
guard Ziehm was again top
scorer, with 26 points. He was
followed by McDonald with
14, Parker, 13, and Dave
Fritz, 10.

Tops for L'asevme were Bob
Watts, 24, Dan Fitzpatrick,
22, Jeff Meyer, 12, and Tom
Osentoski, 11.

The Bulldogs outrebounded
the visitors, 58-52, with 6-6
center Parker grabbing 20 of
them, followed by McDonald
with 12 and Glidden with 10.

Top rebounder for Caseville

was Watts with 22.
In the junior varsity game,

the Bulldogs won, 58-48,
Score by quarters:

AN EASY TWO was scored by Mike
Richards on this lay-up. Too late to de-
fend was Pat Sorenson of Bad Axe. Cass
City won going away, 88-52.
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Brownies work on
yule projects
Brownie Troop 826, organ-

ized in September, has been
involved in numerous Christ-
mas activities.

They have collected mit-
tens for the "mitten trees" at
the two local banks, to be

given to needy persons, and
made gilts along with other
Girl and Brownie Scouts for
the residents of Provincial
House.

Tuesday night they sang
carols for the residents there.

There are 17 Brownies in
the troop, all second graders.
Troop leaders are Marie Mil-

ler and Libby Smith. The
group meets at Campbell Ele-
mentary School.

NEW YEAR'S EVE

GALA AFFAIR

SHERWOOD ON THE HILL
GAGETOWN

BROWNIE TROOP 826 was organized in September. Now
17 members strong it has many community Christmas proj-
ects.

SATURDAY. DEC. 31
9 pm.

35 Couple Includes

Buffet Dinner and Dancing

All Cocktails and Beer, Party Favors

Champagne Toast at Midnight

Continental Breakfast

CALL 665-9971
FOR TICKETS and INFORMATION

WOOD BURNING EQUIPMENT SALE

Automatic
Wood

Circulators
Finest Air-Tight Wood
Stove On The Market

Today!

BRING IN THIS AD FOR

$3.000FF
ON THE KING WOOD STOVE

EVERYONE SCORED when the
Hawks rolled past Ubly Tuesday night,
91-51. Adding to the total with this two-
pointer is Jesse Groth.

FOR THAT PERFECT GIFT GIVING

DAN'S AUTOMOTIVE
1445 N. Kingston Road, Deford Phone 872-3190

BATTERY SALE
3

Year $2475 Year $2964

Proto and Challenger

TOOLS 30% OFF

Delta Pick-Up $7095

Tool Box wa8'10900

SpwfcOMotk
23

CB Receiver •1795

Cass City
SUPPLY

Phone 872-2178
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Santa Claus learns what good little
boys and girls want for Christmas

MERRY
CHRISTMAS
I FROM ALL OF US

at

WICKES AGRICULTURE I
Cass City JSJ

We Will Be Closed Dec. 23,24,25 & 26.

Our h i i r h f u l f r i e n d s and patrons

' L'heck D U I h i L j l i on our register.

For this we say rhanks , irs a pleasure to serve you.

M & R GROCERY
Bob - Marge - Marie - Donna - Cheryl

Dear Santa,
My name is Heather Lyn

Hendrick and I'm 2 years old.
. - - . I've been almost as good as
I can be since last Christmas.
I moved out to the country, I
do hope you can find me.

I would like a Fisher Price
record player, because I just
love to dance. I also want a
Playskool desk because I like
to write letters. I could use a
new purse and some
clothes.

Dear Santa
My name is Amy Lynn. I

am two years old and a good
girl. . . . '

For Christmas I want a
crying doll, a toddler truck
with the telephone on it, and a
coloring book and crayons.

Hi Santa Claus,

I been a good girl most of
the year. I am seven years
old.! "

Heather Hendrick

I' l l be sure and leave you
some hot chocolate and cook-
ies, plus some sugar cubes
and milk for your reindeer.

I love you Santa,
Heather Hendrick

P.S. Don't forget my friends
and family .

Amy Lynn Osantowski

I love you Santa Claus.
Thank you for all the sur-
prises I got last year.

Love,
Amy Lynn Osantowski

Dear Santa,

My name is David. I am fi
years old and for Christmas I
want a wallet, Mickey Mouse
Magic Kingdom, and the
Jaws game.

David Osantowski

Thank you for all the toys
you brought me last Christ-
mas. 1 wi l l leave you a candy
cane on our tree.

Love,
David Osantowski

P.S. I would l ike a surprise
too if you have an extra gif t .

Dear Santa,
My name is Melissa. I am 5

years old. For Christinas I
would l ike some new Barbie
and Ken dolls, because my old
ones broke. I also would like a
doll that cries and a Big Bird
game.

December 25,1977

Dear Santa Claus,

CASS CITY! What a town!

If you leave your keys in your car and someone takes it, don't worry.
You'll get it back, still filled with gas. People are honest in Cass City.

Nobody should be hungry in Cass City. Everybody eats out. We have
thirteen restaurants in town. They are good places to eat.

If you ever get an idea of building a new bank, come and confer with
us. We'll tell you how it can be done quickly.

It is a peculiar thing that nearly everyone who has left Cass City
wishes he were back. It is a good solid town. Nearly all residents
take pride in their homes and their lawns.

Cass City has broad streets, beautiful subdivisions, excellent
schools, a marvelous hospital, a beautiful nursing home, excellent
golf course, a new swimming pool, five little league baseball
diamonds, tennis courts, fine trailer courts, an airport with unbelievably
good pilots, well-filled churches, successful and efficiently run factories;
there is very little unemployment in Cass City.

Best of all, we are a friendly people; we are a happy people and we
wish all a Merry Christmas.

The Cass City State Bank

JulAnn
Brenda

Marsha
Pat

Sherryl
Larry

Art
Fred

Meredith

Laura Boyd

I want Baby this-N-That,
clothes, dishes, and a b i r t h
stone. March is my birthday.
I want to have a nice Christ-
mas, too.

Love,
Laura Boyd
Cass City'

To Santa.

I want a truck, train, some
clothes, and a play gun.

I wish you a Merry Christ-
mas. I wil l have some cookies
and milk for you on Christ-
mas Eve.

panto's
on his way
to wish all

CHARMONT LANES
Clare and Jeannie Comment

and all the staff

Melissa Osantowski

Thank you for all the toys
you brought me last year. I
wi l l leave you a candy cane on
the tree too.

Love,
Melissa Osantowski

Dear Santa
My name is Rosemary

Spencer. I am (> years old. I
have been good all year.
Would you please bring a doll,
record player, and a funny
farm for me. Thank you.

Rosemary Spencer

P.S. I wi l l leave some cookies
and milk for you.

Dear Santa
My name is Leo Spencer. I

am 3 years old. I have been a
good boy this year.

Would you please bring me
a big truck and a stretch
monster and a t r a in .

Thank you Santa. I will
leave you some cookies and
milk.

Leo Spencer

Dear Santa,
My Grandpa says to tell you

that I have been very good. I
even shoveled his snow.

Please bring me Donny and
Marie dolls and a pretty
necklace.

Paul Szarapski

Will you fi l l my stocking
with peanuts, candy, and 'an
orange?

Paul Szarapski
Cass City

Dear Santa,

Please send me a tv tennis,
it's that gun and car and
tennis game. I would also like
a new chalkboard and it
stands up on steal.

Have a very merry Christ-
mas!!!

Your Pal,
Teresa Hendrick

JTA.S you and your loved ones
share your joy we wish you
cheer and good 'wishes at Christmas.

i
The Trade Winds }

Cass City Frankenmuth Pigeon j

Paula Merchant

I will leave a cookie for you
and some sugar for Rudolph
and the others.

Love,
Paula Merchant

, 5V2 yrs.

H JFor Fast Results

Try Chronicle I
mmg
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I WANT ADS |

As hills and valleys echo the wonderful sounds of
Christmas, they echo too, our sincere gratitude

for your warm and valued friendship.
Happy holidays!

B. A. CALKA REAL ESTATE
Curley & Pauline Calka and Family

and Salesmen
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vAJ I S II Go neighbors and friends

State Fam insurance Co
Ernest A. Teichman. Jr.

6529 Main St., Cass City
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Dear Santa: Here's my

list for Christinas

CASS CITY, MICHIGAN

H _ «S

Dear Santa,

How are you?
I want a Super Toe, dart

game, nerf man, nerf train,
weeble wabble, and pirate
set.

We will leave something for
you and the reindeer to eat
when you come Christmas
Eve.

To the young and young-at-heart. Our
holiday wishes...heartfelt appreciation. ]

HILLSIDE BARBER SHOP
Cass City

the Donny and Marie Osmond
dolls, a doll stroller, and a
play refrigerator, stove and
sink set.

I will leave you some
cookies and milk and some
sugar for your reindeer.

Love,
Lori McAlpine
Cass City

Dear Santa,
I want a baby come back

doll and a Barbie doll and
Holly-Hobby oven.

Steven Bills

Please, bring my brother,
David, a stuffed dog, coloring
book, toy plane, and a march-
ing soldier.

I've been a good boy.

Steven Bills

Dear Santa,

Thank you for my presents
last year. I want a quarter-
back, TV game, a two-wheel
bike, new mittens, skis and
skates. Please bring for Dav-
id some toy glasses.

PattiTimmons

I am four years old and my
sister is a year and a half. We
love you very much, Santa!!

Debbie and Patti
Timmons
6810 Rescue Rd.
Owendale

Dear Santa,
My name is Stephanie. I am

4 years old. Mama said I have
been a pretty good girl.

When you come to my
house, please bring me a
surprise. I like everything.

Roxanne Kay Reynolds

Dear Santa.

I want a race track. My
lit t le sister is four I am seven.
My sister wants a doll and a
doll bed.

Jim Nauka
Pam Nauka

Dear Santa,

My name is Shirley Nauka.
1 am 13 years old. My sister
Mary is 11 years old. Mary
wants a game called Blip and
Don't Break the ice. I want a
baby doll, a china tea set and
a baby carriage.

Shirley and Mary
Nauka

Dear Santa,

My name is Shannon. I am 5
years old. I have been a good
girl.

I am waiting for you to
come. But please don't come
down the chimney you will
burn your pants off . The door
will be unlocked. I am leaving
some brownies for you.

0, Holy Night

As we celebrate the birth of our

| Lord let's give thanks for the blessings

| shown us. Special thanks, patrons.

| The Word Christian Book Store
The Moshers

MAM

ii (&%

Our hat's off to you, our good friends and

neighbors, for your loyalty and confidence. Thanks
and warm wishes for a joyous Christmas.

FRANK'S SERVICE
Frank and Ruth Spencer and Family

Michael Bills

I was a good boy and so was
David.

Michael Bills

Dear Santa:

My sister and I would like a
doll, some dishes, and a toy
cat and dog.

Stephanie Spencer

I will leave you some milk
and cookies.

Thank you Santa. Merry
Christmas to you.

'Love and Kisses
Stephanie Spencer
Cass City

Dear Santa,
My name is Lori. I am 5

years old and I've been pretty
good this year.

For Christmas, I'd like

Ryan Lee Reynolds

For my brother, I want a
milking cow, a new coat and
new shoes for church and a
big toy tractor, plus a candy
cane for both of us.

We love you Santa,
Roxanne Kay Reynolds
fi years old

Ryan Lee Reynolds
4 years old

Shannon

I want a race track, a
Magic Kingdom, a semi, a
doll, some books and a Big
Bird. I hope you can find
Deford.

Shannon

We wish to extend our sincere thanks
to all you wonderful people

who make day-to-day business a pleasure.

CLARE'S SUNOCO SERVICE
I 6597 Main Cass City
WvMWWWWWWVWWMWWWMWWW

May the message of that first
Yuletide, of love and peace and
giving, fill your heart and home,

May you enjoy

every blessing

of this holy season.

BARTNIK'S SERVICE
M-81 and M-53 Cass City

aooootxxx^

Debbie Timmons Lori McAlpine

Chf iStfTlQS fe for good will,
peace . . . a time to express our gratitude.

Copeland and Gornowici
Insurance Agency

with
the spirit of

I

the season, may
we extend the very
:best of the Christmas
holiday to.all.

:
:
BASSETT MANUFACTURING CO.

6539 Main Phone 872-4006 J | FROM BETTY & BOB BASSETT

$»«3»B»^
«

Best Wishes For A Happy Holiday Season
And A Prosperous New Year From

The Staff and Management

OUVRY CHEVROLET-OLDS, INC. ^
...^oloriaOuvry Phone 872-4301 Cass City jg.

^i^^^ii^^^^^^

»•s
Aime and Gloria Ouvry
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The little ones know what
they want from Santa

PAGE THREE

Dear Santa,
I want a doctor case, Lin-

coln logs, and Rudolph the
Red Nosed Reindeer record.

Also, a Santa Claus book,
doll, socks, a new place mat,
Johnny Cake story book, tuf-
fer story book, coloring book
and sticker fun book.

L

As the Yule
^ log glows,

so glow our feelings as we extend warm
greetings to our customers and friends.
Thank you and Happy Holiday to all.

Ryland Guc Plumbing & Heating
CassCity

Dear Santa Claus,
My name is Bill Mellott Jr.

and I am 21-; years old and I
have been trying to be a good
boy and be a helper for my
mother.

We moved since last Christ-
mas so we have a new
address so we will have our
tree all decorated at 6372
Fourth St.

Thank you for the toys and
clothes that you brought me

Ann Marie Lynch

I will leave you something
to eat and dr ink .

Thank you
Ann Marie Lynch

Bill Mellott Jr.

last year and the candy.
Please bring me two pis-

They gathered around Him and a spirit
of hope and happiness pervaded the Earth.

May the joy of that Night be yours.

HAHN'S TREE SALES and
PINE CONE SHOP

EDW. J. HAHN REAL ESTATE
Cass City

take this

opportunity

to wish

every one

of you

a truly

beautiful

holiday. We enjoy \

serving you.

MARY'S BEAUTY SHOP
BarbGeister - Mary Withey

CassCnv

4

... and hoping the music and magic of a /
\, glorious Christmas will be yours every

moment of your holiday. We add a *
happy note of thanks for your

friendship and good will.

tols, a cowboy hat , and some
bed shoes and also some
books and puzzles.

Please bring something for
my mama cause she deserves
something nice for taking
good care of me when I am
sick and bad and sometimes
good.

Love you,
Bill Mellott Jr.

P.S..- We are going to leave
cookies and milk for you and
some sugar for Rudolph and
the other reindeer.

Dear Santa,
I would like a train and a

box of cars. By the way, my
name is Scootter and I am 5
years old.

I also want a baby come
back or what ever you want to
bring me.

I will leave you some milk
and cookies.

Thank you very much, hope
you have a good trip.

Scootter Holdburg
Cass City

Dear Santa,
My name is Marie. I am

8'i!.

For Christmas I would like
an Easy Bake Oven, and Easy
Bake baking set, Easy Bake
Poppinfresh treats, and the
camel with the wrinkled
knees.

Please bring me these
things and one ping pong ball
for my kitten and one ping
pong ball for my sister's
kitten.

Love,
Marie McDaniel
Cass city

P.S. Fill my stocking too.

Dear Santa,
1 have been a good boy this

year. You can even check
with my mommy and Daddy.

I would like an airplane and
a puzzle and some books.

Dear Santa,
My na"me is Paul and I am

S'-j years old.
Mommy and Daddy said

I've been pretty good this
year.

Wishing you the T
finest joys of a ^

bright and happy
Christmas...

with much
appreciation.

FORT'S STORE CASS C.TY
Betty-Phil-Ralph-Wilma-Ed

Alan Prosowski

We will leave some fudge
and milk. I am ,3 years old.

Love,
Alan Prosowski
Cass City

Dear Santa,
I have been a good girl this

year, my daddy said so.
I want a bike and a doll.

Liz Phillips

MAC & LEO SERVCE
, Gas TOTAL PRODUCTS Cass City

John Phillips
John is my little brother

and he said he has been good
too. He wants a bike and a
tractor.

We will leave cookies and
milk for you and sugar for
your reindeer.

I am 3 and John is 2.

Love,
Liz Phillips
Snover

Dear Santa,
You can give anything you

want.

Love,
Jeremy Capps
Cass City

Santa,
You can giv me anything

tht you wot to giv me. Santa, I
love you.

Love,
Stacey Capps
Cass City

Paul Crumm

When you come to my house
would you bring me a new gun
and holster set and a plow and
wagon for my tractor?

I will leave you some
cookies and mi lk . '

Merry Christmas
Paul Crumm
Gagetown

Dear Santa:
My name is Jennifer and I

am 4 years old, I have been a
good girl. For Christmas I
would like a Wonder Woman
Doll, Barbie clothes, and a
Ken Doll.

Jennifer Rutkoski

May seasonal
joys warm your

heart. To all
- ... thanks.

J & C SERVICE

wee

Alan Rutkoski

My brother Alan is 2 years
old and he would like a truck
and tractor.

We will leave some milk
and cookies for you!

Love,
Jennifer & Alan
Rutkoski
Decker, MI.

Dear Santa,
I would like for you to bring

me a highway set, and I would
please like for you to bring
some mittens and boots.

ay you, our clear friends, be blessed

with a joyous Christmas filled with

peace and happiness. Warm thanks.

Eicher's Cleaners
Cass City

Charles Lee Maynard

My sister is four and her
name is Donna. She would
like for you to bring her
Mandy the doll.

Charles Lee Maynard

I n the warm spirit of good

fellowship and this Christmas

season, we offer our gratitude
to our many friends.

CHAPPEL'S MEN'S STORE
RonandSue.Chappel

Cass City

very Merry Christmas to everyone. May your
holiday be replete with goodness in every way,

And for your friendship, we extend grateful thanks

Season's Greetings from All of Us at

Sommers' Bakery & Restaurant
CASH CITY
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The 'downs' and '
of holiday entertaining

May its arrival fill hearts, homes

with joy. Thanks .for your confidence.

DRIVE-IN
RESTAURANT

Marie • Arlene - Michele - Lisa - Deb
Gary - Don - Scott - Dale - Scott

Phone 872-4515 Cass City

Deck the halls with boughs
of holly . . . and try to make
light of those holiday spills
and splatters.

If it's your turn to entertain
family and friends this holi-
day season, don't let acci-
dental spots and stains spoil
the fun and festivity of the
occasion. With a little spot
removal know-how clean-
ups of both washable and
dry-cleanable items can be
quick and easy.

The most important rule to
remember is that a spot is
easiest to remove if i t ' s
treated immediately. Before
laundering any items, be sure
to read lhe~ manufactufer's
washing instructions.

Most common spots will
respond to a treatment of
Spray 'n Wash® laundry soil
and stain remover. Just spray
the pretreat directly on the
spot, wait 60 seconds, and
launder normally. For extra-
tough spots, t ry another
spray and washing.

Many spots and stains on
d r y - c l e a n a b l e i t e m s —
including upholstery, drap-

ery, and rugs—can be re-
moved with K2r® Spot-lifter.
Just apply it to the spotted
areas, let dry to a fine white
powder, and then brush the
powder and the soil away.
(Check the effect of any spot
remover in an inconspicuous
place before attempting to
remove a spot from a non-
colorfast fabric.)

Here are some common
holiday spots and stains
you're likely to encounter
a n d t h e i r a p p r o p r i a t e
emergency remedy:

* Gravies and fondues—
scrape off as much of the
grease as possible. Use spray
pretreat or spot - l i f te r—
depending on the fabric—to
get the residue.

* Egg Nog and heavy
cream—lukewarm water or
soap and water will remove
any solid portion; then pre-
treat or spot-lift accordingly.

* Cranberry sauce and
berry juices—sponge with
cold water first and pretreat
or spot-lift.

* W i n e s — l u k e w a r m
water will remove white wine
spots on non-washables; K2r
will take care of red or rose
spots. For washable items,
just use spray pretreat before
laundering.

* Candlewax—place the
stained item between layers
of absorbent paper and press
with a warm iron. This will
draw up most of the solid
wax. Then pretreat or spot-
l i f t accordingly to remove
residue.

* C h a f i n g d i s h s m u d -
ges—sponge off sooty res-
idue with cool water. Spray
'n.Wash or specifier will do
the rest.

* C o f f e e — o n a n o n -
washable i t em, spot-lifter
wi l l remove the spot; any
traces of sugar will respond
to a moist rag. Pretreat and
launder the coffee spot on
washable fabrics.

* Candies and cream-filled
sweets—again, on a non-
washab le , any r e m a i n i n g
sugar trace—after using the
spot-lifter—will be removed

ERLA'S
FOOD CENTER

and
PACKING

COMPANY

by dabbing with a moist
cloth. And, again, the wash-
able item needs the spray
pretreat and proper launder-
ing.

* Lipstick—just spot-lift
or pretreat.

* G r e e n v e g e t a b l e
spots—wet stained area with
cool water, then spot-lift or
pretreat.

* Evergreen sap—sponge
up as much of the sticky solid
or residue as possible; then
spot-lift or pretreat and laun-
der.

CASS CITY, MICHIGAN

*^**^^^^ *̂  ̂ ^^^ *j»^^»fc

<T 4,lo you ... the
family, too!

We wish the j
merriest

and brightest.
•

Don't let grease

dampen spirits!

"Dinner was delicious!"
After cooking a ho l iday

gourmet feast for family and
friends, those words can be
music to your ears.

'Stained' spirit*

However, don't let your
holiday spirit deflate as your
eyes gaze over the greasy
food messes a c c i d e n t a l l y

•dripped on beautiful tablelin-
ens and around the ki tchen.

Before panic sets in, re-
member tha t greasy after-
dinner clean-ups are made
easy wi th Grease relief® de-
greaser. To remove greasy
food stains from washable
t a b l e c l o t h s , n a p k i n s a n d
even your apron, squirt some
degreaser on the t r o u b l e
spots before laundering. Its
grease-cutting action is com-
patible with detergents.

Less work, more fun!

Messy ki tchen clean-ups
are also made easier with the
degreaser. Squirt it on all
areas of the stove—range
top, hood, burners—and
o t h e r so i led and greasy
appliances and wipe with a
damp sponge.

Greasy pots and pans,
dishes and flatware will also
be a breeze to wash if you add
some degreaser to y o u r
d i shwash ing detergent for
e x t r a g r e a s e - c u t t i n g
strength.

*

«p Y" ~e c^^ry^

DAMM IMPLEMENT
CASS CITY

&OQOOOOOH

icycles in with hearty wishes for
jChristmasfunand happytimes. Round

out your holiday with our thanks and
appreciation now and all year through.

THUMB CYCLE SALES Cass

Tannenbaum
traditions

Some families can hardly
wait ' t i l Thanksgiving's over
to start trimming the Christ-
mas tree. Others save de-
corating the tree un t i l the
night before Christmas as a
special event.

But no matter when you
choose to put up your family
Christmas tree, set aside the
evening for more than sorting
out tinsel and ornaments and
make it a special occasion.

Put on a record of Christ-
mas carols and have a sing-
along while you work. Or, if a
member of the family hap-
pens to play the piano, ask
him or her to lead the music-
to-work-by.

Make popcorn, fudge, or
candied apples and eggnog or
hot apple cider to quench the
s p i r i t s . Tel l C h r i s t m a s
stories, or try to remember
a l l t h e w o n d e r f u l t i m e s
you've had on Christmases
past.

Greetings to All!
Enjoy each happy moment of this family
holiday. The best and our thanks, too.

GAMBLES
Lloyd Bryant, and Staff

Cass City

xaoooopoo

Home is where hearts are . . . especially during Christmas.
Our hope is that every home is filled with the warmth
of the true Christmas spirit. Many thanks to everyone.

MUTUAL SAVINGS
Sharon Rockwell Linda Young

Loral ne Rae, Manager
Lorha Lowe
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Cookie favorites are Things to remember
great Christmas gifts

PAGE FIVE

eoooi

Everyone loves cookies!
They're easy to make, fun to
decorate and even better-to
receive as gifts.

One of the nice things
about g iv ing cookies as
Christmas gifts is that you
can package and mail them in
simple, inexpensive (some-
times free) containers that
can also be gaily decorated.

A colorful, plastic mixing
bowl filled wi th cookies
makes a practical as well as
delicious gift. Line the bowl
with colored cellophane, pull
it up and tie at the top with a

--ribbon-bow-or-heavy- yarn.
For an extra touch include a
spatula to go with the mixing
bowl.

Package and wrap your
cookies for mailing as you
would any other fragile item.
Wrap each cookie individu-
ally in colored cellophane or
foil.

Canisters or tins contain-
ing cookies should be putlnto
boxes lined with tissue or
"grass" (to prevent shifting)
and wrapped in brown paper
for mailing.

Domino® Sugar has made
cookie baking simple. Their
consumer consultant,Glenna
M c G i n n i s , former food
editor of Woman's Day Mag-
a z i n e , has d e v e l o p e d a
make-now, bake later '1001'
cookie mix recipe to help you
bake America's cookie favor-
ites easier and faster.

The mix, which can be
prepared weeks in advance
and stored in an airtight con-
tainer (unrefrigerated if shor-
tening is used instead of but-
ter), forms the base for an un-
limited variety of cookies to
make at your own conveni-
ence.

T ry t h e s e f a s c i n a t i n g
cookie recipes and let your
imagination run wild when
packaging t h e m for gifts.

Bathroom beauty
at Christmastime

Bathrooms deserve as
much attention as the rest of
the house during the holiday
season, especially with so
many guests dropping in.
Deck the mirror with holly
and pine. Put a wreath on the
inside of the door; Fill up
pretty baskets with red and
green guest soaps and invest
in some perky holiday tow-
els. For an extra rich touch,
add lovely red and green
candles (pine and bayberry
are good holiday scents),
then light them when the
guests arrive! (Just make
sure they're safely secured in
sturdy candle holders.) A
candlelit bath is really a beau-
tiful experience!

PYRAMIDING PRESENTS
The custom, of gift-giving

at holiday times and festi-
vals dates back centuries.
In Ancient Egypt New Year
presents were exchanged;
a fact unearthed when
archaeologists discovered
small blue bottles inscribed
with New Year's greetings
in the tombs of the Phar-
aohs.

You'll be doubly rewarded
for your efforts.

DOMINO'1001'
COOKIE MIX RECIPE

FULL BATCH
10 cups All Purpose Flour

7 ¥2 cups Domino
Granulated Sugar

4 this. Double Acting
Baking Powder

4!/2 tsps. Salt
3'/3 cups Vegetable

Shortening, Margarine
or Butter*

Yield: About 21 cups
HALF BATCH

5 cups'AH Purpose Flour
3% cups Domino

Granulated Sugar
2 this. Double Acting

Baking Powder
2>/4 tsps. Salt
l'/i cups phis 2 tbls.

Vegetable Shortening,
Margarine or Butter*

Yield: About 10 cups
*Store in refrigerator or
freezer if margarine or
butter is used. If shortening
is used store at room
temperature.

Spoon flour into measuring
cup and level with side of
spatula. Put in large bowl or
other utensil with at least an 8
quart capacity, for full batch.
Measure sugar, baking pow-
der, and salt into flour. Stir
until mixture is thoroughly
b lended . Add margarine,
but ter or shortening. Use
hands and work into dry in-
gredients until mixture re-
sembles coarse cornmeal.
Put into airtight container.

CHOCOLATE BROWNIES
1 package (12 oz.)

semi-sweet or milk
chocolate real
chocolate pieces

2 cups Domino '1001'
Cookie Mix

2 eggs
1 teaspoon vanilla

extract
1 cup chopped nuts

Melt half chocolate pieces
in top of double boiler over
hot (not boiling) water. Re-
move from water and let cool
5 minutes . Combine wi th
cookie mix, eggs, and van-
illa. Beat until well blended.
Stir in ]/2 cup nuts. Spread
evenly into greased 8 or 9
inch square baking pan. Bake
at 350°F. for about 20 min-
utes orunti l just done. Do not
overbake . Cool s l i g h t l y .
Meanwhile, melt remaining
chocolate over hot water.
Cool 5 minutes. Spread over
baked brownies. Press re-
maining nuts into top. Cut
into squares. Store in airtight
container when completely
cooled. Yield: 25 l'/i inch
squares.

PEANUT BUTTER
COOKIES

3 cups Domino '1001'
Cookie Mix

*/2 cup creamy peanut
butter

1 egg
Combine cook ie m i x ,

peanut butter and egg. Blend
well. Cover and chill. Shape
dough into 1 inch balls. Place
3 inches apart on l igh t ly
greased baking sheet. With

fork dipped in flour, flatten in
crisscross pattern to 2 inch-
es. Bake at 375°F. for 10 to 12
minutes or until set but not
hard. Cool on wire racks.
Y i e l d : a b o u t 3 d o z e n
cookies.

New Year's is the tradi-
tional day for resolutions, but
Cliristmas should be the day
for "remembers."

Remember—the good
n'j: es you 've had and be
ifm. ik fu l for them.

r.emember—your family
loves you; return that love.

Rfi'tember—your pet de-
pends on you for his food, his
lodging, his health; give him a

good life.
Remember—your friends;

it is your responsibility to
keep them as friends.

Remember—people in
hospi ta l s need you more
now; pay a brief visit with a
cheery smile.

Remember—nursing home
patients love to see a friendly
face: drop in for a chat.

Remember—the people
who are working on Christ-
mas Day to make your life
happier; a pleasant smile and
a friendly voice'will make
them happy,

Remember—th^ t r u e
meaning of Christmas: Peace
on Earth, Good Will toward
Man.

We hope your
holiday scores high
in fun and good
cheer, and we ex-
tend the best.

CHRISTMAS MEANS COOKIES! Home-baked, fresh, !
delicious cookies are one of the nieest ways of saying \
"Merry Christinas"! Cookies packaged in boxes and ;
cans and decorated with lovely wrappings and hows are J
a delightful gift to place under everyone's iree.

******

May you find the peace, hope and
love which is Christmas. With
humble thanks we wish you well.

VILLAGE SERVICE CENTER
Bob - Jerry - Shirley - Gary - Bill

Phil-Durrell

CassCity

We thank ̂ u for

Irene & Ray Schweikart
"CASS CITY LANES"

Tibings of
I
I
I
I

We'd like to
extend wishes

that this Christmas be a joyful
one and that the spirit of His birth

remain in your hearts always.
A most sincere thank you, friends.

KRITZMANS' INC.
CASS CITY

it TJJ % tim? nf ©«r iw &auto a
.. and % ttmrld 0m»r ptaplt ztyzn

mct, tem», nmtmtmntf ifyat
illrom ttat A tfje first Kati trifg £r w<

WALBRO CORPORATION
«u Cass City
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Christmas
Jingle bells echo through this
special night, pealing wishes
of merriment and joy to all,

from Santa and us.

LONDON DAIRY
Cass City

poex&cxaooooopoooc

'elight fills our hearts, young
and old alike, on Christmas morn.

May the joy that illuminates
your home remain with you
all through the holiday.

CARL REED & SONS
PACKING COMPANY

CASS CITY
tooooexaocHaoooooooBO&ooa BO

New cookbook gathers best

recipes of all home bakers!

Ideas to
prevent

All accomplished bakers
share one ingredient . . .
their Jove of exchanging rec-
ipes. ,

Now there's a cookbook
that brings together recipes
of some of the country's best
home bakers, judged the
winners of a nationwide Bak-
ing Recipe Exchange con-
ducted by Red Star Yeast.

Recipes from the 23 bakers
represented include luscious
coffeecakes with new shapes
and a variety of fillings and

medium speed. Add fruit and
coconut. By hand, gradually
stir in enough remaining flour
to make a stiff batter.

Arrange almond slices on
bottom of well-greased and
f l o u r e d 10- inch ( 1 2 cup)
Bundt pan. Spoon batter into
pan. Cover; let rise in warm
place unt i l light and doubled,
about 2 hours. Bake at 375°
for 35 to 40 minutes (30 to 35
minutes for colored fluted
B u n d t pan) , u n t i l golden
brown. Place on wire rack
and allow to cool for 15 min-

1 pkg. Red Star Inslunt
Blend Dry Yeasl

Combine ingredients and
place in a glass jar wi th a
loose cover—an apothecary
jar is perfect. St ir- several
times the first day, then stir
once a day. At the end of two
weeks this starter has fer-
mented enough to make the
Sauce.

TIPS: For best results use
fruit in heavy syrup. One cup
of the starter is enough to
make the Sauce so the other
cup may be given to a friend

panic!f
'Twas the night before

Christmas, anil panic had
struck;

A gift was misplaced; we
all ran amuck.

But is it really a panic situ-
ation when you discover you
have forgotten to get a gift for
someone or that a gift that
was ordered has not arrived?

There are so many items
around the house that can be
used as "10U" gifts with a
funny verse or cute card that

flavorful with cheeses, herbs,
o l i v e s — e v e n dr ied beef ;
wholesome, vitamin-packed
loaves and a half dozen spec-
tacular new sweet roll and
sweet bread ideas.

The book also offers tips
on the new, quick mixer-
method of yeast baking. All
call for the use of Red Star,
the instant blend active dry
yeast that is packed without
preservatives.

To obtain the new Second
Recipe Exchange cookbook
or the special Vintage Fruit
Sauce cookbook, send 50
cents for each to cover post-
age and handling to: Carol
S t e v e n s , C o n s u m e r Ser-
vices, Red Star, Universal
Foods Corporation, Box 737,
Milwaukee, WI 53201.

Is Your Favorite
Family Recipe 11 Winner?
E n t e r i n g y o u r spec ia l

yeast baking recipe in Red
Star's 3rd Recipe Baking Ex-
change may be a winning de-
c i s i o n . Those 25 e n t r i e s
judged best wi l l receive $100
and all entrants will be sent a
cookbook free.

Send your name and ad-
dress, a history of the recipe
and whether it is your own
c r e a t i o n , to Rec ipe Ex-
change, Universa l Foods
Corporation, Box 737, Mil-
waukee, WI 53201. All en-
tries must be postmarked by
May 1, 1978.

' Just right for the'holidays
is this beautiful, fruit filled
brunch cake from the current
cookbook:

QUEEN ANN HOLIDAY
BRUNCH CAKE

4 lo 4'/z crups nil-purpose
flour

2 pkgs. Red Slur Inslunt
Blend Dry Yeusl

% cup sugar
1 teaspoon salt

'/i teaspoon ginger
1 tablespoon grated

orange peel
'/2 cup milk
'/:> cup water
1 cup butler or

margarine
4 eggs
1 pkg. (3 oz.) cream

cheese, softened
Vi cup currants
'/2 cup chopped candied

mixed fruit
14 cup chopped candied

cherries
'/i cup fluked coconut
'/2 cup sliced almonds

Oven 3 75°
10-inch Bundt pan

In large mixer bowl, com-
bine I'/2 cups flour, yeast,
sugar, salt, ginger and grated
orange peel; mix well . In
saucepan, heat milk, water
and butter unt i l warm (120°-
130°; butter does not need to
melt). Add to flour mixture.
Add eggs and cream cheese.
Blend at low speed u n t i l
moistened; beat 3 minutes at

r^3--^-!^--- .-utes_befare_turning_aut-of- —-along-with-the-reeipe-or-used explains-the--real-thing--is—-

MiRWM»i»»)i»»i»«ue«Da«

pan. Drizzle cooled cake
with glaze.
ORANGE GLAZE:

Combine I cup sifted pow-
dered sugar, 5 to 6 teaspoons
orange j u i ce , 1 teaspoon
grated orange peel and !4
teaspoon vanilla; blend un t i l
smooth.-.

Deliciously different and a
perfect topping for holiday
desserts and other foods is
"V in t age F r u i t Sauce , "
developed by Red Star from a
secret recipe.

Make it ahead and keep it
on the shelf to spoon over
angel food or pound cake,
c r e p e s , i c e c r e a m , ham
slices, squash or carrots or
combine with rice stuffing for
game or poultry:

VINTAGE FRUIT SAUCE
TO FERMENT FRUIT:

% cup drained canned
peaches, cut in pieces

% cup drained pineapple
tidbits

6 maraschino cherries,
cut in half

1Vz cups sugar

to start a second batch of
sauce. We do not recom-
mend doubling the Sauce re-
cipe.

SAUCE:
1 cup fermented fruit

'/a cup drained canned
peaches, cut in pieces

'/2 cup drained pineapple
tidbits

6 maraschino cherries,
cut in half

1 cup sugar
Combine all ingredients in

a glass jar with a loose cover;
stir well. Set in a fairly warm
place. Continue to stir once a
day. Sauce can be served
after one week. Frui t and
sugar must be repeated every
two weeks. No need to re-
frigerate. Sauce wi l l keep
many months if directions
are carefully followed.

coming later. You might re-
m i n d y o u r r e c i p i e n t t h a t
there are 10 days of Christ-
mas.

If a friend unexpectedly ar-
rives with a gift for you, take
a minute to wrap up a jar of
preserves or a box of note
paper for reciprocation.

When the "really big" gift
is late arriving, the best thing
to do is cut out a picture of
the product, mount it on a
piece of colorful drawing
paper or cardboard, put a
card on top that says, "It's
coming," wrap it beautifully
and present it lovingly.

TirH.v the night before
New Year's, all was peaceful
and light;

The gift had arrived, a
glorious sight.

CASS CITY, MICHIGAN

stars are
brightly shining
. . . it is the night of

the dear Saviour's birth. Joyous season's
greetings to one and all at Christmastide.

VERONICA'S RESTAURANT
CASS CITY

READY SPECIAL

DELIVERY

Season
Greetin

CASS CITY OIL & GAS
. » . - > •» ,.r:n n » .-» . » » t » . » v

Home

entertaining

tips

Holiday entertaining offers
every host and hostess the
opportunity to bring out the
very best.

To make your ho l iday
hosting better than ever, take
t i m e to p l an a few get-
together basics that wi l l
guarantee a smooth-running,-
fun and festive evening for.v,
all. ,.v ;.,r . ';.:

Christmas tibrties are laden-
with every sort of treat and
"goody" imaginable. \

Pull out all of the candy i
dishes, compotes, cheese
boards and nutcrackers so
that your guests will be sur- '
rounded by generous help-
ings of Christmas delights.

Place dishes of candy,
bowls of n u t s , plates of
cookies and crackers near
every chair.

For an added bit of "enter-
taining psychology," keep
the treats separated; don't

put a little bit of everything
everywhere. This is a great i
way to keep people mingling.

As they move from the ;

cheeses to the candied fruit, , '
your party conversation will }
move and flow without ef- '•
fort! ^

If you're planning a whole j
even ing of e n t e r t a i n i n g , \
don't rush things in a well- ]
intentioned attempt to keep j
the canapes hot and the bread \
crusts crisp! J

From first cocktail to last (
coffee, keep your hosting \
pace slow and loose—no one ;
should have to interrupt a J
good conversation to come to i
the table and get a piece of \
pie! J

Have everything prepared J
so that your guests set the i
pace—then relax and have a V
good time, the best thing any 1
host or hostess can do! I

Bread dough
art is fun!

Christmas decorating can
be fun and creative for the
entire family by adorning
trees, windows and fire-
places with inexpensive and
easy-to-make bread dough
art.

Yuletide ornaments such
as stars, wreathes, hearts and
various free-form designs are
created from dough shaped
into a desired form, then
baked to dry for painting.

In conventional ovens the
drying of bread dough orna-
ments takes one-half to one
full hour, but with a micro-
wave oven this process lasts
only three minutes.

For microwave owners
"Bread Dough Art," a
brochure by Panasonic, pro-
vides step-by-step informa-
tion on the basics, tools,
creating, drying and finishing
of bread dough ornamenta-
tion.

Learn how to create bread
dough an by sending for a
free copy of "Bread Dough
Art" to: Panasonic Com-
pany, Home Appliance Divi-
sion, One Panasonic Way,
Secaucus, N.J. 07094.

May the peaceful tranquility of
this Holy season enter heart and home.

Our pleasure is serving you.

GENE'S M-81 MOTEL
Gene, Veda and Family

Our hat's off to you, our good friends and

neighbors, for your loyalty and confidence. Thanks

and warm wishes for a joyous Christmas.

L&S STANDARD SERVICE
Cass City

Advertise It In The Chronicle.

crru
• t -JP/I*nstincis

families come together in love and
warmth, we wish you and yours a most
joyous Christmastide... hoping every

delight of the Holiday Season will be yours!

Greetings^ Best Wishes From All of Us At$

FOODLINER
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Officials offer safety tips
on buying toys for Christmas

A checklist for a jollier holiday

'Merry Christmas
Jingle bells echo through this
special night, pealing wishes
of merriment and joy to all,

from Santa and us.

ROLLING HILLS
GOLF COURSE and AIRPORT

Grant and Mary Hutchinson
Cass City

Christinas
1 "t I - I our s'ncere wishes
/I I / f°r Peace/ happiness,

fy. and prosperity to your

blessings this

^Christmas. Serving

has been our pleasure.

*a0aaj*\ B-fl n wajrl-aa.//**i*^u*4«&j 110.1

Gib-Gladys-Mike-Linda-Rob
Lynn • Dick - Marilyn - Brenda - Mary - Janice

Cass City

Many buyers of Christ-
mas toys feel that "they
don't make them the way
they used to." And they may
be right, because slowly but
surely, safety engineering is
becoming an integral part
of toy designing.

Anyone who gives a child
a toy for Christmas likes to
feel that the gift won't
have the youngster inca-
pacitated for New Year's.

There are a few precau-
tions recommended by the
National Safety Council and
.the. Toy .Manufacturers As-
sociation in selecting a gift.

Age/ability
First, a toy should be in

keeping with the child's age
and ability. Youngsters un-
der three years of age
should not be given play-
things with small remov-
able parts.

Second, toys that shatter
or break easily should be
avoided. Sharp edges are
another hazard that can
cause cuts when one child
tries to wrestle the toy away ~
from another.

Pointed tools, chemistry
sets, bows and arrows and
the like are for older chil-
dren (at least eight years
old) who can understand
their dangers.

Electrical plug-in toys
should only be considered
for the responsible child
with adul t supervision
available. The toys should
have ILL. (Underwriters
Laboratory) seals that in-
dicate electrical safety in
design and manufacture.

Eliminate hazards
According to toy company

officials, attempts are being
made to eliminate all hid-
den hazards, but they warn
that accidents can still hap- ,
pen through misuse and :
abuse of toys. i

A determined campaign '
by the Food and Drug Ad- i
ministration is helping to
remove many possibly dan-
gerous toys from stores.

The Toy Safety Act of
1969 got the ball rolling, and
just before Christmas of
1970, 39 toys were banned.

Rocked rattles
The initial targets were

rattles that could break or
had parts that could be
swallowed, dolls or stuffed
animals with sharp metal
pieces inside them, noise-
makers and balloons that
could be accidentally in-
haled, dart toys with sharp
edges and guns with too
high a noise level.

Manufacturers were noti-
fied and told to have retail-
ers remove the offenders
from their shelves.

The bans have continued,
but the buyer must still be

alert and not have a false
sense of security. There is
a bright side, however.
Many of today's toys are
more dependable.

Safety now
That old wooden rocking

horse of years ago was apt
to tip over. Doll heads once
were easily broken and that
was a tragedy for the child,
the parents and the doll as
well.

Of course, there is always
the question of what the

child wants for Christmas.
Sometimes the most avid
requests are for something
inappropriate.

Psychologists suggest
choosing a toy that the
child may not have thought
about, and thus distracting
the youngster from his or-
iginal request.

And just as the toy ex-
perts say be certain that
safety is part of the Christ-
mas present.

Christmas is a time for
good cheer, not chaos! Yet
the unprepared may find that
the holiday season has crept
up on them, leaving them to
frantically address cards,
rummage through the base-
ment for decorations, and
garble excuses as they sneak
out to buy food and drink for
their unexpected guests!

Here's a handy holiday
checklist to help you avoid
such last-minute problems:
FOR THE TREE:
D Look over ornaments. If

any are broken, replace

them early before selec-
tions narrow.

D Have supply of ornament
hangers to replace those
left on last year's tree.

D Check lights and cords.
D Buy extra bulbs.
D Look over tree cloth to be

sure it is clean and has no
holes.

D Find tree stand and clean it
up.

FOR GIFTING:
D Make your list early and

do a little at a time.
D Get wrapping paper, rib-

bons, cards.

D Wrap as you buy gifts.
FOR CARDS:
D Select your cards early. If

t h e y are to be pe r -
sonalized, take the en-
velopes home now.

D Bring address book up to
d a t e ; r e m e m b e r ZIP
codes.

D Address envelopes during
short sessions whi le
watching television, listen-
ing to the radio or stereo.

D Get postage stamps, and
remember special de-
nominations for those
going to foreign countries.

Twelve ways to celebrate
the twelve Christinas days

This year, on the Twelve
Days of C h r i s t m a s (De-
cember 25-January 5), don't
buy your love a partridge in a
pear tree or two turt le doves.

Five golden rings would be
nice, but even better are 12
thoughtful presents for her
hair to give on each of the
Twelve Days.

Choose t iny synthet ic or
natural hair braids, either to
match her ha i r or m u l t i -
colored ones, perhaps green
and red, to entwine in her
hairstyle for holiday fun .

To keep hair fresh and
clean, select gentle, condi-
tioning shampoo. Add the

matching conditioner and her
hair will gleam like a Christ-
mas star. She'll remember

you long after Christmas,
too.

A curling iron is another
great gift idea for any of the
Twelve Days of Christmas,
as is a pretty lacquered hand
m i r r o r t o s e e h e r g a l a
hairstyle.

A soft, multi-colored chal-
lis scarf is perfect to accent
hair. For evening, a sheer
gold scarf is a wise gift choice
to protect holiday hair from
the elements.

Other touches of gold for
the season are one-of-a-kind
gold hair combs or a th in
sh iny gold cord to weave
through upswept hair.

To complete your twelve
gift selections give her pot-
pourri sachets to put under
her pillow for fragrant hair
and sugar-plum dreams.

M ay peace and joy
heart and home this

Christmas. Thank you for
lettihg us share your warmth

Furniture
Phone 872Cass City

BOO-E BOOOOO0BO0OO0E

The Want Ads Are Newsy Too!

X^^^^V^^^^

REASONS

FROM

Thumb CoopTerminal 375-
ElktonCoop 375'2281I
SebewaingCoop 883'3030i
ItothElevator...:. 864-339ll

FULL
SERVICE
BANK,

yVith hearts -full of wonder at the eternal beauties of Nature, we
savour the magic of Christmas and its eternal meaning. In the

holiday spirit of love and understanding, we wish all our friends
joy and peace. It's a pleasure to know you!

The Piuney State Bank

FDIC

&B :̂»3BS0&^^
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There9s no better time to give
your man the time of his life!

CASS CITY, MICHIGAN

Keeping Christmas secrets!
stock up on tissue wrap. ASometimes the lettering on

gift boxes will show through
the wrapping paper, giving
away your Christmas sur-
prise. When you're shopping
for C h r i s t m a s gift wrap,

few layers of it under the out-
side wrappings will keep
your Christmas secret safe
unti l it's opened!

ay your
Christinas be a

bountiful feast of
harmony and joy with

your loved ones.
Serving you is always

a pleasure . . .
thanks.

Crossroads Restaurant
M-53 & Bay City-Forestville Rds.

Cass City

Best wishes lor a model Gin'srmas

o v e r f l o w i n g w i t l i happy days.

Thanks ro our loya l f r i e n d s for

the i r c o n f i d e n c e .

AUTEN MOTOR
SALES

Cass City

Think ing of giving that
special man a new watch for
Christmas? If so, your timing
couldn't be better, says the
Jewelry Industry Council.

Today's watches combine
space-age technology with
classic good looks that will
delight him for many Christ-
mases to come.

There are quartz watches
accurate to within a few sec-
onds each month—watches
wi th computerized calendars
programmed up to the year
2100—even digital watches
that can measure his pulse
rate in addition to displaying
the time of day.

And of course there are
countless up-to-the-minute
versions of the tradit ional
mechanical timepiece, which
still represents about 80% of
all watches manufactured to-
day.

Whatever type of watch
you select, i t ' s almost sure to
have a sleek and streamlined
look. Lean, c lean-cut and
elegant are the watch words
for men's timepieces today,
according to the Council.

Watch cases are wafer-
t h i n , with the newest-looking
ones assuming a square or
cushion shape.

Roman numerals are back
in vogue, adding a classic
touch to many of the new
watch faces. Interes t ing col-
ors and textures on the dial
encourage him to keep better

WATCH WHAT HAPPENS when you give him u gift of
time for Christmas, suggests the Jewelry Industry
Council. Up-to-the-minute gift suggestions sure to
please any man include sporty chronograph watches
with split-second timing, handsome business watches
with new looking cushion-shaped cases, and dress
watches with gold mesh hracelets for a fine-jewelry
look.

track of his t ime, and for the
ul t imate in c lock-watching,
t h e r e a r e l u x u r i o u s d i a -

m o n d - s t u d d e d g e m s t o n e
dials of mosaic lapis or onyx.

Bracelets with a mesh or

corrugated effect contribute
to the fine-jewelry look of the
latest men's watches. Hand-
some leather straps add a
note of casual elegance in
sophisticated new tones of
brown or beige.

For more traditional ele-
gance, there 's the pocket
w a t c h , p o p u l a r aga in i n
styles ranging from Victorian
to u l t ra -modern . You can
even buy him a quartz pocket
watch with a date indicator
(Great-grandpa would never
have believed i t ! )

Just in case your favorite
man decides to buy you a
watch, for Christmas, you'll
be pleased to k n o w t h a t
women's watches are show-
ing the same strong trend to
fine-jewelry elegance.

Pendant watches on long
chains are especially t imely
r i g h t n o w , a s a re w r i s t
watches with chain or link
b r a c e l e t s . T h e b a n g l e
bracelet watch is a n o t h e r
idea whose time has come.

In women's watches as in
men's timepieces, chunky
and c l u n k y is out—thin is in.
T h e c l a s s i c r o u n d case
emerges as the feminine fa-
vorite, although new hexa-
gonal and octagonal watch
cases are the shape of things
to come.

Big bold watch faces lose
out to conventional dials wi th
Roman numerals—another
indication of the return to
classic styling.

' ending hearty ivishes for all
delectable things to fill your
stockings to overflowing.

Merry Christmas and thanks.

Trend Vendors, Inc.
CASS CITY

Rich cultured pearls
light up her Christmas

This year's white Chris t -
mas wi l l he. glowing wi th un-
dertones of p i n k , cream, and
hlue. highlighted by an ir-
ridescenl ra inbow of colors.
F o r t h i s y e a r ' s f a v o r i t e
Christmas gift wil l be warm
and lus t rous cu l tu red pearls.

According to the Cu l tu red
Pearl Associat ion, c u l t u r e d
pearls wi l l be a favori te gift
for Chris tmas t h i s year he-
cause pearl necklaces arc
back in the fashion spot l ight
and pearl values have never
been greater.

Today's fashions are re-
sponsible for the resurgence
in pearl necklaces. They arc
soft and romant ic , w i t h neck-

l i n e s c a l l i n g f o r t h e . so f t ,
r oman t i c sheen of pearls .

T o d a y ' s f a s h i o n s a l s o
speak of a refined, easy ele-
gance, a s t a t e m e n t w h i c h is
echoed by a so f t l y ( lowing
sir ing of pearls.

The n e w c u l t u r e d pear l
fashion rev iva l was sparked
by Amer ica ' s best dressed
a n d s o c i a l l y p r o m i n e n t
women. I t was endorsed by
the n a t i o n ' s leading fashion
designers and carried in to the
fashion pages of Amer ica ' s
news media by the l i k e s of

jMarisa Berenson. "Happy"-
' 'Rockefeller . Kay Graham. '

I'Vancoise de la R c n t a . and
Robin Duke .

Of course, part of the rea-
son for the rush t i t buy cul-
tured pearls also may lie in
t h e i r i n v e s t m e n t values . Cul-
tu red pearl va lues have t r i -
pled in t h e past four years,
due to t h e i r growing scarci ty ,
w h i l e v a l u e s o f o t h e r l i n e
gems have risen at a slower
pace.

And w i t h pearl prices due
to go up another 30 percent
by spring, today ' s prices look
l ike bargains.

This Chr i s tmas , t h e Cul-
t u r e d Pearl Associa t ion ad-

v ises t h a t s ing le u n i f o r m
s t r a n d s o f 8 m m c u l t u r e d
pear l s i n m a t i n e e l e n g t h s
( t o u c h i n g t h e t o p o f t h e
breastbone) are most popu-
lar . Growing in popu la r i ty
arc chokers (14" in l e n g t h )
and m u l t i p l e s trand dog col-
lars.

Opera l e n g t h s t r i n g s of
pearls (36" in l eng th ) are most
v e r s a t i l e , because they can
be doubled or t r ip led around
the neck as well as worn long.
I B u t they are very expensive.

The Cul tured Pearl Asso-
c ia t ion suggest t h a t , for in-
ves tmen t purposes, buyers
should seek fine pearls be-
cause the better pearls ap-
preciate faster in value than
lower q u a l i t y .

For buyers on a budget ,
good cu l tu red pearl values
can be obtained by looking
for very lustrous baroque, or
off-round pearls, which are
priced lower than perfectly
round pearls, yet have great
beauty.

Also, m u l t i p l e strands of
small pearls can have the vi-
sual impact of a strand of
large pearls, but cost a frac-
tion of the price.

C/n appreciation for
our many friends, we wish
you a merry Christmas season
topped with a rich frosting of happiness.

HELEN'S BEAUTY SALON
• Helen Agar • LeotaAnthes

• Mary Ann Opanasenko

Want Help Finding What You Want?
Try The Want-Ads Today!

X xx x

THE LOVELIEST LIGHTS AROUND THE TREE will
ho those cast hy the glowing luminescence of cultured
pearls, this year's perfect jewelry selection for the
someone special in your life. Cultured pearls are hack
in the fashion spotlight, richly highlighting today's
soft and romantic elegance. The Cultured Pearl Asso-
ciation suggests that buyers shop for fine cultured
pearls, as they have a high appreciation value and will
keep their irridescent beauty throughout the years.

your Christmas be merry and bright as

you kindle the fire of hospitality in your heart

and home. To our good friends,

warm holiday greetings and thanks.

CROFT-CLARA LUMBER, INC.
Dale Vollmar Wm. Repshinska John Shagena Robert Kozan
Orville Mallory Elwyn Helwig Dale Mclntosh Carolyn Berry
Russell Hillaker Elmer Schulz Clifford Croft Dennis Sweet
Larry Summers Claude Spelman JoAnn Berry Eugene Kaake

^rom all of
us to all of you,

a holiday wreath
laden with love, much

happiness, great
merriment and true

friendships.

Cass City Auto Supply
Cass City Phone 872-2178

V
\

>':\

•%.

',

On the eve of His Birth,
may the light of love and
understanding shine upon you and
kindle your heart with peace... and j)y.

GENERAL CABLE
CORPORATION CASS CITY

X X X X X X X X * X X X *"
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Have a
Merry Christmas

The beauty of Christmas y

reflects the beauty of our

patrons. Thanks for

letting us serve you.

•Cathy Smith
• Patty Martin

• RuthSprunger
• Karen Fischer

•Shelby Batts

HAIR BENDERS
HOURS: Tues. & Fri. 8 a.m.-6 p.m.

Wed. & Thurs. 8 a.m.-8:30 p.m. Sat. 7 a.m.-3 p.m.

6350 Garfield Cass City <

Going back to basics . . .

New old-fashioned
fare for Christmas

HO-HO-WHOLESOME WHEAT STUFFING lor your
old-fashioned christmns dinner—This year prepare a
nutritious, great tasting turkey stuffing using toasted
"whole wheat hot'cereul that's rich in dietary fiber—the
important 'food element that everybody's talking
about.

Gift of time and love will

make this Christmas perfect
If you're looking for a gift

for mother that's easy on the
budget yet filled with loving
thoughts, why not give her a
promise of your lime and
help for C'hiislniiis?

II might lake the form of so
many days work of al'ler-
dinner c lean up and dish
duty. Gran offer to take over
the ironing for a week . . . or
a .month!

From Newell, Dick, Alan and Gloria

'B

AGENCY,
Phone

Even a vow from teenagers
to keep a close-lo-spolless
room in Ihe upcoming year
will make any mother beam
with contentment.

Make a list of all of the jobs
your mother has lo do—just
in one day!—and see where
you can he of help to her.

Then, make a vow to your-
self lo keep the promise of
yourgifl and you'll he well on
your way lo giving mother
one of ihc best Christmas
presents ever!

Too often the meaningful
traditions of the holiday sea-
son are lost in the fast-paced
life that we lead. This year,
why not plan your Christmas
celebration with a sense of
getting back to basics?

To make your Christmas
more like an old-fashioned
holiday, involve the entire
family in more of the prepara-
t ions and do it all from
scratch the way it used to be
done.

A week or so before
Christmas, why not take a
trip into the country to a fir.
tree farm and chop down
your own Christmas tree?
The effort you put into it will
make it the most cherished
ever.

Another "back-to-basics"
idea is to make your own
Christmas tree decorations.
Buttons, pieces of material or
scraps of paper and ribbon
from your gift wrappings are
all recyclable for inspired,
hand-crafted ornaments.

Your Christmas dinner
menu can also reflect this
same old-fashioned homi-
ness. If you do a little family
research, you' l l probably
find a number of old-lime fa-
vorites your family would
enjoy—perhaps a special
wholewheat bread, a fruit
cobbler or a casserole of
winter vegetables like peas
and onions, broccoli or sweet
potatoes.

And don't forget your tur-
key. This year, prepare an

old fashioned, hearty stuffing
that tastes great and is a nu-
tritious addition to your back
to basics Christmas.

Our stuffing recipe, using
Wheatena toasted whole-
wheat hot cereal, is naturally
rich in essential nutrients.
The cereal also enriches the
stuffing with dietary fiber, the
impor tan t food e lemen t
everybody's talking about.

T O P O F T H E H A . W K
WHEAT STUFFING

(Si-ryes <> |,,.8)
1 I cup linttor or

margarine
1 large onion, r l u > | > i > r < l

1'i cups sliced celery and
leaves

2 carrots, slirc<l|ie<l
1 run ((> ounces) sliced

mushrooms.
iiiulraincd

I ' M cups Wlicatcnii toasled
wholewheat liol cereal

I cups chicken hroth or
houillon

.5 tahlcspoons lemon
juice
Sail and pepper

In a large saucepan, heal
butter and saute onion, cel-
ery and carrots slowly for 10
minutes. Stir in mushrooms
and their liquid, Wheatena
cereal, chicken hroth and
lemon juice. Simmer, stirring
occasionally, for 10-15 min-
u t e s o r u n t i l t h i c k l i ke
mashed potatoes. Season to
taste with salt and pepper.

May ihc (,'lirisl iiias Spirit Till your home

with the joy of loving ami sharing. W«>

thank you for the «fifl of your friendship.

DALE BROWN

J. McLEOD'S REALTY
Cass City

Baby's first Christmas away

from home requires planning
It's a baby's first Christ-

mas, and you might find
yourself facing the prospect
of a visit to the relatives'
home for at least a part of the
holiday.

Whether your visit is short
or long, far away or just
across the town, toting an in-
fant around during the ex-
citement of the Christmas
fes t iv i t ies requires some
careful planning in advance
lo keep both mother and
baby happy during their stay.

Good planning also helps
to ease your visit as far as
your hosts are concerned. As
doting and deliriously happy
as grandparents may be at
having the new member of
the family in their home,
chances are that i t ' s been

quite a while since they've
had to deal with all the atten-
tion an infant demands.

Your consideration and
preparation will help to avoid
frayed nerves for those who
had long ago forgotten early
morning feedings and endless
diaper changes.

Make sure you take along
an extra supply of all of
b a b y ' s spec ia l needs—
formula, bottle liners, bottles
and nipples—so there won't
be any need for an emer-
gency rush to the store on
Christmas Day. If you could
even find a store open!

Diapers can be a problem
when visiting with baby. If
you are planning to stay for a
few days and you use cotton
diapers, check immediately

wilh your hostess (even if she
is your own mother—she de-
serves more consideration
than anyone else!) to see how
you can arrange to store and
launder diapers.

And follow through with
this! Nothing will make you
less welcome than heaps of
soiled diapers left standing.

If you use disposable diap-
ers, you should check to see
where the best place would
be to dispose of them.

Don't take a chance and
clog up your host's plumb-
ing!

Baby should have enough
clean clothing to always look
sweet and pretty as a picture,
as he or she is bound to be the
center of attention through-
out your stay.

We wish

to express

sincere thanks

to all our

fine

customers.

It's a pleasure

to serve you.

Hillside Beauty Salon
Sandy Scott - Bonnie Gaszczynski

KathyRoot - Sally Masten .
Cass City

They'll love a gift
that ticks and tocks

Advertise It In The Chronicle.
J

Tis the season to be jolly!
Why not practical, too: when
thinking of gifts, think of
items that will be useful the
year around. Gifts for the
home, for example.

*&Ji y
William & Joyce Hamilton; Marvin Hobart, Glenda Nelson

Leone DuFort
Peyton Loy

Mel Eckfeld
Betty Eckfeld

Blanchard Bixler
Carolyn Kelcher

NormaDinsmore

HAMILTON CO., REALTY

An excellent gift for the
home is a clock, for a number
of reasons. It combines fash-
ion with function. It has a
personality, a face and a
voice: it literally "talks" to
you with its ticking. It is also
a constant reminder of the
giver, for it is in use every
day.

You can have a traditional
grandfather, or a floor clock
so modern it's digital; a wall
clock that looks like an over-
grown pocket watch, or one
that resembles a regulator
from an old railroad station; a
clock handsomely cased in
cherry or oak, or one framed
in natural cork or rattan.

A gift of time? It's a good
one to give, because it's use-
ful and it's good-looking!

• at Christmas
Here comes Santa toting good
wishes from us to you. For a
season rich in happiness. To
patrons . . . our jolly thank you.

LARRY'S POWER WASH

REETINGS
us this moment, to send our sincere and hearty thanks

and best wishes to all our friends and neighbors, whom we have served with
pleasure and pride throughout the year. May the best of holidays be yours.

COLE CARBIDE INDUSTRIES, INC.
Hugh Mitchell JohnZmierski
Gary Wichert Larry Smith
Marvin (rrer Craig Donning
Ronald Irrer Ron Baer

Immmmmmmmmmmmmmm

Linda Spencer
Craig Kelley Gary Mellendorf
Harvey Linderman Dana Truemner
Milton Mellendorf Scott Kelley
Charles Cheeseman Virginia Kelley
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Greetings from Gagetown merchants
CX30CX

Let Santa
go modern if

he likes ... but the
sentiment is

old-fashioned, still.
Warm greetings and thanks

for your loyalty.

"T" I

Petrolane Gas Service, Inc. !
Phone 665-9911 Gagetown |
300ooooooexxsgc?<30&oocx5ooqo

Gagetown Area News Mrs. Harold Koch

Phone 665-2536

A pre-Christmas dinner
party was enjoyed by the
Thrcssa Johnston family at
the home of Mr. and Mrs. R.
Carroll at Gagetown last
Thursday evening. In a t tend-
ance were Mr. and Mrs. J.C.
Pitcher, Jan, John and Paula,
Mrs. John Pitcher of Sebe-
waing, Mr. ' and Mrs. Bi l l
Johnston of Cass City, Jack
Generous, and Mr. and Mrs.
Gerald Generous, Jenelle, J i l l
and Ju l ie of Caro, Mrs.
Thressa Johnston and Mr.
and Mrs. Elger Generous of
Gagetown.

SK.MOH CITI/KN'S

The Owen-Gage Senior C i t i -
zens held the i r Chris tmas
party Dec. 15 with a potluck
d i n n e r ' a t noon. Prayer was
given by Reva Russell. Af t e r
dinner, Leslie Munro opened
the meeting and the group
gave the pledge to Ihe f lag.

T

»
I

Best wishes of the j

season to all our friends, j

We hope that Christmas f

will be a time of great f

I
I

AMI'S TEXACO
Gagetown

We extend

Season's Greetings

and warm

appreciation to all.

Donna's
Restaurant

Donna Tom

IL A t
'

'I'hank you is the' hest

e\])ressi(iii ice know to

sboic oiir(il>l>n'ciiiti(»i for

your friendship mid loyalty.

Merry, Merry Christmas!

FARM BUREAU

May you and yours find inspirat ion and Inve-

nt Christmastiele-, as
you re-mc'rnbe-r t he-
bir th of a Child

in Be-thlehe-m.

VAN

Ed Good gave a brief report
on the Title III meeting he
had attended at Bad Axe.

The group sang "Happy
Birthday" to Alma Sever-
ence, Frank Doan and Franz
Chisholm. Door prizes were
awarded to George Hender-
shot and Stella Pisarek.

Christmas carols were sung
by the group, accompanied on
the piano by Mi l l i e Wilson and
Wilma Finkbeiner, as a duct .

The next meeting wi l l be
Jan. 5. The new committee
wi l l be Grace Clara , Maude
Sarosky, George Hendershot,
Dorothy Brind and Vernet ta
K l i n g .

+ + + + + f

.Joan and Mary Goodell,
s tudents at Ferris State Col-
lege in Big Rapids, arrived
home Friday to spend the
holidays wi th the i r parents,
the W i l l i a m Goodells.

DELAYED

IWOWNIK TROOP (Ml

Last week the leaders of
Brownie Troop 641, Mrs.
Donna Burke and Mrs. Paul-
ine Reehl, presented Brownie
pins during investi ture cere-
monies to the following girls:
Jennifer Ballard, Dee Dee
Lenhard. Tina Smith , Terri
Ballard, Candy Heat on,
Heather Go!!, Nancy Cum-
mins, Judy Fr i tz , Stephanie
Hoese, Theresa Swartz, Dor-
een Hui'/.ar, Debbie Lesoski,
Pa t t i Ondrajka and Mureen
Andrakowicz.

Receiving first year pins
were: Lisa Edwards, Mary
Lesoski, Anclria Burke and
Candy Rechl.

This week the girls wil l be
working on f r u i t baskets,
Christmas g i f t s for shut- ins .

Mr. and Mrs. Wi l l i am
Goodell, along w i t h the Har-
old Koch f a m i l y , a t tended the
Sunday School Chr i s tmas pro-
gram al SI. Pc-ler's Lutheran
church in Bach Sunday eve-
ning.

Mr. and Mrs. Ben Hobart,
Karen , John and Doug Link
a t tended mid- te rm gradua-
t ion exercises for Barbara
Link at Rose Arena at Central
M i c h i g a n Univers i ty a t M l .
Pleasanl Sa turday.

The Sunday School of St.
Peter's Lu the ran church at
Bach held t h e i r a n n u a l Chris t -
mas program Sunday eve-
n ing . "A B i r t h d a y Party for
Jesus" was directed by Mrs.
David S t ing . A f t e r Hie pro-
g ram, the ch i ld ren and con-
gregat ion had punch and
b i r t h d a y cake in Ihe church
fe l lowship h a l l .

Mrs. Gladys Weatherhead
v i s i t e d Mrs. V io l e l Mac-Don-
ald in Bad Axe last F r iday

STUDY CM'B

The (iagetown Woman's
Study Club met Wednesday
evening , Dec. 7, at the home
of N e l l i e Sincla i r in Caro.
Twelve members were pres-
ent and a guesl, Mrs. Mabel
Ondra jka .

Following Ihe business
meet ing , Ihe commit tee ,
Elma Mik lov i ch and Vera
l loadley , in t roduced Stale
Trooper Ron Snyder of Caro
who showed slides on "Self
Prolecl ion for Women," fo l -
lowed by a c jues l ion and
answer period on sa fe ty .

There w i l l be no meetings in
January or February. The
next mee t ing wi l l be March (i
w i t h Nora M c M i l l e n , hostess.

S K N I O K CITI/KiN'S

The Owen-Gage Senior C i t i -
zens' mee t ing , Dec. :i, was
opened by Leslie M u n r o . The
pledge of al legiance was re-
r i led in unison

Last-day-of-Christmas party
a warm closing to holidays

While decorating the
family Christmas tree is
usually an anticipated and
festive occasion, most of us
find the reverse process —
dismantling i t—a tiresome,
depressing chore. This year
why not have a Twelfth
Night (traditionally the last
day of Christinas, January
6th) Party.

Friends, neighbors and
relatives sharing the occa-
sion will make the event
brighter. Have each person
guess the number of orna-
ments on the tree before-
hand, and give a prize to^
the winner or whoeverv

comes closest to the exact
number . Or if anyone
breaks an ornament , as
"re t r ibu t ion" have them
•sing a Christinas song.

If you're lucky enough to
have a fireplace and a han-
dy saw. make a Christmas
tree fire. Of course, if you've
been cautious (and right-
fully so) keeping your-tree
well-watered, be prepared
to have some good dry kin-
dling wood on hand.

Why not place each par-
ticipating person's name in
a basket and have a draw-
ing? While the fire is burn-
ing have each member of
the group make a wish for
the new year for the indi-
vidual whose name he has
drawn. (If there are any
enemies in the house you
might scrap this last idea!)

In essence, the point is
to try to make the ending
of the holidays as festive as
the beginning.

Pet shop offering pat gifts
for animal loving friends

Everyone has people on
their list who, more or less,
are candidates for the same
R i f t s y e a r a f t e r y e a r
Change the habit there's
u whole new world of tfil'l
ideas waiting for you at
your local pet shop.

Naturally, the only re
qui remcnt for th i s un ique
type of g i f t i n g is that the

Iiard-to-gif t person owns
a pet or is a l ikely candi
date for one.

Pet owners are pet lovers
and a g i f t for their pet is
greatly appreciated. Just be
sure to make out the g i f t
tag to both of them That's
one way to provide an in
teresting twist to "hum
d r u m " Christmas g i f t i n g

remembrances.

Thanks for

GAGETOWN OIL & GAS
daro 673-4209 Gagetown 665-9951

The secretary and treas-
urer's reports were given,
and members were asked to
pay dues for next year in
order to project and estimate
enrollment. Others may join
at any time.

The present officers will
serve for another term.

Dorothy Rocheleau gave
blood tests.

Door prizes were won by
Dorothy Brind and Andy
Zidik and bingo was played.

The Christmas potluck and
party was held Dec. 5 with an
exchange of g i f t s .

Elaine Hendrick and Anita
Loom is helped their father,
Frank Weatherhead, cele-
brate his birthday Wednesday
af ternoon, Dec. 7.

P A K M B U K K A U

The North Elmwood Farm
Bureau held its annual Christ-
mas par ty Saturday evening,
Dec. 10, at Sherwood on the
H i l l , Gagetown.

Twelve members enjoyed
dinner and v i s i t i ng .

The January meeting wi l l
be wi th Mr. and Mrs. Berry
Medley.

t -f f + + +

Employees of Blount Ele-
vator Co. and thei r spouses
had t h e i r Chris tmas party
Sa turday , Dec. 7 ,a l Sherwood
on the H i l l .

Mrs. Jerry Carolan and Mr.
and Mrs. Frank Freeman
visi ted Mr. and Mrs. Gary
Carolan in Lapeer Sunday
af te rnoon .

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Herrnn
of Cass Ci ly and Mrs. Jerry
Carolan a t tended the funera l
of Jerry's cousin , Mrs. Mabel
Flu- Ian , in F'ort Huron, at St .
Joseph C a t h o l i c church Fri-
day morn ing .

Plan now to
shop for
perfect tree

Between December 1st
and December 24th, over
105-million people will
make an annual pilgrimage
to shop for the "perfect"
Christmas Tree.

Although only 35-million
people wil l actually buy
trees, it is estimated that
more than 70-million —
mostly children — will ac-
company Dad or Mom on
the tree spree.

Selecting a Christmas
tree that is just right re-
quires a bit more shopping
around than might be ex-
pected. Prices vary widely
from vendor to vendor and
many are willing to bargain
for a price, especially as the
Day nears.

Before venturing to dis-
cover a "perfect" tree, you
might want to consider
the space the tree is going
to occupy.

H O I . I . Y HV GOLLY
Holly comes in over 100

varieties, and is almost uni-
versally grown.

Family gif t . . .

A Christmas vacation
You've earned i t . . . you deserve it and it makes a

very fine Christmas present — family vacation.
There's good logic behind a family vacation as a
Christmas present.

It's something everyone can enjoy, there's no
worry about exchanging it for the right size and it's
very much in style.

On the more serious side, chances are the children
are on vacation from school, the older ones might
be home from college and the entire family is to-
gether—an opportune time to vacation.

If you don't want to be on the road for the holi-
day itself there is always the week between Christ-
mas and New Years.

The vacation should be viewed as a gift thought
from the family to the family and that means that
everyone should play a role in the plannings as well
as the financing.

Delivering our
good wishes for a

Merry Christmas
\/$ right to your door,

and extending a
%» • barnyard full of

thanks for your
kind patronage.

Gagetown Elevator
Inc.

Blount Agriculture Inc.
Gagetown, Michigan

holiday wishes

to each

and every one

of you.
And thanks for

your very

kind patronage.

FARMER S& MERCHANTS
STATE BANK

Gagetown Owendale Sebewaing

From All Of Us At

Mr. Kelly's Foodland
Gagetown Phone 665-2521
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